MINUTES
of the

COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI
APRIL 20, 2007
THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF
HAWAII, WAS HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, KALANA 0 MAUI BUILDING,
WAILUKU, HAWAII, ON FRIDAY, APRIL 20, 2007, BEGINNING AT 9:12 AM., WITH
CHAIR G. RIKI HOKAMA PRESIDING.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Council of the County of Maui regular meeting, 20 Octo--excuse
me--20 April 2007 shall come to order.
Mr. Clerk, please call the roll.

ROLL CALL
PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS MICHELLE ANDERSON, GLADYS C.
BAISA, JO ANNE JOHNSON, WILLIAM J. MEDEIROS,
MICHAEL J. MOLINA, JOSEPH PONTANILLA, MICHAEL P.
VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR DENNIS A. MATEO, AND CHAIR
G. RIKI HOKAMA.
EXCUSED: NONE.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK JEFFREY T. KUWADA: Mr. Chairman, all nine members of the
Council are present.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, this morning our opening remarks will be presented by our colleague from
Wailuku District, Mr. Victorino.
Prior to Mr. Victorino starting, the Chair will request one time only, everyone who has
a pager or a cell phone, either turn it off or put it on silent mode. The Chair will
enforce decorum in this chambers at all time. So I will make this request one time
only.
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Stating that, Mr. Victorino.

OPENING REMARKS
The opening remarks were offered by Councilmember Victorino.

MOMENT OF SILENCE
The Members of the Council, and others in attendance, rose and observed a
moment of silence in memory of the late Don Ho, the late George Ito, and the
Virginia Tech victims.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We shall all rise and repeat the Pledge of Allegiance.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Members of the Council, and others in attendance, rose and recited the
Pledge of Allegiance.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for the opening remarks, Mr. Victorino. I'm sure all the
Members share the sentiment and concern you have expressed this morning on
behalf of the Members of the Council.
Mr. Clerk, let us proceed with the agenda, please.

TESTIMONY ON CEREMONIAL RESOLUTIONS
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, with respect to testimony on ceremoni-ceremonial resolutions, we have received no requests for testimony.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ladies and gentlemen, members of the gallery, this morning, the Council has three
ceremonial resolutions to start our day. And is there anyone wishing to provide
testimony on any of the three ceremonial resolutions, please make yourself known at
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this time and we will be happy to provide you with an opportunity to share your

thoughts.
Seeing no one coming forward, Members, with no objections, the Chair will close
testimony on ceremonial resolutions.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. So ordered.
Mr. Clerk.
The following ceremonial resolutions were presented.

CEREMONIAL RESOLUTIONS
RESOLUTION
NO. 07-61
CONGRATULATING THE MAUI ECONOMIC
DEVELOPMENT BOARD ON ITS 25TH
ANNIVERSARY
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
V10E-CHAIR MATEO:
CHAIRMAN, ON YOUR BEHALF, I MOVE THAT THE
PROPOSED RESOLUTION ENTITLED "CONGRATULATING
THE MAUI ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT BOARD ON ITS
25TH ANNIVERSARY" BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Johnson, to adopt the
resolution. Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, for the last twenty-five years, MEDB with, with much
determination, commitment, and accomplishment, has provided invaluable services
to this entire County. MEDB has been the leader in establishing partnerships in the
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diversified economic programs and strengthens, strength in science, technology,
engineering, math, research and development, and has provided with much
distinction a vehicle for our youth to excel. Project EAST, Women in Technology, has
contributed greatly in our new focus for greater development and success for our
youth.
MEDB has raised the bar for this County and continues to challenge and partner with
large businesses, as well as many small ones.
Their successes, Mr. Chair, has been our successes. And your effort to work
towards the very basic vision of diversifying Maui County's economic future and
sustain the quality of life of its residents has had major impacts to Maui County. They
have helped us to set direction through public and professional input and planning
strategies, and have opened many doors of opportunity for this County and
especially for our youth, our future, our hope, and our sustainability.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, has the Clerk read the resolution at this point?
If he could please do that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk, please read the resolution in its entirety.
(The resolution was read in its entirety.)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Clerk.
Excuse me. Members, further discussion on the motion? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. I would really like to thank you for the introduction of
this resolution.
I think that the many programs that Maui Economic Development Board has, really
help to sustain, have set a great example for what you can accomplish with not that
much money to begin with, but with a will to diversify your economy and a vision.
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And I had the rare privilege of, I think, first meeting Mr. Don Malcolm--and he's the
only one that's not mentioned in this resolution. But it goes way back to when the
whole vision for MEDB, and a four-year college, and all the things that Don so much
loved began. And so I really would like to honor him. I know that he was one of the
people who was instrumental in really bringing what we have today to its current
status.
And I think we all look up to the many participants, and especially the youth that
participate in this program. I'm really proud of all the participants because they've
really raised the bar.
So thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion, Members? Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, thank you for the opportunity to comment on this
resolution. I am excited and very proud that this is happening here today.
MEDB is certainly an agency in our County that we can all be very proud of, and I
know the County can be very proud of its investment in helping them along.
They have an outstanding Executive Director. Jeanne Skog is something to look up
to and admire. And she's a little dynamo that is just full of ideas and enthusiasm and
a great leader for her staff; and she's supported by a wonderful board.
And, of course, we all know the founding fathers. I've had the opportunity to know
most of them, and it's been wonderful to watch them at work and they have a huge
positive impact in our community. As we went through budget hearings and we
watched all those youth come from Project EAST, I was totally impressed.
And so I am very proud and happy to have them here today, and I congratulate
everyone involved.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
I think Vice-Chair Mateo said it all in his opening remarks, and I'm not going to try to
better that.
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But I just would like to, in my congratulating MEDB for their twenty-five years, I would
just like to make note that their founding member who was instrumental in bringing
about this organization, which really showed an awful lot of foresight and an awful lot
of love and commitment to our community as a whole, in trying to set up diversified,
a, a diversified economic base in Maui County; and that was Colin Cameron.
He was a visionary. And as the for--former owner of Kapalua Land Company, he
always acted in concert with the best interest of the community. And so I would like
to just thank MEDB and especially those founding fathers who brought this about
twenty-five years ago, that have really benefited our community as a whole. And I
just felt it was necessary to mention Mr. Colin Cameron today because he was
instrumental, along with Mike Lyons, in bringing about MEDB.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further comments, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, may we ask Jeanne Skog, Leslie Wilkins, Ed Reinhardt,
and Mike Maberry to please join us in the front of podium.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Will those four people please come forward.
Mr. Mateo, if you would please, for the Council.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman Hokama, Members of the County Council, and to the
people of Maui County, good morning.
This morning, I am truly privileged to be able to introduce to all of you the President
and CEO of Maui Economic Development Board, please help us welcome
Ms. Jeanne Skog.
MS. JEANNE SKOG: Aloha Friday, everyone. Thank you so much for this honor.
I have tremendous mixed emotions right now, partly because twenty-five years of
MEDB means twenty-two years of me being with MEDB. So I, it, it's unbelievable to
be here at this moment. I just wanted to share a couple thoughts with you as we
mark our silver anniversary--that makes me feel really old.
But, anyway, as was referred to, Colin Cameron told a conference of Maui leaders
that was referred to, that led to MEDB being formed, by the way. And I quote, "To
broaden our economic base and provide employment to the young people of Maui,
including former residents who would like to return. We are seeking to start a
process which will lead to community-accepted new economic directions which both
the public and private sectors working together can follow. This will not be an easy
task or a quick fix." And, boy, he was so right.
It has been quite a journey, and I know many of you have shared in that journey with
us. We were an experiment. We were the first of four Economic Development
Boards in Hawaii. And I feel fortunate to have been both an observer, a participant,
as well as now a beneficiary--and I will get back to that later.
The vision--I, I did all this and watched this vision unfold right before my eyes, and
watched leaders of that time, like Hannibal Tavares, Colin Cameron, Don Malcolm,
Mamoru Yamasaki, Joe Souki, Goro Hokama, Mike Lyons, Senator Inouye, etcetera,
really help take one bold step after another to make this experiment work. They did
not know what would really happen, but they just knew it could happen and what
must happen if we're going to sustain a good life for our residents.
So its really remarkable and humbling to be here right now celebrating twenty-five
years in this place, accepting this recognition of what really they started; receiving
validation that this experiment is working as it touches over 6,500 lives in our
community every year and thousands more indirectly.
There's, there's an African proverb that says, "If you want to walk fast, walk alone. If
you want to walk far, walk together." As I think back to Colin Cameron's words about
this journey not being easy or quick, it certainly is a fitting proverb, but it's also fitting
because the EDB . concept, the Economic Development Board concept worked by
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walking together. With community partners from industry, education, government,
nonprofits, with the many companies who serve on our Board and membership, who
are represented here today in our audience and behind me, with an unbelievably
dedicated staff who take great pride in giving back to their community day in and day
out through our organization, with the Mayor and with you, the County Council. You
have continued to be part of a history of being a steadfast partner on our Board, a
trusted advisor who keeps us grounded and relevant to our residents, and enable us
to stay focused on our vision for now twenty-five years.
We have a little token of thanks for you which we'll be handing out right now. Like,
like our predecessors, we really don't know where we're going to be twenty-five years
from now. We know where we can be and we know where we're going to head. But
we all, we, we do know one thing, that we will continue to need the richness of your
Council and your experience to help us get there, so we look forward to that
continued partnership.
I'd like to now bring up our Chair, Vice-Chair Ed Reinhardt who also has a couple of
comments.
MR. ED REINHARDT: Thank you, Jeanne.
Council Chairman Riki Hokama and Members of the Maui County Council. Good
morning and aloha.
MEMBERS OF THE COUNCIL: Aloha.
MR. REINHARDT: My name is Ed Reinhardt, and as a member of the Board of the Maui
Economic Development Board, I've been asked to say a few words on behalf of the
Board in recognition of this resolution.
It is indeed a great honor to be recognized for our twenty-fifth anniversary by the
Maui County Council. It is even a greater honor for all of us who, who are and have
been associated with MEDB, to have had the steadfast support of the County of Maui
throughout our twenty-five years.
Maui Economic Development Board's successes through the years are the
successes of the County, as our work has been a classic example of valued public
and private partnership working together on a shared vision.
At this time, it is also appropriate to recognize Jeanne Skog for her leadership, along
with her staff, who does an excellent job at the Maui Economic Development Board.
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And we all, we would also like to thank all those that served as staff members and
board members of these last twenty-five years that have made the differences--the
difference in the success of the organization.
And, finally, we congratulate you, the Members of the Maui County Council, on the
great job you are doing as leaders in the community and extend to you our warmest
mahalo for the resolution in recognition of our twenty-fifth anniversary. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, for the record, RESOLUTION 07-61.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
RESOLUTION
NO. 07-62
CONGRATULATING THE 2007 SMALL BUSINESS
ADMINISTRATION AWARD WINNERS FROM THE ISLAND OF MAUI
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
CHAIRMAN, ON YOUR BEHALF, I MOVE THAT THE
PROPOSED RESOLUTION ENTITLED "CONGRATULATING
THE 2007 SMALL BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION AWARD
WINNERS FROM THE ISLAND OF MAUI", BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER V1CTORINO:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Mr. Victorino, to adopt the
resolution.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
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VICE - CHAIR MATEO: May we have the resolution read throughout.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
(The resolution was read in its entirety.)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
Chairman.
Once again, when the U.S. Small Business
Administration finalizes their list of business award winners for 2007 for the State of
Hawaii, Maui was very well represented.
The Alii Kula Lavender Farm; Uptown Food Mart & Car Wash in Wailuku; Home Maid
Bakery in Wailuku; Susan Kim Consulting, LLC; Journalist Debra Lordan of the Maui
Weekly, and Jim Kartes, Paradise Television Network, Inc., are our business
champions in the various categories recognized in our resolution. Their success is
based on years of dedication, commitment to excellence, service and pride in their
respective lines.
These award-winning businesses contribute greatly to the County of Maui, and they
continue to demonstrate that small family businesses can be successful, can thrive,
and does make a difference for our community.
We congratulate all of our champions.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members, on the motion?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, I'd like to say that I echo my colleague's comments,
and would like to also add that it is gratifying to see whether they're a home-based
business, a television station which I enjoy watching because I learn many valuable
things about Maui even as a kamaaina, or as a, a home-family business, multi-
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generational, a business that we've all enjoyed the great fruits of, whether it's buying
gas at Uptown Chevron or going down to Home Maid Bakery and buying the
malasadas and other great delights, I think it only proves that local people and local
families, as well as those who have come here and made a commitment to our
community, our kamaainas, can continue to thrive. And whether the big box stores or
big chains come in, with their commitment and their continued--and our continued
support, they will continue to provide valuable services.
I'd like to congratulate, commend them, and wish them nothing but continued
success.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further comment, Members? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I, too, want to pass on my congratulations to all of these individuals and
organizations for receiving this award.
I think to stay competitive in this day and age being a small business is quite an
achievement. So we have a wide range of winners here from people who have been
in, been kamaainas here on the island, such as the Kozukis and the Makimotos; and
then you have people like Susan Kim with a consulting firm. Just incredible as to
what these individuals have done just to survive, So I just admire their, their long
hours and dedication towards small business.
So congratulations once again to everyone.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Molina.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
As a former small business owner myself, I want to congratulate all of these award
winners,
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Small business really is the backbone of our community, and it takes a lot of hard
work, dedication, and commitment, as Member Mateo mentioned, to make a, a small
business successful. And, and it also takes a leap of faith. You've got to be willing to
take the risk and put your assets on the line, so to speak.
And, so, I appreciate all of these award winners for their ability to achieve excellence
and to bring home the prize to Maui. So congratulations to them.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion, Members? Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair.
I, too, would like to extend my congratulations to the award winners. One of them,
Alii Chang, who had a very successful business in East Maui, and from there we lost
him to Kula to Lavender Farms, which is also very successful. But I want to
congratulate him and his staff, and the rest of the award winners for their, you know,
persistence and tenacity in small business. It's not an easy venture, as we all know,
and we have seen some family and small businesses discontinue their operations
recently. And it's, it's very heartening to, to see these people continue their success
in their business. And I, I, too, wish them continued success.
Mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
I, too, would like to express my congratulations to the seven winners, especially
those that, you know, took over family business. It's pretty hard to, you know,
continue the business throughout generations. We all know that, you know, some of
the families that had business before, children, you know; their children just didn't
want to continue the business. But I give credit to Mr. Kozuki, as well as
Mr. Makimoto, for continuing their business.
As far as Alii Chang, I, I remember when he had his nursery up in Hana. And when
he sold it--I, I don't know if he still has it--and, and then finding out that he has this
lavender farm, it seems like whatever this guy does, you know, it turns to gold.
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So, you know, my congratulations to all of them this morning.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Excuse me. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you, Chair.
I'd like to extend my congratulations to all of the winners. They're all outstanding and
they certainly are what makes Maui, Maui. It's all these little businesses that work so
hard that make our community special.
But I do have a special friend who's being recognized today, and that's Debra
Lordan, the editor of the Maui Weekly. I had the opportunity to work with her as the
President of the Upcountry Rotary. And she is also an outstanding Rotarian. I am
not surprised that she is a small business winner.
So my appreciation, love, and thanks to all of 'ern.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further comments?
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I wasn't going to say anything, but I really feel that
particularly one person in my mind stands out, who is in agriculture. And everybody
keeps saying you can't make a living on a small acreage here in Maui County; and
Alii Chang and Lani, and all of their staff, have proven that you can do agriculture
here in Maui County, be successful, and lead by example. And I want to thank him
for really proving the old adage, you know, that if, you know, you want something
done, you do it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further comments? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
April 20, 2007
Page 14

CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Chair, may we ask Jane Sawyer from the SBA and all of the
SBA Maui Island winners to please join us on the, on the floor.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. If our guests would join us, please.
And for those of you in the gallery, the Chair really appreciates your assistance in--I
know it's, we have a lot of people here today, so thank you very much for extending
courtesies to one another.
Mr. Mateo, if you would on behalf of the Members of the Council, introduce our
guests.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman Hokama, Members of the Council, and the people of Maui
County.
This morning, we continue on our journey in recognizing excellence, excellence today
in business. Whoever said dreams don't come true have never met these individuals
who have demonstrated their commitment and excellence in business.
This morning, I am privileged to be able to introduce to you from SBA, Jane Sawyer.
MS. JANE SAWYER: Thank you, Council Chair, Councilmembers, everyone here joining us
today. Thank you all.
It's a great pleasure to be able to introduce the, the cream of the crop of Maui Small
Businesses. They represent not only small business owners, but also advocates who
help others in small business.
And I also have to add my congratulations to MEDB honored here at the same time
because they've been a great partner with us, particularly with our Hawaii Small
Business Development Center Network and the Business Research Library, just one
other good thing happening here on Maui.
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But these winners, we do this every year as part of our National Small Business
Week celebration. This has been going on for forty years to recognize the
accomplishments and the contributions of small businesses to our community. They
create the jobs, they create the innovations, they really keep a community being vital
and a good place to live.
So I think we owe all of these people a great debt, and we encourage you to keep
doing that.
So, and, as a matter of fact, Jeanne--Jeanne and Leslie were also previous SBA
Award winners.
So I think we've been introduced before. If you'd just step forward: Debra Lordan,
Small Business Journalist for the County of Maui and editor of the Maui Weekly. You
have Susan Kim, Susan Kim Consulting, Home-Based Business for the County of
Maui. Mr. Jim Kartes, Paradise Television Network, who is the Small Business
Person of the Year for the County of Maui.
And I'd just like to add here that this award particularly is very, very competitive
throughout the State. We have tremendous small businesses from all over the State,
and this will put us into overtime when our District Advisory Board talks about these
folks. We really had a long, a hard time to narrow it down. And we thank Tim Moore,
of Old Lahaina Luau, who represents Maui on our District Advisory Board for helping
us pick out all these good people, so thank you there. And congratulations, Jim.
And, of course the Lavender Farm. I think everybody knows these folks, and we
were very, very pleased for their Home-Based Business Champion award, which that
means not only are they a successful home-based business, but they've also helped
and supported other home-based businesses to grow and do well; and that's another
thing that's really good for the community
.

We're missing one of our family-owned small businesses, and that's Home Maid
Bakery. They were unable to be here today, but he, Home Maid Bakery won the
County level award.
And Uptown--Uptown Mart and Service, we've been struggling with this quite a bit-Food Mart. Okay. The, Makimoto, Alvin Makimoto and Cindy, who couldn't be here.
It's not that tough a name. I shouldn't be tongue-tied.
But, nonetheless, this is a real testimony to Maui businesses because we had two top
family-owned small businesses to get awards on Maui. And this award goes to a
business that has been established for at least fifteen years and the business has
moved to the management or operation and partial ownership, at least, of a second
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or third generation. So that's really something, and we're really glad to have been
able to help them when they changed their business profile with that SBA loan, so
thank you very much.
We've got everybody? Oh, all right. Thank you, Maui County winners. Thank you,
Councilmembers.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo.
Mr. Mateo, thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk, let us proceed.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION NO. 07-62.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
RESOLUTION
NO. 07-63
CONGRATULATING ANNETTE PAU'OLE
AHAKUELO ON BEING NAMED 2007 UNITED
STATES SMALL BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION'S
FINANCIAL SERVICES CHAMPION OF THE YEAR
FOR THE STATE OF HAWAII
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
CHAIRMAN, I MOVE THAT THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION
ENTITLED "CONGRATULATING ANNETTE PAU'OLE
AHAKUELO ON BEING NAMED 2007 UNITED STATES
SMALL BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION'S FINANCIAL SERVICE
CHAMPION OF THE YEAR FOR THE STATE OF HAWAII" BE
ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to adopt
the resolution. Mr., Mr. Mateo,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, may we have the resolution read throughout.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
(The resolution was read in its entirety.)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, I am especially proud of this award recipient.
Annette Pau'ole Ahakuelo, the individual responsible for the success of the Kuha'o
Business Center of Molokai is one of the most innovative and committed individuals
that I know.
Members, Annette is a Maui County employee that operates Maui County's Kuha'o
Business Center on Molokai. About three years ago, her position with the Rural
Development was about to end, Termination of the programs and termination of
Annette was about to occur. It was the County Council that funded her position and
the, and as well as the operation of this Center.
In this association, she has served over six hundred Molokai residents not only with
business plan development, financial instructions and workshops, market
connections and resources, but also with patents and loan assistance as well.
Her recognition as the Financial Services Champion of the Year by SBA is an award
that we all should be proud of as it highlights our commitment to economic growth
and enhancement of the island of Molokai, as well as knowing that this recognition
and prestigious award, deserving as it is, was won by a Maui County employee.
Congratulations to Annette.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo.
Members, further discussion on the motion before you? Okay, we'll all have your
turns.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
April 20, 2007
Page 18

Mr. Victorino.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
On behalf of myself and all the people of Maui County, Annette, we'd like to say
congratulations. And, you know, your commitment and dedication to each and every
one of your clients on Molokai is a strong ohana that, that none of us can forget. And
I think you have worked hard to ensure their success for which this County will, will
be benefited with their success.
So, again, Annette, thank you very much on behalf of myself and all the people of
Maui County, especially all the County, Maui County employees. Mahalo.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
Molokai is very lucky to have this keiki o ka aina come home and show those who are
interested how to put together a small business.
I've had the pleasure of visit--visiting the Business Center and meeting some of her
clients, and they all love her and why not. She, she, she brings expertise that isn't
normally found on a small island like Molokai, and is able to use that expertise to help
other people better their economic situation. And, you know, we're even seeing a
business on Molokai, maybe one of the few in the future, who's producing excellent
honey and shipping it nationwide. And so not only are the husband and wife in the
honey business, their kids are in the honey business. And so, and ifs only because
Annette's there to guide these folks.
And so thank you, Annette, for coming home to Molokai and sharing your talents with
the people you love. Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Further discussion? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I couldn't miss this opportunity to congratulate Annette. I've
had the opportunity to know her for many years, and I've known most of her sisters
and her family and they are an outstanding family.
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We found such a great person to do this for us because she does it so well and with
much aloha. And that, you know, when you take over a project and it becomes your
mission and you put all your passion and caring into it, it makes the difference. And if
you visit the Business Center, you feel--feel this.
I had the opportunity to attend her expo towards the end of last year on Molokai at
the Business Center. And all the entrepreneurs were there; and she had youth
groups doing ceramics and all kinds of unique projects to make money for their little
youth groups. And there's so much excitement and enthusiasm, it's just wonderful.
But I want to tell a tale that is especially, to me, noteworthy about this woman's love
for her clients.
We had our Budget hearing on Molokai, and guess who was there with all of her
homemade goodies, including a cake that her husband made, to feed her testifiers to
be sure that they would be taken care of while they waited for their turn to testify; and
that's a testimony to the outstanding Director.
My heartiest congratulations, Annette, and mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further comments? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
You know, Chairman, the words "commitment, passion, integrity, and aloha," I think
best characterize Annette. I mean she is just a, a wonderful person.
And, as we all know, Molokai faces a lot of economic challenges. And, and thank
goodness for people like Annette who is out there to help people better their lives and
improve their economic standing in the community. So this award that she's received
is very well-deserving, so my congratulations to Annette.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Medeiros.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair.
And I, too, would like to congratulate Annette.
On a recent trip to Molokai, Member Baisa and myself visited the Kuha'o Business
Center. And you could feel the energy and the excitement in that office and, and the
success of that program.
So Molokai and the County of Maui are very fortunate to have Annette leading the
way on Molokai so people can be successful in their small businesses.
Mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further comments, Members? Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
I, I think the Members have already said--that I was going to say, but I'd just like to
add, congratulations to Annette and thank you for being there for the people of
Molokai.
Thanks again.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Okay, Members, with no further discussion, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Mateo.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, may we ask Annette Pau'ole Ahakuelo to please join us
on, on the chamber floor.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Mateo, if you would, please.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman Hokama, Members of the County Council, and people of
Maui County.
I can stand before you with much pride and say "Molokai no ka heke." From the
"Friendly Island of Molokai," please welcome one of our valued champions, Annette
Pau'ole Ahakuelo,
MS. PAVOLE AHAKUELO: Aloha and good morning.
First of all, I have to say I'm pretty overwhelmed and a little speechless right now.
First of all, I have to tell you from the bottom of my heart, that I really love my job.
I actually moved back to Molokai to retire--I was away forty years. And after two
months, I got a little bored, you know, so I thought I'd go and do community service
work. And not in my wildest dreams did I ever think that I would find my second call,
my mission in life; and that was to give back to an island that is dearest to me and,
and I love, and that's Molokai.
Molokai is a real special place. I have to tell you that there's no place on, on earth
like it. And the people on Molokai, after being away for almost forty years, I was
really surprised to see there was a lot of need there for the community on basic
financial literacy and economic development.
I felt very honored and privileged to be selected to run the Kuha'o Business Center
that actually started approximately two or three years before I returned home. And I
want to thank so many people, at this time, for rejuvenating the program that the
vision actually was created by Molokai community leaders back, actually, in the late
1990s. And they got together, like Steve Petro, Glenn Izawa, the Bank of Hawaii,
and American Savings, and, of course, SBA, who had a vision and wanted to help
the people on Molokai.
I, I cannot even tell you--and, first of all, what I want to do is tell you what the word
"kuha'o" in Hawaiian, in Hawaiian means, okay--especially, I see a lot of young
people here today who is our future of, for Maui County and the State of Hawaii.
"Kuha'o" in Hawaiian means to stand alone and be independent; and this is why the
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Center on Molokai, that name was selected, is to help the everyday people like
ourselves to become independent and self-sufficient.
I want to thank the Maui County Council for everything because they have been quite
instrumental in supporting the Kuha'o Business Center throughout the years, Also,
too, I wanted to thank Danny Mateo for his undying belief in the Center, and the
patience.
And I have to tell you, I had to start that Center from scratch and, and I was ready to
meet on that challenge. But without people that was there to help, like the Molokai
Rural Development, the Small Business SBA, as well as CDEP, I have to name her
name, her name is Deb Hallett, she was terrific; and also Mafia Akutagawa of the
Molokai Rural Development; also the Molokai Chamber of Commerce, Barbara
Haliniak, as well as Charlene Aquino, of American Savings. There's been a lot of
people who have believed in the Center, and especially the County Council. I cannot
even say from the bottom of my heart how much I appreciate your belief in the Center
and support.
But I have to tell you I really, really love my job there and helping the Molokai people
get ahead, because they're very, very deserving of getting the best. You know, the,
the need there is astronomical. And whatever I can do during my life period,
hopefully, it'll last a few years more, that I can help the Molokai community grow. I
will continue and strive for what is best for the Molokai people.
Again, I thank you for this award. I'm a little overwhelmed and speechless, you
know, so I wanted to say thank you very much.
And to those in the audience, I see a lot of young people, just strive for the best. Go
for the moon. If you reach halfway there, more power to you because, you know,
your success, you know, would all depend and help the County get ahead and, and
make us what we are today, you know, and keep—and also, too, one thing before I
end, is always remember you, you find yourself a job that you love and you have a
passion for because if you do have that, you'll go very, very far. But always
remember wherever you go, no matter what, that you always maintain the good old
Hawaiian hospitality because the Kuha'o Business Center emits that. I feel that
every person that comes to the Center is deserving of the old Hawaiian hospitality
that we used to have, and always treat people the way you want to be treated. Be
kind to them and just open your hearts to them and be a really good listener.
But thank you again for this honor, Danny; and Jane. And I wanted to also thank the
Mayor, the Honorable Charmaine Tavares, and Diedre Tegarden with the Office of
Economic Development, as I have to tell you I really enjoy working with them
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tremendously. And also, too, 1 have to also recognize Tri-Isle RC&D, as well as the
University of Hawaii CTAHR, they have been instrumental also.
But aloha and mahalo nui loa from the bottom of my heart.
And I hope to see you young people up here one day also, okay.
Aloha.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Mateo.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, for the record RESOLUTION 07-63.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, that concludes ceremonial resolutions.
Shall we proceed with testimony on agenda items?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Prior to testifying, the portion of today's meeting, Members, ladies and gentlemen,
this, these, this is the ground rules for you to participate in today's meeting.
When your name is called, please come forward. The Clerk will also provide the
name of the following testifier. I would ask all of you to make room, please make
room along the walkway so that we can proceed in a orderly manner and then get
ready for, present your thoughts following the current speaker.
State your name. If you are representing a special organization, please state that
organization's name also.
For those of you that have signed up before we started today's meeting, you have an
opportunity--well, first, let me tell you the beginning part. You have three minutes to
share your thoughts with the Members of the Council. And we will assist you with
your time. At the podium, we have a lighting system, and it's just like a street
stoplight. When you start, the green light goes on. At the two-minute thirty-second
light, it will turn to yellow, which means you're coming towards the end of your
three-minute mark. And then when the red light goes on, it's like the intersection, you
need to stop. Okay.
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If you have signed up very early before we started, at that point, you need to let us
know if you have more things to say. You'll have another opportunity to speak for
three more minutes only after everybody else has a chance to speak. Okay.
So stating that, I appreciate, we have a lot of people who want to share comments
today, so I would ask if you would all please extend courtesy, courtesies to one
another so that we all can hear your words that you wish to share with the Council
this morning.
And for those of you that are here for County Communication--Ms. Johnson, what
was your communication?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Zero seven one twenty-eight.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
On 07-128, regarding Lipoa Point, it is currently the Chairman's intention to send this
to committee where we will have--this is where the Council does its work, where we'll
have full opportunity for full participation, full comment from all sides of the issue,
including those that you wish to share today with the Council.
Okay, so I just want you to know this is the beginning of the process of--and we are
here to listen to your thoughts, okay. But we are not planning to make a decision
today at this time.
So stating that, Mr. Clerk, will you please call our first, oh, excuse me. I have had a
request--I'm going to adjust the rules. Usually, it's first-come, first-serve. But I, I am,
I have been made aware we have some young people, and thank you very much for
coming, that still has school requirements, Members. But they are here to participate
in their civic process of sharing their comments with their local government, and so
I'm going to make a waiver and allow those that need to return to school to have the
ability to speak first. Okay.
And, so, as the Clerk calls your name, to our young people, please come forward and
let us know what you think, and we'll be happy to let you jump ahead of the line if
that's the right term for today.
And for those of you who may not be on the list that the Clerk is going to read, after
we go through the initial round of students that we have been made aware of that
need to return to school, please let us know and we'll make adjustments for those of
you that need to return to your campuses, okay.
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Then other—and after we complete that group, people will go in the order that the
rules have been prescribed by.
Stating that, Mr. Clerk, let us please call our first testifier.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, prior to the convening of today's meeting, we
have received forty-nine requests for testimony. First person to testify is Lloyd Perry,
followed by Caitlyn Fisler and Nicole McCabe.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Perry looks pretty old to be the student.
Okay. Okay, I've been made aware that Mr. Perry is the adult leader of the group, so
Mr. Perry,
Okay, people, this is not a concert or anything, okay. This is a Council meeting, so
please assist the Members with our decorum.
Mr. Perry, if you would please.

PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY
MR. LLOYD PERRY (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Aloha. Good morning, everyone.
My name is Lloyd Perry. I moved to this island twenty-six years ago, basically for the
small-town atmosphere, surf, warm weather, and the beautiful part of this island
which is its people. And over the twenty-six years that I've been here, I've seen a lot
of changes, like we all have.
(Council Chair Hokama was excused from the meeting at 10:28 a.m.)
There was one traffic light between Lahaina and Napili. Now there's I think eighteen,
You know, development progressions I know has to happen. I used to tie my little
hobie cat to a coconut tree at North Beach, and it's pretty hard to get down there now
with everything going on.
I own three businesses that are, are definitely dependent on visitors coming to Maui.
And thank god I've done pretty successful with that because there have been a lot of
people coming to Maui, and everybody thinks it's a, a beautiful island and a great
place to come. We want to keep it that way.
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My true love is the north country that, that's been country since I moved here. It

hasn't changed at all. Honolua Bay, Lipoa Point is just a beautiful area. I go up there
every morning in the wintertime to surf or just to enjoy the beauty of it all. And we'd
like to keep it that way. It's an area that if it was ever compromised in any way, it
would be gone forever.
And I like to play golf, too, but there's a lot of golf courses on Maui. I don't really think
we need another one up there. The detrimental thing that could happen with
development and golf courses up there could, could, would, would induce runoff into
the bay, probably kill a lot of the coral and ruin the thing that I like the most, which are
the waves.
So I'm backing Jo Anne resolution to, for the County to, to purchase the land up
there, and appreciate you guys listening to us.
I brought the eight grade from Sacred Hearts School in Lahaina, and they have some
things to say, too.
Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Caitlyn Fisler and Nicole McCabe, followed by Jeff McCabe.
MS. CAITLYN FISLER and MS. NICOLE McCABE (testifying on County Communication
No. 07-128):
MS. FISLER: Hi, I'm Caitlyn.
MS. McCABE: And I'm Nicole.
MS. FISLER: And we're here to talk about one of our favorite places, Honolua Bay. Okay, I
have a question for you. If something doesn't work, I mean if something works, do
you fix it? I didn't think so. Well, I'm talking about Honolua Bay, one of the precious
undeveloped beaches on Maui.
I don't like the fact that developers are trying to build golf courses and houses in
order to keep it controlled. We could just clean it up or move the cars that are tipped
over and find another way to fix it instead of overdeveloping it like a lot of our
beaches are.
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MS. McCABE: Randy Nil was an active member of the Maui community and a long-time
visitor of Honolua Bay. And he also passed away a little over two years ago, and his
favorite surf spot and the place where his ashes were spread was Honolua Bay. And
I know that in heaven he agrees that Honolua Bay should stay undeveloped and
natural.
MS. FISLER: So ask yourself, why is Maui's ... Maui's natural beauty for stuff we already
have and don't need any more of. Thank you for your time.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, any questions for the testifiers?
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Jeff Sutton, followed by Micah Arcangel.
MR. JEFF SUTTON McCABE (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Good morning, my name is Jeff McCabe.
Honolua Bay, to me, is probably one of the most beautiful places in the world, and 1
asked myself driving over here with the kids, why? Why, why does it need to be
developed? What, what is the purpose?
Well, I thought about it and, really, I came up with one, one, one reason and one
reason only it's being developed. [Held up a dollar bill.] This is the only reason that I
can think of that Honolua Bay is being developed because I've heard a lot earlier in
the meetings about commitment, heart, passion, those kind of things. That's why a
lot of us are here is because we have feelings. This doesn't have feelings. Okay.
I feel like the, in order to, to develop one of the most beautiful places in the world
would be a crime. I know it's, it's, it's, this, this right here has no feelings, no, no
heart is what I'm trying to say. Because I heard that earlier some of the
Councilmembers were saying they have a commitment, heart, passion. This does
not, and this is the only reason I can think of that people want to develop it.
So, you know, I feel very strongly about this, that's why I'm here. And so I would say
on one hand, you have the heart, passion, commitment; on the other hand, you have
this. What's the choice? Right?
Thank you.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Any, Members, any questions for the testifier?
Just, just a notice for our gallery. Please, we're, we're asking you not to--hold off on
your applause. We'd like to move on and we'd like to hear all of the testifiers. So
thank you very much for your cooperation.
Members, any questions for Mr. McCabe?
Seeing none, Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Micah Arcangel, followed by Kamaehu Alboro and Heather
Azcu eta .
MR. MICAH ARCANGEL (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):

Oh.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Good morning.
MR. ARCANGEL: Oh, good morning. My name is Micah Arcangel. Yeah, I attend Sacred
Heart School.
And, you know, both of my parents work for development and they depend on
development a lot for their job. And I'm here today because, no, never mind, scratch
that. Never mind. Yeah, I hear a good, a lot of good stuff about Honolua Bay. Only
body board or surfed there twice. And not too many good memories; but, I hear good
stuff from my parents and I still want to get the chance to go over there a lot more.
And the development, I think is dumb 'cause all the pollution not going only affect
Honolua Bay, but affect the places around Honolua Bay only, like could spread to
DT's, all the stuff that they flush down to the ocean, and I don't want to see that
happen 'cause I still want my chance to go over there and prove something to my
parents and family.
So that's all I have to say.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Arcangel.
Members, any questions for Mr. Arcangel? Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Kamaehu Alboro and Heather Azcueta, followed by Alison
King and Krystille Bayodan.

MS. KAMAEHU ALBORO and MS. HEATHER AZCUETA (testifying on County
Communication No. 07-128):
MS. ALBORO: Good morning, my name is Kamaehu Alboro.
MS. AZCUETA: Good morning, my name is Heather Azcueta.
MS. ALBORO: And we are from Sacred Hearts School.
MS. AZCUETA: What is a real paradise with no paradise left to see. Something majestic
shouldn't be removed to make extra money.
Honolua Bay is a place of tranquility for surfers and if that is taken away, they will,
where would they go?
MS. ALBORO: If you think about it, twenty years from now if things keep developing the
way they are, Hawaii will have nothing to stand for.
MS. AZCUETA: Maui's beautiful nature will be destroyed.
MS. ALBORO: Although we are young, we know what is going on, and we want to try our
best to prevent Maui from looking like Oahu or worse.
MS. AZCUETA: Honou--Honolua Bay has been part of our culture for many years. If they
build houses, golf courses, and whatever else they plan for, it would only encourage
more development.
MS. ALBORO: Why can't they just go play golf at the other fifteen golf courses on Maui?
MS. AZCUETA: If they end up developing at Honolua Bay, the chemicals and development
will only destroy the reef, not only the bay.
MS. ALBORO: But along the coast, and our children's children will not be able to
experience what we all have.
MS. AZCUETA: All that would be left would be stories and a golf course.
MS. ALBORO: So please don't destroy Honolua Bay.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, any questions of the testifiers? Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Alison King and Krystille Bayodan, followed by Cierra Rickard
and Michaela Meyers.
MS. KRYSTILLE BAYODAN and ALISON KING (testifying on County Communication
No 07-128):
MS. BAYODAN: Good morning. My name is Krystille Bayodan, and I am an eight-grader at
Sacred Hearts School in Lahaina. I came here today, along with my classmates to
help fight for Honolua Bay.
I've lived here my whole life, and since the first time I visited the bay, I fell in love with
it. The bay is beautiful and is isolated far out beyond the hectic concrete of West
Maui. It is blues--it is blue and it has sparkling water, and has numerous amounts of
different species.
It hurts me knowing that day by day, ideas are created and approved, especially
ones that aren't beneficial to Maui. It hurts me knowing that this magical bay will be
demolished by unnecessary concrete. Golf courses aren't needed, especially when
it's not affordable for the locals of Maui.
Luxury homes are already a majority of the island, and we don't need mainlanders
coming in every six to twelve months to visit their home and using their wealth to pay
for their pity of us, for us.
It hurts me knowing that if it will be demolished by this plan, a big part of the past
memories and adventures made there will be taken away from us. It hurts me
knowing I won't be able to go back there one day and it won't be the same.
MS. KING: Good morning. My name is Alison King.
I would like to share a poem written by my classmate, Nicole, Nicole McCabe,
dedicated to the loss of her uncle.
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Guardian Angel
A loving surfer in the water, watching over his wife and daughter.
A peaceful place is right next to the sea watching the sunset from the shore.
Makes me want to visit more.
Different shells along the bay, absolutely makes my day.
A loving surfer in the water, watching over his wife and daughter.
As times pass, so did he.
Now all we have is memories.
Honolua Bay is special to me.
Every grain of sand, every little rock, every tree.
A loving surfer in the water, watching over his wife and daughter.
MS. BAYODAN: It's sad knowing that the modern society has changed and aren't making
changes to benefit the keiki's future.
The past is who we are today, and Honolua Bay is part of my, my past, and many
others.
MS. KING: I'm tired of seeing these kinds of things coming into Maui and never leaving.
Let's preserve what we have for a long time and think about the keiki.
MS. BAYODAN and MS. KING: Save Honolua Bay.
MS. KING: Mahalo.
MS. BAYODAN: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank, thank you.
Members, questions for the, for the testifiers?
Seeing none, thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Cierra Rickard, Michaela Meyers, followed by Aaron
Kahumoku.
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MS. MICHAELA MEYERS and MS. CIERRA RICKARD
Communication No. 07-128):

(testifying on County

MS. MEYERS: Aloha, everyone. My name is Michaela Meyers.
MS. RICKARD: And I'm Cierra Rickard.
MS. MEYERS: We came here today to testify about Honolua Bay because of the proposal
of it being developed.
I believe that everything is equal, humans, animals, and the earth alike. In order to
be pono or in balance, we have to be able to give back to the land and benefit from it
in a good way. Taking advantage of our aina is not beneficial for the earth. I find it
only for the pleasure of others.
I want Honour-Honolua Bay to be there for my children and future generations. It is
the one and only sanctuary left on the west side of Maui. It would break my heart to
see this breathtaking beach torn apart.
It is up to us to stand up for the rights, especially as residents of Hawaii. Honolua
Bay is something I want to cherish for the rest of my life knowing it will be there.
MS. RICKARD: Honolua Bay threatened by development of a private golf course and luxury
homes. We can't let that happen.
Us humans as one race, we need to protect each other and make the earth a safer
place. Is that the way to do it? No.
MS. MEYERS: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, questions?
Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Aaron Kahumoku, followed by Virgilio AhNee.
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MR. AARON KAHUMOKU (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Hello. My name is Aaron Kahumoku.
First off, I want to start off with a letter.
Dear Council,
My name is Liane Albin. I go to Lahaina Intermediate School. I'm in the sixth
grade, and I am writing this letter to you about saving Honolua Bay.
My letter to you is about trying to save Honolua Bay from becoming a golf
course. The reason I am writing this letter is that building another golf course
will destroy the only uncivilized beach on the west side of Maui and wasting
land and killing some of the rare animals.
I know the--I know my letter will make little difference, but I'm trying to stop
Maui County from building a new golf course when there is already one in
Kaanapali, Napili, Kahane, Kapalua, and across, across the Maui Aquarium,
and at Wailea. Also there is going to be a new golf course, people will get
trash--people will trash, which will cause more animals to die. And I think
building a new golf course will just waste a lot of land and cut animal's lives
short.
Personally, by my experiences of Honolua Bay, I don't think we should be building
more golf courses, building more homes. As a Hawaiian, I think that we kinda have
enough tourists over here sometimes. Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, questions for the testifier?
Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Virgilio AhNee, followed by Vanessa Lum.
MR. VIRGILIO KEOLA AHNEE (testifying on County Communication No. 07-1281:
Good afternoon or good morning.
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My name is Keola.
COUNCILMEMBER BA1SA: Lift up the mike.
MR. AHNEE: Oh. My name is Keola.
I'm from Oahu, but I just moved here. I was born and raised in twelve years, so it's
pretty bad in Oahu. It's really crowded, too much stuff. So then when I moved here,
or I go school here, so like I see like the difference, and it's more calm and stuff over
here.
And knowing that you guys going to build another golf course wouldn't really, will
make it pretty soon going be like Oahu, pretty soon, which shouldn't be. And, and I
really think that just because I'm not from here, but I just moved here, but I feel like
everybody how, how they feel, how they feel like they don't want to be any
development. And I, I feel them, and it's from my heart. And I don't think you guys
should do that.
Thanks.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, questions for the testifier?
Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Vanessa Lum, followed by Darrilyn Felicilda.
MS. VANESSA LUM, MS. DARRILYN FELICILDA, MR. IKAIKA KENOLIO, MR. IKAIKA
LUMLUNG, and MR. TYLER ONDATJE (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
MS. LUM: Aloha. My name is Vanessa Lum.
MS. FELICILDA: And my name is Darrilyn Felicilda.
MR. KENOLIO: I am Ikaika Kenollo.
MR. LUMLUNG: My name is Ikaika Lumlung.
MR. ONDATJE: My name is Tyler Ondatje.
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MS. FELICILDA: And we are here today to talk or to share our feelings about Honolua Bay
and what it really means to us.
MS. LUM: I'm on, I'm here on behalf of myself and Jazmaine Amaral, and she--we think
that you shouldn't build a golf course on Honolua Bay because it's affecting a lot of
us, you know, because as everybody said, why do we need another golf course? We
don't need another golf course. Like, Honolua Bay is like our background, like our,
our backyard. And, you know, that's like having us like at home like we cannot even
go outside and play out, in our own backyard, you know. How would that feel if we
couldn't? You know what I'm saying.
MS. FELICILDA: So us local kids, right, we try to, we try our best to stay out of trouble, and,
and Honolua Bay is like our getaway and a place where we just go to just relax and
let everything out. And I think that if we didn't have the bay, then a lot more of us
would be into trouble and get into like drugs and violence and stuff like that. And the
bay is really a place where we can just let it all go and express ourselves.
MR. LUMLUNG: Honolua Bay, I don't think, like how my cousin said, you shouldn't build
one golf course 'cause you gotta think of our younger generation 'cause if get houses
and golf course, our younger generation won't, what you call, appreciate like Honolua
Bay how we appreciate it today, So that's all I wanted to say.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Could you, could you state your name again for the record.
MR. LUMLUNG: Oh, my name is Ikaika Lumlung.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
MR. ONDATJE: My name is Tyler, and I would just like to say that by building at Honolua
Bay, you guys are affecting our way of life and our future.
I don't think it's right, so that's all I'm saying.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
MR. KENOLIO: My name is Ikaika Kenolio. And I talking like the guy who when rip his
dollar.
Okay, you know, the, the money, you know, people say tourism brings in money.
Well--I gotta read urn.
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Well, where do you think the money goes? Well, the money goes straight back to
tourists, I say. 'Cause the money we use for the--they use to come here. Oh, what is
that?
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead. Go ahead and complete
MR. KENOLIO: Oh, okay.
Okay, the money that we use--that they use to come here just goes straight back into
the stuff that we are building for them. So if we start building more and more stuff,
we might turn like the mainland, so we ain't going to be unique, special, like the
reason they come here. We're just going to look just like how they are.
And that's all I have to say.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, any questions for the testifiers?
Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Blaise and Kanakamaikai Smith.
MS. TAMARA PALTIN: We got a couple more students that need to go back to school. Is it
all right?
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Yeah. How many more students are there?
MS. PALTIN: Everybody that has to go back to school, please come forward.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Yeah, all of the students, if you could please proceed down to the
podium area. And if the adults will please bear with us.
MR. BLAISE SMITH (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):

Hi. My name, my name is Blaise Smith, and I want to start by saying a letter for
someone who couldn't make it today.
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Dear Council,
My name is Aisha Duenas. I go to Lahaina--I go to school at Lahaina
Intermediate. I am in the sixth grade. I'm writing to you to not turn Honolua
Bay into another golf course.
I don't want Honolua Bay to be another golf course because if we have
"another" golf course, what is going to happen to the animals? If we have
another golf course, people will be throwing trash into the, on the golf course,
and it will go into the ocean and kill the animals.
If there is another golf course in Hawaii, people will be able or will be caring
less about our environment. If people start caring less about our environment,
they kill some race of animals. If animals starts dying, Lahaina will not be a
happy place anymore.
And like everyone else said, I don't think we need a golf course, another one here.
We love the bay, we like to surf. And there're a lot of fishing spots at Secrets that we
won't be able to make it to anymore 'cause private lands.
That's all I have to say.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mem--Members, questions?
Thank you.
Mr. Clerk, this is also Mr. Smith? Can you, can you introduce yourself, please.
MR. CHRIS HARLOW (testifying on County Communication No. 07-1281:
Oh. Hi, my name is Chris Harlow.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
MR. HARLOW: Here's a letter from a student at a Intermediate, I believe.
I don't want a golf course at Honolua Bay. My mom and dad surf there. And if
they put a golf course, it will suck. And awhile ago, I went with a friend up to
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the bay and we had so much fun. We played games, water, and went surfing.
It rocked.
So if you tear up the bay, putting a golf course up, you'll destroy the last thing
on the west side, and it would . . . tourist.
So please agree with my teacher and save the bay.
Pretty much, I've lived in Napili all my life. The bay is a lot to everyone, you know.
And also pretty much like, I don't know. It's just kine a hard, you know seeing it
happen, you know.
Also, I found it kind of funny that they put "Malama the aina" and stuff on it, you know,
trying to put it all together. But, you know, it's just wrong, you know. They put all
these big words and they don't know how to put it together. You know, it's hard. But,
you know, I'm with every one else here, you know. They, they start building, we're
going to--I don't even know. You're crazy. All right
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank, thank you.
Members?
Thank you.
The next individual please step up and identify yourself, please.
MR. DEREK ESCALERA (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
. . . My name is Derek, born and raised on the island of Maui. Lived on the west side
my whole life and really fell in love with the bay throughout all the years, from
coconuts to keikis . . . a little strip of paradise. And it really hurts me to see all the
golf course and all these houses going up, and it really makes me think about all, all
that runoff and everything that's going to be coming from the golf course, all the
chemicals and everything affecting the coral reef and will probably change the reef
forever. And that's something you cannot really bring back.
That's all I have to say.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.
Next individual, can step up and please identify yourself.
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MR. LOKELA NITTA (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Hi. My name is Lokela Nitta. It's nice to see everybody out here. Good fun.
I just want to say no, no need build already. Too much. Got enough. I hope we can
save the bay.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.

MS. ALANA HENDRICKSON (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Hi. My name is Alana Hendrickson. I am sixteen-years old and a junior at
Lahainaluna High School.
I was born and raised on Maui and have witnessed the many changes that have
been taking place on this island. I have grown up surfing, and my father has always
told me that once I get good enough, I would be able to surf the best wave in the
world, which is Honolua Bay.
When I finally reached the level needed to surf there, I went out. I remember the first
time I paddled out. I stayed on the inside and was scared lifeless of these powerful
but beautiful waves coming toward me. But once I got the first wave, all my worries
disappeared.
That winter, my father, brother, and I went there everyday, even if it was flat. We
would either surf, jump off the cliffs, or hike down to the natural made "toilet bowl", as
we called it. We went there so often that my dad decided to plant two eucalyptus
trees in hopes of growing and providing shade for us and all the others that love the
bay as much, much as we do.
During the summers when there is no winter, winter swells, I would miss it so much. I
got tired of surfing the harbor everyday and the disgusting vile water. There was
never once a time when I didn't come out with either leaves or exhaust particles in
my suit. I'd often get sick out there, and I wouldn't dare paddle out if I had a cut
because I knew I would get staph.
Anyway, when the wintertime finally came around, I made sure I was back out there.
It was the greatest feeling in the world being out there for the first time in a long, in a
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long while. The water felt so clean and refreshing and the view was beautiful, quite
contrary to the boats and such at the harbor.
It was with great sadness to say that I might not be able to experience these things
much longer. I'm afraid that my hopes of seeing my father's trees grow and provide
shade will be destroyed so a golf hole will be put there instead. I am scared that I
would not be able to experience the cool refreshing bay because fertilization and
runoff would pour into, in, into it, creating a brown, yucky mutt that would--muck, and
it would eventually kill the reef and destroy the world-class wave.
What I am afraid of most is moving--losing this island that I grew up to love which is
being transformed into cement, just to make money and please wealthy tourists.
Places such as the, such as the bay and other beautiful spots on the island that have
given me so much memories have been already developed upon that are not only
special to me, but many kids my age that have grown up here.
My father had originally moved here on a surf trip, but sold his ti--ticket because he
loved the island so much--my mother as well. Final--she just recently moved to
Haiku because the west side has become too developed for her, and I currently
commute from the, from Haiku to here to school.
It is so heartbreaking to realize that the reason why I was born and the place I have
grown up to love is being destroyed.
I don't know a lot about development, but I can tell you one thing. A place like this
would be very worthwhile to the community, tourist, and individuals such as myself
that have a great love for this island and do not want to see it destroyed.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Hendrickson.
MR. JON Q. (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Aloha, ladies and gentlemen.
My name is Jon Q. and I am seventeen years old. I'm from Lahainaluna and I'm
going to be a senior next year.
My--1'm testifying because the construction on, or if we continue to construct, we're
going to take another crucial option on how to live your life on this island; and this will
!imitate [sic/ the kids of now and the future. So just stop giving us restrictions.
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And I'm sure not many of us can afford living in those houses up there because,
mean if, if any, just a few.
That's all.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.
The next individual can step up and identify yourself, please
MR. SEAN McKEE (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):

Hi. My name is Sean McKee. I'm, I'm a member of the Kahahane family. I was born
and raised Lahaina, Maui, and I'm here to give testimony against the development.
There are plans to turn Lipoa Point adjacent to Honolua Bay into a golf course and
forty luxury homes. How does this help our community? Where, why are luxury
homes being developed when affordable housing is needed?
In twenty to fifteen, ah, fifteen to twenty years when I take my kids to Honolua Bay, I
want them to see my past. I want them to have a part in the future and see what I felt
when my dad took me there as a child.
want to see affordable housing made real, not luxury homes that most local families
could never hope to own.
West Maui, all of Maui, does not want to be the next Honolulu. And as far as the
ocean goes, it was the way of my ancestors, it was the way of me growing up. It
should be the way of my children to live on the land near the sea and to protect it,
enjoy it, and cherish it.
The development of Honolua Bay will hurt it; the runoff from development as well as
pesticides from golf course will destroy the ecosystem.
Our way of life, the ways of my ancestors, the ways of our ancestors will be gone
forever. Keep Maui local. Keep Maui, Maui.
I'm a Lahainaluna student. I speak for my family, my school, and for Maui, when I
say "Save Honolua."
Malama ike kai.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mahalo.
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MS. KAITLAN SERA (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Hi. My name is Kaitlan Sera, and I'm a junior at Lahainaluna High School.
I'm reading this letter on behalf of Aaron Dela Cruz.
There are those who believe the cultural area propo--proposed to be built in
Honolua Bay, by Maui Land & Pineapple, is a benefit to our community.
would tell those people Honolua Bay is a cultural area right now. If you truly
want to develop and share our culture, help us bring this area back to life,
back to the way it thrived before you diverted the streams, poisoned the land
and water with chemical fertilizers and pesticides.
For generations we knew that the importance of taking care of the land, as it
was the land that took care of us. My family would fish and camp from
Honokohau Valley all the way to what is present--presently called Kapalua
Bay. Now there are gates and resorts restricting access to this, to native
people.
Honolua Bay is one of our last untouched bays of the famous Chief Pillani.
Why can't they just leave it alone?
On paper, this undeveloped land is worthless to them. The money they make
harvesting pineapples is not enough, they want billions. They cannot see the
true value of the land because their eyes are blinded by dollar signs.
Maui Land & Pineapple has exploited, exploited the indigenous people of this
land, profiting off of our lands, culture, and heritage. However, when they,
when they do so at the expense of future generations not being able to
interact with the coastline, it's effective--it effectively contributes to killing off
our culture, and we must say that's wrong.
They claim to care, but I don't buy it. How much can they really care about our
community when they continue to push for development without making any
significant impacts towards our infrastructure crisis? How much can they care
when they threaten to bully us to stay off "their property"?
Maui does not [sic] have an authentic history, but it does--but it is not the one
they are selling, the history about our--is about land, water, and power, and
the destruction of beautiful, sustainable environment.
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Enough is enough already, we have enough condominiums, enough resorts,
golf courses, and luxury--luxurious homes. We do not need any more,
however, if you would like to build housing developments that are hundred
percent ec--ecologically sustainable and affordable, we do have a dire need
for that. If you would like to build an urgent care and trauma center to benefit
those on the west side, we have a dire need for that too. If you'd like to
improve our outdated, overtaxed sewer system, no time would be better.
Other than that, keep any development plans for Honolua Bay out of our
general community plan, please. Instead of Maui Land & Pineapple's solution,
we want Resolution No. 07-128 to be the, the community's solution.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Sera.
The next indi--next individual may step up and recognize your--identify yourself,
please.
MR. JOEY VENTURA and MR. NICHOLAS FALBO (testifying on County Communication
No. 07-128):
MR. VENTURA: What's up? My name is Joey Ventura.
MR. FALBO: I'm Nick Falbo.
MR. VENTURA: Well, when I was small, 1, I loved the ocean. And since I like to body
board, I thought like the bay was the best spot and I set a goal for myself, yeah. I
was going to be like pro body boarder one day. So, yeah, first, I got to do it--deal
with school. So every time after homework and there's waves up north, straight to
the bay, brah. So . . . Brah, the ... is mean, so I just say you guys should like build
stuff up there 'cause gotta be straight-up local. That's all.
MR. FALBO: For me, I think we shouldn't develop because I surf there everyday. Me and
Joey, we try and get there as much as we can during the wintertime. We just don't
want to see it developed and have them put gates up so that we can't surf there and
stuff. And that will just ruin the best surf spot on the west side.
So, thank you.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, gentlemen.
Are there additional youth, additional students that we can have them come up now
to continue testi--their testimonies? Last call for our students.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Josette Mendez, Ruth Billianor.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Members, the Vice-Chair is aware of the time. It is my intention to
complete testimonies by our students before we take our morning break. Okay.
Thank you.
Good morning. Please recognize, ah, please identify yourself.
MS. JOSETTE MENDEZ and MS. RUTH BILLIANOR (testifying on County Communication
No. 07-128):
MS. MENDEZ: My name is Josette Mendez. I also go to Lahainaluna, and I am a freshman
at Lahainaluna.
I moved here about two years ago and not, I have not been to Honolua Bay. But
seeing as how many people have come to testify and feel what they are feeling about
how they feel about the bay, it really gets to you. And it just makes me feel like I
want to be a part of it and want to learn about Maui.
Someone testified earlier that it might become like the mainland. And I came from
the mainland, and to be here on an island where I feel safe and secure, it just means
the world to me. And I love Maui to death, and I just don't want to see a golf course
on one of the bays that people feel like that's their own backyard, 'cause we all know
what it's like when people go on your backyard and you don't want them there.
So please don't build on the bay because it just affects a lot of people, as you can
see, that came here today to come up and step forward.
MS. BILLIANOR: Hi. My name is Ruth Ann Billianor.
I'm testifying 'cause I live at Honolua Bay. For real kinds, I no like see like concrete
and golf course 'cause that's kine of ugly like, yeah. And, and I don't want Maui to
become like the mainland like she said, like big hotels and stuff, like Hiltons or
something like that. So just don't like build like the mainland.
Thank you.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Last call for our students.
Members, we will take our morning break at this time.
Oh, good morning, gentlemen. If you could please identify yourself.
MR. MAJOR AKANA and MR. CARLTON LUCAS (testifying on County Communication
No. 07-1281:
MR. AKANA: Good morning, my name is Major Akana and.
MR. LUCAS: And my name is Canton Lucas.
MR. AKANA: And I don't think they should build golf courses at Honolua Bay because
people don't come here to play golf. You can go play golf anywhere in the world.
They come here to see the beauty of the island, and it's beautiful out there. So I
don't think they should build a golf course over there.
MR. LUCAS: I think that they shouldn't build at Honolua Bay 'cause it's like the best spot to
go beach, and we don't need any houses and golf courses on top of the land that just
needs to stay by itself. That's how it was grown over here.
And you guys, if you guys build up there, you guys are going to pollute the reef and
kill the animals in the water. And we're not going to get to go over there because
we're going to have traffic and people don't want traffic going up that way 'cause it's
just one road going up and down. And we don't want a six road, lane road up there
for the houses to come for people to go up; and we got enough houses around here.
So, yeah.
MR. AKANA: The houses they're going to build up there, me or anybody I know could,
couldn't afford it. So what's the point? We need houses that we can afford, the
community.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Last call, our student.
Seeing no more students approaching, Members, it is ten after eleven at this time, we
will stand in recess until eleven twenty-five. We'll stand in recess.
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(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE VICE-CHAIR AT 11:09 A.M. AND WAS
RECONVENED BY THE CHAIR AT 11:29 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT EXCEPT
VICE-CHAIR MATEO AND COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA, BOTH EXCUSED.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: The regular Council meeting of 20 April 2007 shall return to order.
The Chair extends appreciation to Mr. Mateo for assisting the Chair earlier for a short
period of time.
Mr. Clerk, let us bring forth our next testifier.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person to testify is Brent Schlea, followed by Wayne
Cochran.
(Vice-Chair Mateo and Councilmember Pontanilla returned to the meeting at 11:30 a.m.)
MR. BRENT SCHLEA (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Aloha. My name is Brent Schlea, although most people just call me "B-Boy."
It is sadly ironic that we are so slow to learn the lessons of nature, apply them to our
plans, and pass them on to the next generation. It is our relationship with the earth,
our birth right, our fresh landscapes and far horizons that is being altered by what I
have termed "the quiet crisis."
Unless we are to betray our heritage consciously, we must make an all-out effort
now to acquire the lands which present--which present and future generations need.
Only prompt action will save Lipoa Point and other recreation land before they are
preempted for lower uses or priced beyond the locals' ability to buy.
Generations to follow will judge us less by our material conquest than by our success
or failure in preserving in their natural state the waterways and shorelines that have
superior outdoor recreational values.
The quiet crisis demands a rethinking of land attitudes, a rekindling of the spirit of
preservation, a deepening involvement by leaders of business and government, and
a renewed surge for methods of making conservation decisions which put a premium
on foresight.
Once we decide that our surroundings need not always be subordinated to payrolls
and profits based on short-term considerations, there is hope. We need to stop the
tide of commercial development which creates an ever-increasing spiral of municipal
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costs. We also need to demonstrate to municipal, state, and federal officials the fact
that open space is not a liability; that it does not need to be developed to have value.
The most valuable use for the land is to leave it as it stands, preserved for future
generations to enjoy.
We can even correct some of our previous errors because there are many paths to
rural renewal. Together, we can make Maui a more attractive place to live and visit
right now and, more importantly, guarantee a sustainable future.
A new term "ecotourism" has become the clarion call of planners across the nation.
Rural areas that raise funds to preserve distinctive geographical and cultural qualities
are making investments that will assuredly enhance the future of their communities.
It is ironic that today the conservation movement finds itself turning back to ancient
land ideas of those who were here first, to the Native Hawaiian understanding that we
are not outside of nature, but of it. From this wisdom, we can learn how to conserve
the best parts of our island. In recent decades, we have slowly come back to some
of the truth that the Native Hawaiians knew from the beginning, that unborn
generations have a claim on the land, equal to our own; that humans must learn from
nature and replenish their spirits in frequent contacts with the ocean and the land.
And, most important of all, we need to recover a sense of reverence for the land.
Each generation has a rendezvous with the land, for despite our fee titles and claims
of ownership, we are all but brief tenants on this planet. By choice or by default.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Schlea, you need to.
MR. SCHLEA: Almost pau.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No. You will--we're going to be fair to all the testifiers. You can return
to, at-MR. SCHLEA: Okay. Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --after everyone else has spoken.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Chair, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr., Mr. Schlea. Questions on his testimony, Members?
Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
Mr. Schlea, could you leave your testimony with us.
MR. SCHLEA: Sure, I'd love to.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you. You could leave it with the staff and they'll
make copies for all of us. Thank you very much.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Wayne Cochran, followed by Elle Cochran.

MR. WAYNE COCHRAN (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Greetings, Mr. Hokama, Council Chamber and my friends. Aloha.
I'd like to have my wife pass out some tee shirts to the Council. She's a local girl
born in Lahaina. Remember--you guys that are old enough to remember Moki's Inn
down on Front Street, Hawaiian food. There's no more Hawaiian food places in
Lahaina. Let me tell you, it's hard to find good Hawaiian food, you know. I guess in
Oregon and Las Vegas, they've got a lot of Hawaiian food places.
And it's a shame that people got to move away to afford to live in this island. I know
you guys grew up here and I know you want to keep your kids on this island, too.
The people on the west side, we feel like we're kind of shortchanged. We gotta come
all the way over here where we can represent. And people are getting a, a
grassroots movement going like this.
And everybody who really supports this Honolua movement, could you please stand
up and show, show the Council. These guys all took off work today to come here--I
don't know if they all took off work, maybe there's some retirees--but all of us . . . at
one or two of our, of our many jobs that we're trying to make our mortgage with. And
you guys sit down. Thanks again. Mahalo.
And, you know, there, there's so much passion about preserving and, and kine of
slowing down all this development. When we drive home, we gotta go through just,
you know, the, the barriers and there's construction everywhere. And it's, it's, it's a
mess; and it's disen heartening to wonder whose, our taxpayer, our tax monies keeps
going up and we're paying for that stuff, too, so.
You know, I'm sorry that we got so many people on it, but all these people took off
and they want to speak today, too. They got a passion just like me, everybody else.
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I could go on and on, you know. 1, I feel that we're being, you know, just ripped off
over there with the development and, and that the people don't really have a say, you
know. It's because like I said before that, you know, the, where you get your
campaign funding isn't from the locals so much as it's from the developers and the
big companies and that. So you might a bit feel obligated to vote for their
development way, but the people are coming up.
And I want to say another thing. The kids today were so good. I wanted to cry.
Those kids, they're going to all register to vote. Those kids are going to be sitting in
this, in these chairs, some of those kids. You see how, how eloquent some of those
little kids were. They were awesome. And I'm scared here talking right now, and I
know those kids were scared too--and, and that's a step, you know. I mean you
gotta--the more I do it, maybe I'll be comfortable some day, but I could be shaking
this thing like that.
So, anyway, I don't think we can really cut it short. I know you guys are working-you're burning the candle at both ends with all this, the meetings you've been going
to, and I really appreciate it, you know. It was good to hear from the Molokai people.
Molokai is awesome, and I hope they can save Laau Point, you know, 'cause that's
just another development, and beautiful spot. It's their Honolua Bay.
I gotta go. Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Cochran.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Elle Cochran, followed by David Kapaku.
MS. ELLE COCHRAN (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Aloha and good morning. Thank you, Councilmembers, for having us and listening to
all of us.
My name is Elle Cochran, and I'm President for Save Honolua Coalition. I'm really
excited, you know, to--this is an exciting day for all of us, and it's really a dream come
true to see all that support from especially all the young adults that were here today.
Their testimony was very touching. You know, I did cry. And it, it just really tugged at
my heartstrings to hear, you know, how they already see how this type of
development will affect them in their future, and their kid's kids.
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I'm hoping that today you folks will be instrumental in helping us attain our goal that
we're, that we're, you know, setting out to do, which is to acquire the Honolua-Lipoa
Point area for the benefit of residents, visitors, and, and, of course, the, the young
people that you saw here today.
I think it, it said a lot for them to be here; come out of school. They drew, they
hand-drew these signs and wrote all the, those wonderful, you know, little
testimonies. And, yeah, they were very nervous, but they really got their point across
and I'm just so thankful for that.
I have given each of you a handout which is a, a copy of a page from the Countywide
Plan, and it states that our County is in, you know, deficit of open park spaces right
now. So, you know, we're, we're--clearly shows that we're, have a deficit of 896, over
896 acres, with 322 acres of that being in the west side alone, you know. And these
figures were awhile back, so I know those numbers have grown since then. And so,
my point is to purchase this land that, you know, will, will, will fill that deficit in open
space.
So I, you know, I pray that I'm not going to add to Mr. Victorino's list of tragedies that
he had stated earlier this morning, the tragedy of losing this land to developers. You
know, to me, that would be a tragedy. So I pray that, you know, one day I stand
before you and, and thank you for turning this dream into a reality. I thank everyone
here for, for your consideration. And a lot of people really said, you know, heartfelt
passion was heard. And I, I don't really need to dwell on any of that.
But in closing, I do want to present these petitions that I have. It's well over 4,000
signatures: 3,000 residents, and over 900 visitor signatures right here in support of
us. So, with that, I don't know who I give this to, but.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mrs. Cochran, the staff will assist you.
MS. COCHRAN: Oh, okay. Thank you.
And also, yeah, a`ole Laau, you know. Molokai, beautiful island. Those people have
the passion and drive too, to, to preserve their land for future generations; and I
support them a hundred percent. And that's all I have to say.
Aloha. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any questions, any questions for Mrs. Cochran?
Thank you very much for your testimony this morning.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: David Ka, Kapaku, followed by Ryan Churchill.

MR. DAVID KAPAKU (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Mahalo for allowing this time.
My name is Kahu David Kapaku. I am from Honokohau Valley. I am also the Kahu
here at the Kaahumanu Church right across the street, one of the Kahus.
My family, Kapakus, come out of Waimanu on the Big Island between the valleys of
Pololu and Waipio. They came because of . . . . They traveled from Waimanu to
Hana; and from Hana, they made their journey to West Maui, settled in the places of
Waiehu-Waihee, Kahakuloa, Honokohau, Honolua, and Honokahua, because they
could see Papaeke, the ahu, the altar. My family has been in the valleys for
900 years, and I stand in the place of my ancestors today.
When I got married, I saw this beautiful looking girl. She was not only beautiful, but
she was also beauty--beautiful in her poise and in her character. I asked her to
marry me. This August, I will be married to this beautiful, poised woman of character
for twenty-seven years.
The six bays of Kiha, Piilani, Honokowai, Honokeana, Honokahua; and now we're
faced with Honolua. The three Hono's are gone. Houses and condos have replaced
the beauty of these three bays. Now we are faced with Honolua. If you look at
Honolua for the first time, you would have fallen in love with her because of her
beauty and her poise and her character. That's what my ancestors 900 years ago fell
in love with, this beautiful place.
We save Honolua not for surfing, not for snorkeling, not for sailing or for swimming.
We save Honolua because she is Honolua. Just as I was smitten by my wife for the
first time, the world has a chance to be smitten also with her beauty, her poise, and
her character.
To develop this place is to take all of that away. And if you put a golf course there, as
Kahu, I will pray every day for rain.
Let us all be smitten by the beauty of Honolua.
Mahalo.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Kahu.
Members, any questions for the Kahu this morning? Kahu, thank you so much for
your words.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Ryan Churchill, followed by Dee Larson.

MR. RYAN CHURCHILL (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Kahu, tough act to follow there.
Good morning, Chair, Members of the County Council.
My name is Ryan Churchill, with Maui Land & Pineapple Company, here to testify on
communication item no. 07-128, regarding Lipoa Point.
At Maui Land & Pine, we fully support the intent of this resolution and, in fact, have
already had recent discussions with the Administration on this idea. The idea of the
government assuming responsibility for this coastline is not new. About four years
ago, we met with both State and County Parks to discuss creating a series of parks
surrounding the Lipoa Point area. Unfortunately, they had no interest in doing so due
to the immense management responsibility. This drove us to commence efforts to
create a plan for the area.
For the past eighteen months, we have consulted with a wide range of bay users and
community organizations to develop the conceptual plans that are currently in
question. As part of this process, we conducted carrying capacity, environmental,
cultural, and archaeological studies of the area to assist us in the planning, which
would all be part of a full Environmental Impact Statement.
However, it's become very clear to us, primarily through the work of the Save
Honolua Coalition, that there are many concerns with the plan. Therefore, we have
taken a step back and are opening the planning process up to the community.
We will begin our work soon with an advisory group made up of individuals that
worked on the current plan and individuals that have different ideas for the area in an
effort to develop a cohesive plan that protects this valuable resource.
There's no question that Honolua area is an extraordinary place with deep
environmental and cultural significance. It is deserving of measures to ensure it

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
April 20, 2007
Page 53

remains one of Maui's great places. The first major step to protection was Maui pan-Maui Land & Pine leading efforts to designate the bay a Marine Life Conservation
District in 1978. Second step was Maui Land & Pine creating the 8,600 acre
Puu Kukui Preserve in 1988, which covers much of the watershed that feeds the area
and is now in the process of being expanded makai down Honolua Valley. Now, with
this resolution, you can start the process to determine the steward to appropriately
lead this area into the next phase. It can be us, it can be Nature Conservancy, it can
be the County, it can be the Maui Coastal Land Trust. There's a wide variety of
groups out there, I think can step up to take on this area.
Should the County decide to proceed with acquiring the land, please know that Maui
Land & Pine is supportive and committed to doing all that we can to help ensure that
a thoughtful, sound, sustainable management plan is put in place.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Churchill.
Members, questions on the gentleman's testimony this morning? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. Churchill, thank you for your comments.
Are you saying that Maui Land & Pine is withdrawing the request that they sent
forward to the General Plan Advisory Committee?
MR. CHURCHILL: I think it's already been effectively withdrawn. The maps, I mean
nothing's been submitted to the General, the GPAC yet. That won't occur for a few
months.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So whatever was submitted to the GPAC has been
withdrawn?
MR. CHURCHILL: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And the, the current, the plan that was submitted and the
plan that everyone has seen, you are now withdrawing that plan?
MR. CHURCHILL: We're going back to the community to come up with a plan for the area.
We believe something needs to be done there. The area is being degraded along
the shoreline. There's runoff running into the bay; there's runoff running in off Lipoa
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Point. There's trash; there's garbage, motorbikes. And something needs to be done
out there. I don't think it could be just left in the as-is state.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you for your comments.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, any other questions for the gentleman? Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chair, so that we have a record of Mr. Ryan's
testimony, can we have copies of your testimony?
MR. CHURCHILL: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Further questions? Mr, Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you.
Mr. Churchill, I will just ask you the question that everybody want to know.
Are you saying you're not going to develop in the area or--I mean what is the purpose
of wanting to work with the community if you still intend to develop it?
MR. CHURCHILL: We, we believe something needs to be done in the area. We have not
heard a solution from anyone. It's been either leave it as is, or don't do anything; and
we don't believe that's the proper solution.
As the, the population of the island has grown and grown, there's more and more
demands on this resource. There's, you know, during our current capacity surveys,
over 400 users a day of Honolua Bay down in the valley. And there's no bathroom
facilities, no parking facilities, and it's being degraded. So we think, part of our plan,
we had improvements for park improvements; improvements up in the, the surfer
access area; and improvements down at "Windmills" which has been just about
completely thrashed.
So, you know, we're, we're still, we're still open to that area--open to that and-CHAIR HOKAMA: You'll have your opportunity to speak.
MR. CHURCHILL: --working with the community and working with Save Honolua, the
Council, and the County Parks to come up with some solutions for out there.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any further questions for the gentleman?
MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC: I have a question.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, you may not ask that question. This is for the Councilmembers.
Okay, thank you very much for your testimony.
MR. CHURCHILL: Thanks. And we're happy to come back at the committee level and
answer more questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK ROY T. HIRAGA: Next speaker is Dee Larson, followed by Wayne
Nishiki.
MS. DEE LARSON (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):

Well, good morning—almost.
I am Dee. This is like déjà vu--1973, we did the same thing, to put Honolua Bay into
conservation for primarily, at that time, it was for big wave surfing.
Honolua Bay is a monument worldwide. It's just like the Great Alps or something
where everybody goes to ski. I mean it's a natural wonder.
Our children have grown up around this lifestyle way back in the sixties, fifties, and
before then, all the Hawaiian beautiful family ohana in this area.
I say if you wanna, the land that they want to put in their golf courses, put it in a
native restoration. This will answer the needs for that area. We can work it out on
how we will take care of the opala. There are people that are willing to back this area
to preserve it forever.
I have nothing more to say. I have a daughter that's with us today in spirit, and I say
imua, forward, on saving Honolua Bay.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Larson.

Any questions for Ms. Larson?
Thank you very much, Ms. Larson for your comments.
MS. LARSON: There's one comment I'd like.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You, you have a few moments left, so please.
MS. LARSON: Okay. I also represent Keiki 0 Ka Aina Eco Village Ohana. This is made up
of about 900 different people all through the island, and I'm sure we can all figure out
something on preserving this area. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Larson.
Okay, Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Wayne Nishiki, followed by Kai Nishiki.
MR. WAYNE NISHIKI (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Kai Nishiki is my daughter.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
MR. NISHIKI: Good morning. My name is Wayne Nishiki.
And I just want to say to all Councilmembers, I was watching you as our keiki o ka
aina spoke this morning, the children. And I saw many of you, tears running out of
your eyes. Obviously, they hit your heart. We need more than that, but. We need
you to act.
If you can think about passing this resolution, there's no money involved,
Mr. Chairman. But I think that that's more important for all of us here that have taken
our time out from their jobs. And it's changed. When I was sitting in the Council, we
were talking about a job, job and a half. When I talk to many people now today,
they're working two jobs; they're working three jobs. Electricity's gone up; gas has
gone up; our housing has gone up; rents have gone up. I'm surprised that these
people here are still here, coming, taking the time off to speak to you. This is how
much they feel about it.
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I only pray that what was brought to you by Maui Land & Pine will not be an
organization or a company that dictates the running of this meeting. I think all of us
would feel much safer if an independent group picked by the Council, or whomever,
to allow Maui Land & Pine to participate, not run these meetings. We would feel
much safer, and I think that—this is only me speaking--but I think a lot of us would feel
more comfortable about how this group is formed, not Maui Land & Pine running the
meetings, please.
Finally, I think that when you see people today--and I think I spoke to you at the
Budget meeting--these people feel like you've forgotten them. Please restore faith to
these people. Some may have voted for you, some may have not. That doesn't
matter. Put that all aside. Restore the trust that we place in you as elected officials
to take care of some of the very basic necessities we need here in Maui County that
we see diminishing—the use of our ocean.
As the minister spoken, and, and thank you for coming, there are cultural concerns,
not only the surfers, that we need to respect. And I hope that--this orange light
means how many more seconds?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thirty seconds, Mr. Nishiki.
MR. NISHIKI: Thirty seconds.
And I hope that you will restore faith that all of us here, these people live here, these
people depend upon you so that they may not have to leave Maui.
So, please, act and tell us that you will help preserve Honolua for future generations.
Thank you, again.
Any questions?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, questions for Mr. Nishiki?
And, Mr. Nishiki, we thank you for your recommendation of how to proceed to with
the community scoping. We appreciate that-MR. NISHIKI: Thank you, Riki.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: --very much.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
Wayne, would you be willing to sit on the committee that Maui Land & Pine is
formulating?
MR. NISHIKI: This is something that I will not say yes. I think I have to go back to my group
which I'm a part of. They speak on behalf of us, and I cannot independently speak
on behalf of this group; and so I will not answer that question until my community
and, and, and the people behind this organization gives the okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. I was just thinking that maybe, maybe the Save
Honolua organization could run the meetings.
MR. NISHIKI: That would be fine if--I think we can be fair. None of us have any--I don't
know. Some of 'em may have stocks in Maui Land & Pine--I don't know. But I think
that all of us really have no money interest. And I think that if there's anything that
you Members would like to see is someone that has no interest in this other than, we
all love Maui. And you know that the very things that some of us live for is
disappearing. And, and, and I think all of you refer to it as "quality of life," you know.
So I don't know if I answered your question, Michelle.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, you did. Thank you.
MR. NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Nishiki, thank you very much for being here this morning
and thank you for bringing your group. It's very important that our community gather
to speak our feelings because if we don't then many times things are done and
understand—we don't understand later how it happened. But at least we stand and
speak up and are heard and I certainly heard you well this morning. And I was one
of those people reaching for my Kleenex.
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You know, it brought back my days of going to the beach with my parents out in the
kiawes with our pork and beans and rice and not a sole was around us and you
know, those are days that we all treasure. So, again, mahalo nui.
MR. NISHIKI: Thank you, Gladys.
You know, if I may res--reflect on that. I've got two of my kids here today. Stop
Wayne, don't cry. Kaikai, knows when we camped down at Makena and where the
old trail was. We, we camped there and, and we slept on the road. Now that road is
gone. That's my daughter.
We want to now say that these people, their children, our friends, these kids will have
the same opportunity and the first is Honolua. And I, I really ask you to, in your
hearts, please help these people that have come and restore faith in you Gladys, and
I, and 1, I really thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: 1 promise that we'll all try our best to find the right solution.
Thank you.
MR. NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for Mr. Nishiki, Members?
If not, Mr. Nishiki, it's good to see you again.
MR. NISHIKI: Thank you.
It feels different to be on the outside here, but I tell you what, please help us. Please
help us, that's all I can do. I want to beg today.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Kai Nishiki, followed by Kanoa Nishiki.
MS. KAI NISHIKI (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):

Hi, my name is Kai Nishiki. I'm a little emotional now.
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Obviously growing up in the family that I did, I am very, very aware of the
overdevelopment of Maui. And having grown up here and I have now, I have three
kids of my own I understand the importance of protecting our environment and
protecting our way of life. It's what people come here for and it's what keeps us
going everyday.
I ask myself, who works in the best interest of our island and our people. Big
business and wealthy individuals have always been able to promote their interests
primarily, making more money. It is our land and the local people who need to be
defended now. Please listen to our voices and do what is right. Protect the land, the
ocean and the vital culture of the local people.
Preserve Lipoa Point for all to enjoy, not a privileged money few.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Nishiki.
Members, any questions for Ms. Nishiki? Thank you very much for being here,
Ms. Nishiki.
COUNTY CLERK: Kanoa Nishiki, followed by Nikki Stange.

MR. KANOA NISHIKI (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Hello, Councilmembers, my name is Kanoa Nishiki.
I've come here to ask the Council, where does the aloha come from? Where does
that come from in our people, the local people that have lived here for a long time,
the generations? And I'll tell you guys, it comes from the land, the open space that
we have, the beauty that we get to see everyday.
When you go up to Honolua, whether we go Upcountry, down in Makena, which is
getting developed right now but, I just want you guys to reflect on this and realize
that, that it's dieing in our people. That the local people, they're saddened by what,
that they see going on in this island.
I remember when I was a kid that everybody knew each other. That you could go
places, you go down to Makena and there would be maybe thirty people on the
beach. That everybody was smiling and said hi to each other.
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It's the spirit of our people, that's what brings visitors here, that's what makes this
place special. That's what makes Maui, Maui.
And this is being threatened by all these people coming here and, and I'm not saying
that people just coming here because people come here all the time and they, and
they, and they have that feeling in them, they have the aloha. But these people that
come here and take away our land, develop it, take away the places that we draw
this inspiration from.
When I'm at Honolua, I look out into that valley and there's a special feeling that I
have there that, that I get from nowhere else. You can feel it in the air. Any of you
that have been up there know this. We need this you guys, please. Help us save
this. Save this place for the local people.
And, furthermore, the beaches that we have now, they're eroding. It's on your guys
County, it's on the County website that there's a study done for development for
Planning about coastal erosion. We're losing, and I'm sure most of you know about
this, most of you Councilmembers know about this, we are losing our beaches, our
parks that we have right now.
They're from all on the west side, north shore, south shore is where the areas of
these studies were done and we're losing anywhere from, from .3 to two feet per year
of our beaches. And the width of these beaches, declining anywhere from thirteen to
I think, forty, forty something percent, every year, you know. Every year we have, we
have this loss of beach and, and since, since actually the, the beach width has
declined since 1947, that much.
So we need, we need more open space, we need places like this. We need
Honolua. It's the people's land. It's where we go and pretty soon, if these beaches
keep eroding, that's going to be the last place, one of the last places. We have to
save that. Please listen to all these people out here, they represent the whole
community.
Thank you for listening to me today.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Nishiki.
Members, any questions for Mr, Kanoa Nishiki.
Okay, thank you very much for being here.
Mr. Clerk.
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COUNTY CLERK: Nikki Stange, followed by Freddy Vermey.

MS. NIKKI STANGE (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Hi, thank you for the opportunity to speak today. My name is Nikki Stange, I'm a
resident of Napili and I'm with the Save Honolua Coalition.
I recently heard the State of the County address by Mayor Tavares and I was really
pleased to hear the following words:
"the environment is the economy. We must preserve and protect
the spectacular beauty and natural resources of our islands for this
generation and for generations to come. We have learned that our
environment is important to our well-being as people, and to our
economic viability."
Absolutely. People need and want to experience open, natural spaces and beautiful
places. Parks and open spaces enhance the lifestyles of residents and the vacation
experience for visitors. And right now, as Elle had mentioned earlier, in West Maui
we have a deficit of 322 acres of needed park space.
This is significant. This lack is felt not only by residents, but also by visitors.
Overdevelopment and urban sprawl are threatening to destroy the Maui, the Maui
experience. The motto for urban sprawl should be "If you keep building it, they will
stop coming".
The acquisition of the undeveloped land at and around Lipoa Point and Honolua Bay
provides a large recreational, open space area at the end of the resort area that will
enhance the visitor experience, be an asset for hotels and will help to maintain jobs
at area hotels, restaurants and retail stores.
It therefore seems reasonable to use some of the funds from the Maui Visitors
Bureau to assist with the purchase of this land. Why not invest some marketing
money into enhancing the product, instead of paying ever-increasing advertise-advertising dollars to attract first-time visitors to a de--a degraded experience.
Furthermore, we ask that you to recog--respect the current West Maui Plan which,
which designates this area as agriculture and conservation. To change the
designation goes against the existing policy.
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Enough said about economics and policy. What about our well-being as people?
We step forward to save Honolua not only because we love the area, but because
we ourselves feel loved by Honolua.
To look up and see only trees and sky, to look out and see only green field, to look
under the surface and see beautiful fish against a background of coral, colorful coral
and blue ocean. This is the experience. To be held in the arms of nature, to feel the
love, the purity that, the purity of spirit that awakens, the relaxation of the mind, the
opening of the heart, the return of the child within.
This is the priceless experience of nature that Honolua and Lipoa provide today to
residents and visitors. And we must take action now to preserve and protect it for
future generations.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Stange.
Members, any questions for Ms. Stange?
Having none, thank you very much for your testimony today.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Freddy Vermey, followed by Damon Parrillo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, the Chair is aware of the time. We will do as much as we can
prior to the mid-day break.
Please, sir.
MR. FREDDY VERMEY (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Good afternoon, Council. Thank you for having, having me. My name is Fred
Vermey. I'm an Ocean Safety Officer for the County of Maui. I'm one of the lucky
few that gets to go to work everyday and look at the bay.
In January of this year at a GPAC meeting, there were conceptual plans submitted
were for a surf park as well as a cultural center in the Honolua Bay/Lipoa district.
The reason for this proposal was to have a surf park for us and to change the step
outside of the urban boundary that Honolua sits on a urban boundary right now. It's
agricultural land.
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When the plans were submitted to the GPAC, they were submitted as only a portion
of their 600 acre development that they had planned. The reason for this was so
they would not have to have public input and/or an environmental impact statement
to get this land.
So in other words, it was carrot dangled in front of the community, which apparently
has gone afoul as you can see by everybody here.
If you approach the bay from the ocean and/or the land, you going to see all the
rough trade-winds and everything, but when you come around that corner, that bay,
that beautiful water, it's like a clear diamond, okay.
We do not want to tarnish that diamond with another golf course. We do not want
forty luxury homes. We have enough luxury homes. Wailea 670, enough luxury
homes. Enough is enough.
I've lived on Maui a very long time. I fell in love with this place twenty-five years ago.
When I jumped off the plane--I came from Los Angeles, California--the first thing I
smelled when I got off that plane was clean air. I still smell it to this day.
Please, please, I'm calling upon the Council to unanimously pass this propose--proposal, yeah, resolution, resolution. Please pass the resolution unanimously. This
is very well needed.
I understood that Maui Land & Pine would like to work with the community. if you'll
notice when we have our, when we have our Honolua meetings, they are put in the
newspaper so everybody has been made aware of our meetings. They told us that
they had met eighteen months with various groups that were involved in making their
plans for the Honolua/Lipoa area. Not once did I see anything in the newspaper in
regards to local input and I believe that should change.
Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Vermey.
Any questions for the gentleman?
Mr. Vermey, thank you so much.
COUNTY CLERK: Damon Parrillo, followed by John Lundin.
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MR. DAMON PARRILLO (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Aloha, Chair, Council. How are you today?
I'm kind of stoked that Maui Land & Pine has decided to retract their, their stuff. I'm
kind of suspicious still.
But did anyone read the Sunday paper where Mr. Cole spoke in the editorial section?
I just want to kind of respond. He made some great points, but he falls real short
about putting out the real facts to the public. As a salesman you gonna, gotta do that
to, to make the sale, right.
So, he, he said he's kind enough to let the public visitors cross privately owned land.
I'm kind of suspicious about the ownership of the land, but that's a bigger kettle of fish
and we don't want to go there.
The desire to keep Maui Land & Pineapple, by them to keep Lipoa Point as open
green space. Okay, he falls short in telling us that there's going to be a private golf
course there-4130,000 private, I can't afford that. And, with the pesticides it's going
to damage the reef, okay. I mean there's government studies that suggest that out
there.
What I was really bummed out about was the fact that he said that the public weren't
good stewards of the land. Time to look in the mirror, because you guys aren't either.
I mean a hundred years of pesti--heavy pesticide use and pineapple and all the
runoff into those bays. I mean, come on man.
They, they already had a, a fifty percent, the, the, the coral is fifty percent dead.
They just had a study. I mean that's happening all over the island, I think we need to
address that.
He's a, he's the Chairman of the Nature Conservancy and Maui Land & Pine. I find
that kind of ironic.
But, lastly, I just want to say, he leaves out the forty multi-million dollar homes.
What we need is a, much needed hospital on the west side. Infrastructure
improvements which Maui Land & Pine has been unforthcoming with their Honolua
Ridge project to provide the funds.
I applaud Mr. Cole with his letter, but after all he is a salesman and like all salesmen,
they do whatever it takes to make the sale. He omits the whole truth to make the
sale.
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If you are interested in seeing the other side, please Members, come down to our,
our, our group meetings on Tuesdays and we'll be happy to provide you with the
information.
Aloha.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Parrillo, can you, just wait a second, I think we may have some
questions for you.
Ms. Anderson, you have a question for the gentleman.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, Chair, thank you very much.
Mr. Parrillo, on who's land does the runoff come from that goes into Honolua Bay.
MR. PARRILLO: Yeah, it's obvious, it's Maui Land & Pine. There's a pineapple field right
on Lipoa Point. Those pesticides been running in there for years.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
The other thing I wanted to comment on is your quoting Mr. Cole saying that he's
kind enough to allow the public to cross privately owned land to get to the beach. I'd
like to put it on the record that all of our shorelines belong to the public. You have
ownership in the shoreline and that nobody can prevent traditional access to the
shoreline.
And that also just to make it very clear to everyone, that for many years there has
been a statute, a State statute, that gives indemnity to all private landowners who
allow people to cross their land to reach the shoreline. So Maui Land & Pine isn't
giving you a right to do anything, you have the right.
Thank you.
MR. PARRILLO: Thank you, thank you for clearing that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, further questions?
I appreciate your folks support for the comments, but please, ladies and gentlemen,
we, we have a lot more to listen from all of you today and we are burning the sun.
So any further questions for Mr. Parrillo.
Mr. Victorino.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, urn, David, first of all thank you very much for your
testimony.
MR. PARRILLO: Thank you, Mr. V.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And, and make sure you leave that for us cause we'd
like copies of your testimony if you don't mind, please.
MR. PARRILLO: Okay, it's kind of chicken scratch, but.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, well, that's okay, we can make out chicken scratch.
The last thing I'd like to say is, or ask you is, if what Mr. Cole and Maui Land & Pine
has come in today to say we are willing to work with you, do you feel that you could
work with them in a fair and unbiased manner or would you be a little hesitant to sit
down with them?
MR. PARRILLO: No, I think we're, I think as a group we're willing to work with them but I
mean, we're kind of, if he hasn't heard what we want from the land, then, I don't
know, his ears are clogged or something.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, David, they've heard, Because you already saw
what happened. They've heard you loud and clear, they've heard all of you so-MR, PARRILLO: Yeah, we're willing to work with them.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --good, thank you very much. Appreciate it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Is there any other questions for Mr. Parrillo?
If not, Mr. Parrillo, thank you for your testimony.
MR. PARRILLO: Thank you, Council.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: John Lundin, followed by John Carty.
MR. JOHN LUNDIN (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Aloha, I'm John Lundin, I live in Lahaina and I'm rec--l'm representing the Democratic
Party of Maui today.
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On our last meeting on April 14, we passed a resolution to protect Honolua/Lipoa
Point, I'd like to read it into the record if I may:
Whereas, all undeveloped land and, and around Lipoa Point,
which is adjacent to Honolua Bay in West Maui, holds great
cultural, environmental, archaeological and recreational
significance and should be preserved in perpetuity; and
Whereas, the County of Maui and the State of Hawaii have
the power of eminent domain over privately held lands for public
purposes and protection of undeveloped lands with great cultural,
environmental, archaeological and recreational significance is a
significant public purposes; and
Whereas, the people of the County of Maui and State of
Hawaii are in favor of protecting the few remaining undeveloped
areas of great cultural, environmental, archaeological and
recreational significance;
Now therefore, be it resolved by the Democratic Party of
Maui and that the Mayor of the County of Maui and the Council of
the County of Maui, the State of Hawaii and the government of the
United States be urged to use public funds, and if necessary, the
power of eminent domain, to acquire Lipoa Point and other, other
undeveloped areas of Honolua Bay; and
Be it further resolved that Democratic Party of Maui ask that
you consider collaboration and partnership with private sources of
funding like the Maui Cultural [sic] Land Trust.
Also on a side note, Representative Angus McKelvey of the State Legislature, he's
working with the delegation of Maui to propose a similar resolution, the same as your
resolution.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Lundin.
Questions on, Mr. Molina-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chairman.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: --questions for the gentleman.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Sir, could you provide us a copy of that resolution and the
specifics as to when this meeting was held and the vote was taken by the party?
MR. LUNDIN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for Mr. Lundin, Members?
Having none, Mr. Lundin, thank you so much.
COUNTY CLERK: John Carty, followed by Rob Parsons.
MR. JOHN CARTY (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):

Hi, I'm John Carty and I just want to say thank you for this opportunity to participate in
government.
Honolua is very sacred place culturally and spiritually. And, ifs got a beautiful future
and it has a beautiful past as well. And, the future does not include a golf course and
luxury homes. And you really get a feel for the importance of Honolua culturally and
spiritually when you speak with or listen to Hawaiian elders. And it's not something
we can really quantify and put in a handout to give to everyone. But you get it when
you are there in Honolua and when you hear Hawaiian elders share about Honolua.
And so as we preserve and save Honolua, I hope that we seek the advice and
leadership of the host culture as we do that.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Carty.
Any questions for the gentleman, Members?
Having none, Mr. Carty, thank you for your testimony.
COUNTY CLERK: Rob Parsons, followed by Carlos Noa.
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MR. ROB PARSONS (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Aloha, good afternoon, Chair, Councilmembers.
Thank you for the opportunity to address you today. And thanks to Councilmember
Johnson for bringing this resolution before all of us for consideration.
My name is Rob Parsons, I am a 29 year resident of this island and I'm here today
because I think that we as community members have lost too much in this, in the
time that I've been fortunate enough to call Maui my home. We've lost too much
open space coastal access, open space views. We've lost our sense of place and
we've lost a healthy near-shore water and coral reef ecosystem because of
development on land.
I think the, the groundswell from the community that we're all amazed by today is
indicative of perhaps the pendulum finally beginning to swing back in another
direction from all this kind of development.
We've talked about jobs and we've talked about making sure that the visitors will
come here. And I think we're just about at the maximum. We don't have carrying
capacity studies to prove that but I think we have the community's voice loud and
clear to indicate that that is the feeling of the members of, of our community here on
Maui. That we need to look at allocating those remaining resources in ways that
benefit our community and funer--future generations.
I think we'll hear the same kinds of issues from the people of the north shore and,
and from South Maui with the dwindling resources. And, and every time a golf
course is proposed, we go who's that being built for. We have seventeen golf
courses on Maui presently and I don't think there's a problem getting tee times. I
think these are, are being proposed for someone else. So, I, I'm, I'm really
encouraged that we're, we're moving in the direction of talking about conservation
here for this precious coastal open space area.
I was fortunate enough to be invited to spend time with this group last month and to
listen and to learn, but also to share some lessons that we in the community of the
north shore learned some years ago when there was proposed development at one
of our cherished ocean recreation spots, Baldwin Beach. And once again there was
luxury homes discussed, there was a golf course discussed. And you know 160
people came before this County Council at that time. And it took many, many
months, and maybe we can streamline that so that the, the landowner here in West
Maui understands that this is not the right place for this type of development
proposal.
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And so, I hope that in this year 2007 we enter a new era of preservation and
conservation, and really cherishing and taking care of, taking care of those last
resources that we have here on this island that we call home.
Thank you_
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Parsons.
Members, questions for the gentleman? Thank you very much, Mr. Parsons.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Carlos Noa, followed by Raja Sussman.
Carlos Noa?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we'll bypass that gentleman and offer him one more opportunity
towards the end, Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Raja Sussman, followed by Stephanie Kempf.
Raja Sussman?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, move on please.
COUNTY CLERK: Stephanie Kempf, followed by Gordon Cockett.
MS. STEPHANIE KEMPF (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Hi, my name is Stephanie Kempf and I would just like to say please save Honolua
Bay. I'm hoping that you're listening to all the kids that have stood up here before
me, they said a lot and I think they said everything that needs to be said.
I'm just going to say, "do not withhold good from those who deserve it when it is in
your power to help them". That is Proverbs 3:27 and I'm going to pray that the Lord
will give you some discernment in making right choices. I know it's hard to be a
leader. You guys are leaders in our community and as a leader you have a greater
responsibility to do the right thing.
So I ask that you do the right thing and thank you.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
April 20, 2007
Page 72

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Kempf.

Any questions for the young lady, Members. Thank you very much for your
testimony.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Gordon Cockett, followed by Lance Holter.
MR, GORDON COCKETT (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Good morning, Mr. Chairman, ladies and gentlemen of the Maui County Council. My
name is Gordon Cockett, a lifelong resident of Maui.
Let me preface my message with a statement "enough is enough" as that sign says
up there_
The time really came a long time ago, but we must take a stand now. We need to
preserve open space at all cost, but we don't need a golf course to do it. It has to be
done here and now. We certainly don't need forty more luxury homes anywhere on
this island, but what we do need is affordable homes for our local workforce. No
more gated communities either.
The Cameron family did not form Maui Pineapple Company to do what present
administration is trying to do now.
Elle has 4,000 signatures on a petition that are votes for you in supporting a
resolution for a moratorium on development.
Thank you for allowing me to speak.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you so much, Mr. Cockett.
Members, questions for Mr. Cockett this afternoon. If not, thank you for being here
this afternoon, Mr. Cockett.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Lance Halter, followed by Graeme Kronewitter.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Before you start, Mr. Hotter, the Chair will announce that after Mr. Hotter
and the next testifier, the Council will take a midday recess. So for those of you that
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are dealing with parking or other considerations, would ask that you make your
appropriate adjustments or arrangement so that you, we can provide you with your
opportunity to testify after the midday break.
With that Mr. Hotter, if you'd please.

MR. LANCE HOLTER (testifying on County Communication Nos. 07-126 and 07-128):
Thank you, Chair Hokama. I'm also speaking on item No. 07-126 regarding the
budget.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, just let us know which one you're going to start with first, please.
MR. HOLTER: Thank you for hearing this resolution. This resolution was significant in that
part of it mentions the economic benefits of land conservation. And as you've heard
today, the benefits are far beyond economic, they are also spiritual, emotional and
heartfelt.
In that regard I want to mention how we can purchase this land. We have a one
percent property tax in the County. We have a State legislation called the Legacy
Lands Act, which was passed, oh, about two years ago, maybe last year it was,
which is a portion of our conveyance tax. I consider this one of the most important
acts of land conservation in the history of Hawaii.
Third we have our Senator Akaka, who sits on and chairs the Committee of National
Parks on our Federal level. We also have a very experienced land conservation
group, the Maui Coastal Land Trust and also most importantly we have the public
will.
But, most importantly, I want to say that we have our young people engaged. These
are going to be voters. They're engaged; please do not let them down. The
Honolulu Advertiser showed that this group from eighteen to thirty are the least
participatory in our voting process. If we want young voters to join in, we must not let
them down.
I know that they will register. I know they will vote. And I know we have 4,000 votes
for those of us who understand that leaving a legacy for our future generations is part
of our most important, I suppose job, as a public leader.
And I, I pray that you will see this important effort. I know, when they were, when I
was their age, this would have been to me the most important issue facing me.
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Would be the ability to go out and cool off, to go out and, and be with my, my
brothers and my sisters.
Because now, just to add a little side note, I'm, I'm the Chair of Makawao School
Community Council. When our children graduate from the fifth grade they go to
Kalama School. Kalama School wants to put drug dogs in the, in the school because
there's drugs in Kalama School in the sixth grade. Sixth through eighth grade,
people are bringing drugs, methamphetamines to school. So how do we keep our
children healthy and wise? And we do this by connecting them as stewards to our
natural processes. It's a spiritual thing.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Holter.
And now you have your opportunity to speak on your second item, Mr. Holter.
MR. HOLTER: Yes, on the second item, is I, I wholeheartedly support the budget request
for park rangers in our, in our State, in our County parks.
I have a photograph of here at the Holland house in Pala, of a drug deal taking place.
My, the person that took the photo, I didn't want her to get too close because it was,
I, it was a dangerous situation. But this is want currently takes place on our park
lands.
Now the Holland house to me is an ideal resource where we can educate our youth,
to be able to understand the important processes of our, of our environment and our,
and our ecological flitch in it. As you know, the, the North Shore Heritage Park,
Patsy Mink North Shore Heritage Park has been a bill in Congress for the last two
years. This is an ideal place where our school system can bring their students on
field trips.
I know as, as, as the Chair of the Makawao School Community Council that we have
a hard time finding places to go on field trips that aren't involving a huge amount of
driving, the rental of buses, all the rest. But to convert the bottom floor of this building
into an environmental center, I think is a fitting resource that we should take
advantage of. And I know these children all here, all of us realize the benefits of
educating our children to become good stewards of the land.
The name of this bay is Ka Puka Ulua--it's ulua hole--is an area of three heiau.
There's great history in this area. And I feel that by allocating park rangers to these
different parks that we have in the County, number one creates safety for visitors, it
creates safety to, for tourists. It creates safety for water users.
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And I believe that this park rangers is a sound investment. It's a proper investment
and I further believe that by you taking leadership and supporting our park system,
will pay off in many benefits into the future of healthy children who can avoid being
involved in drug scenes and this is the solution that they need.
Where and how are they connected with the earth? Where and how are they
connected with our oceans? And by creating early childhood education, first, second
grade, for example, teaching the ahupua'a process, this is where we instill a new
consciousness.
And thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Holter.
Members, he spoke on two items, so the first one we'll take is in the order that he
spoke. Any questions to Mr. Holter regarding Lipoa Point.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. Hotter, thank you very much for being here and for your testimony.
And I do know that you were very instrumental in getting the Legacy Lands Act
passed. Thank you for that. So I'm hoping that you have some information in, it's
been a year I think now hasn't it?
MR. HOLIER: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, what, what benefit can Maui County look towards
getting in our fair share of that percent of the conveyance tax?
MR. HOLTER: Well just as Maui County took the lead in passing the first reso—resolution
for the preservation of, of the North West Hawaiian Islands as sanctuary, you are
instrumental in it becoming a national bill and that's to your attributes that you did
this.
Likewise by recommending to our Governor how we should spend these Legacy
Lands moneys which I think, Pm not sure what is in that treasury right now. But by
requesting these moneys to be applied in Maui County for this kind of use, would
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probably have the paramount importance that we would need to, for the end of
preserving Lipoa Point.
But it would be directed from you and I know that in the State level, Maui County
Council is considered the most progressive and innovative County Council. So you
must be proud in knowing this, that on the State level, you are held in high regard.
And this is how I think could, would accomplish, using these moneys from the Legacy
Land Act fund and directing this to the Governor.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you, Lance.
MR. HOLIER: Thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino, questions for Mr. Hotter.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, Lance, on the first issue. And I know you're a
member of the Sierra Club and a number of these other organizations. Can you say,
and I think I know the answer, but can you say, are they in support of all of this.
MR. HOLIER: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And secondly on the second part of your, your,
the park rangers.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino, I just want to finish any questions on-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: On part one-CHAIR HOKAMA: --first part one of his testimony.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --okay, that's all I have.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Are there any other questions regarding Mr. Holter's testimony on Lipoa
Point, Members?
Okay, having none, we shall have questions for the gentleman regarding the budget
amendment before us in communications regarding the Parks Department.
Mr. Victorino.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Again, Lance on, on the park rangers. You understand
that this is a method that we hope, not only to make our beaches safe, but would also
enable us to keep our beaches and our, our park land monitored so that not only, not
only with, with drug dealers but other disorderly and all, all kinds of other people that
would create, create problems in our parks, for which our public has been clamoring
about for a long time. And so, you understand that power-wise right now they are
just an enforcement, calling the Police in.
MR. HOLTER: Yes, I understand that the State beaches are a State, that's their purview.
But at the moment, there's no, there's no enforcement whatsoever. DOCARE is
overtaxed, they don't have, we don't have enough enforcement officers in Maui
County.
And by having these park rangers, this is the beginning of having the ability to make
our beaches safe for everyone. I, I know many, many parents don't allow their
children to go down to the beach in the afternoon because it changes hands from
daytime users to afternoon users and that is a, generally a rowdy group and it scares
the kids, scares the parents.
So I commend you for creating this opportunity, because park rangers will be a
successful model and has been used as a successful model in all, in all sorts of
conservation efforts throughout the nation.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, and I, I agree with you. I just want you to
know that we are moving as quickly as possible to make this, this, this aspect come
true.
MR. HOLTER: Like I said, Maui County Council's the most progressive Council in the State.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Lance.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, any other questions for Mr. Holter regarding the second item
regarding the Parks budget amendment.
Mr. Holter, thank you for your testimony.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Graeme Kronewitter.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members, after this gentleman, we will take our midday break.
Mr. Kronewitter, if you would please.

MR. GRAEME KRONEWITTER (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Graeme Kronewitter, thank you for giving me a chance to speak to you guys. Thanks
for showing up.
I've lived on Maui for thirty years and I've seen it change a lot. And, you guys were
talking about tourism and how it supports our local businesses. And I think the, our
biggest, biggest tourist attraction you have is just the natural beauty of the place.
And the more you change the island, the less beautiful it becomes. And that is like
the end of the rural zone where when you come over the hill up by the Ritz Carlton
and you see Honolua breaking and there's no houses in the background, just
reminds you of like how it was twenty, thirty, hundred years ago. And just to change
that is going to be like a step backwards.
And, like Alii Chun [sic], you guys are applauding him for his successful business,
that's due to tourism. I work the Polipoli Road and everyday I tell tourist where the,
where the Lavender Farm was and that's what keeps people coming back to Maui
because it's not changing too quick. And, it's been changing faster and faster as the
years go by and this, you know, just stopping this little development right here is a
good step forward and just putting a stop to overdevelopment, you know.
Because, I mean the 300, 100 people that are here right now, are just a small fraction
of the people that would like to be here, you know, due to jobs.
And, and, and he says that, the Maui Land & Pine guy said that we're not managing
the coastline well enough or something. But I've been surfing there since I was
twelve years old and it hasn't changed a single bit. And, and I mean so if it's not
changing, it's not getting worse. It's the same rocks, the same bushes, the same
cactus.
And, if given the opportunity, I'm sure a coalition would come in and change that
whole place. Because the Surfrider Foundation adopted Hookipa and we're taking
care of that place now and it's becoming really nice in one year. Total different place
now. Really nice, clear. And if given the opportunity, they'd do the same thing on the
west side and I'm sure that it'll happen. That's all I have to say.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you Mr. Kronewitter.
Any questions for the, Mr. Kronewitter?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Just one quick question please.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Can you please come back.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Could you please enlight--use the mike--could you please
enlighten me as to what the Surfrider Foundation is. I don't know about this.
MR. KRONEWITTER: The Surfrider Foundation, they, they adopt parks and they, they give
money to support the preservation of like, the parks. Like it's an erosion thing at
Hookipa and we plant Native Hawaiian species, naupaka, and, to stop the erosion,
you know.
And, yeah, that's, they, I'm sure, I don't know if they would take over the park but I'm
sure the community would be able to support Honolua Bay really good, like, you
know, take care of it. Make it, improve it, you know, if given the chance. But I'm
sure, because it's their land, you know, they don't let you just go in there and step on
their toes, you know, but.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms., Ms. Baisa any further questions for the gentleman?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, but thank you for that information, I was not aware of it.
MR. KRONEWITTER: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
Ms. Anderson.
Mr. Kronewitter, you're popular right now-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Wait, wait, wait.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --so you need to come back one more time.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You know, I was at Honolua Bay, oh, I guess about
three months ago and I didn't see any trashed vehicles or anything.
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MR. KRONEWITTER: I've never seen a trashed vehicle down there, either. I only get over
there a couple times a year but, it's, there's no trashed vehicles I've seen. Maybe
down in the pineapple fields somewhere. But as far as on the beach, it's really nice,
they planted a couple banana trees down there, it's-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah.
MR. KRONEWITTER: --still nice.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And it looked fine to me.
MR. KRONEWITTER: --as it always was.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Are there any other questions for Mr. Kronewitter, Members.
Okay, thank you very much for your testimony, this afternoon.
Ladies and gentlemen, Members, we shall take our midday break. Council shall
stand in recess till 2:00 p.m.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 12:42 A.M. AND WAS
RECONVENED BY THE CHAIR AT 2:04 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT EXCEPT
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA, EXCUSED.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: We shall reconvene the regular Council meeting of 20 April 2007.
We are currently under receiving public testimony on items agendized for today's
meeting.
Mr. Clerk, will you please announce the next testifier as well as the following person.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Franklin Brown, followed by Tide Rivers.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
MR. FRANKLIN BROWN (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Aloha. I'm Franklin Brown, nicknamed Duke. Born and raised on Oahu, I grew up
there in Wahiawa and North Shore. I moved to Maui in 1964 permanently.
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First time I came was in 1959 to surf the bay. It's a wonderful surf spot, it should be
preserved for everybody worldwide, not just for Maui, but it's a worldwide first class
surfing spot. It needs to be saved.
Personally I want all you Councilmembers to support the resolution before you today
and do everything in your power to try and save the area. When we do the plan, the
general plan, I hope you all will back putting that into urban or conservation, I mean
rural, not urban, into rural or conservation so that it doesn't get developed. And,
that's basically what I'm here for to say.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Brown.
Members, any questions for Mr. Brown?
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
Mr. Brown, do you realize that the, the land is currently, all along the shoreline is
currently zoned conservation as well as up one of the gulches, and that the rest of
the land is all zoned ag.
MR. BROWN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for Mr. Brown, Members.
If not, Mr. Brown, thank you so much for your comments.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Tide Rivers, followed by Wangdu Hovey.
MR. TIDE RIVERS (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
All right. Aloha, everyone, my name is Tide Rivers, I am a twenty-nine year resident
of Maui, Hawaii.
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And I just kind of want to touch on a couple points of my feelings about Honolua
Point being developed. I want to start first off by saying along with a big, big group of
friends of mine being able to grow up surfing Honolua Bay has really meant
something to me. And over the years, has really kept me out of a lot of trouble.
Growing up, I actually went to lao, lao, lao Preschool up here, finished out in Haiku
and Kalama. And being a kid, growing up in Maui there's really not too much to do.
It was either play in the . was a kid or do some surfing. Luckily my parents really
didn't have much patience for me being indoors, wrestling with my twin brother every,
every hour or so, so I did a lot of stuff outdoors and spent a lot of time in the ocean.
In saying so, my point is Honolua Bay is a very special place. And seeing a lot of the
young kids up here earlier kind of got my heart going a little bit in knowing that a lot of
those kids need outlets like Honolua Bay to be able to go to and be able to escape
from, from either, you know the parents at home, or, or too much homework and
school and whatnot. So, in saying so I think Honolua Bay is a great place for kids to
be able to ground themselves and find what I have found over the course of my
lifetime, the best high in the world, which is Honolua Bay.
You know if, if you could put a billion dollars in front of me and in a heartbeat, I'd
choose getting spit out of a ten foot barrel at Honolua Bay within an instance. It
really, is really something else out there. So, you know, definitely, think wise and
think of our, our younger generation coming up and being able to let them experience
what I've been able to experience out at Honolua Bay as a kid and just what a
beautiful place it's been for all of us to grow up at.
Another thing is, I do actually teach people, people how to surf, which I think is a
honorable thing to do. It's a great, great way to get people involved in the ocean and
just turn them on to something other than, you know, beer, or you know, so on and so
on and what not. Surfings really a great high to enjoy in life.
And from Ukumehame, you know, from Ukumehame to Launiupoko, up to Lahaina,
up to Kahana, up to Kapalua, there are now just tons and tons of houses being
filtered up into those valleys up there. And you know, it's, it's definitely coming down
to the point which you have heard plenty of times, you know, enough is enough. And
that we need to let Honolua be the way it is right now, it's really a special place.
And the fact that they're proposing a, a forty luxury home kind of scenario up there,
and that the Council would even consider possibly letting it fly is still a little bit
concerning to me. Because I know for my side of the island, I live on the north shore,
there are over 10,000 people, many so who are local residents from Maui still waiting
to get their water meters out there in Haiku.
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And so for somebody like myself, one day when I can actually afford a piece of

property out here in Maui, getting water at this point is, is near to impossible for me to
do. So, I'd like to see everyone focus their energy a little bit more on doing stuff
that's great for the local people and that's really going to help the local people move
forward and getting them some housing. And not necessarily some wealthy people
from where ever they're going to come from who are going to be able to afford these
places.
In closing, Honolua means the world to me and it will continue to mean the world to
centuries and centuries of generations down the road. And I think we really got to
think futuristic on this subject and just really think about our children's children down
the road and give them a special place to enjoy.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Rivers.
Any questions for Mr. Rivers?
Having none, thank you so much.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Wangdu Hovey, followed by Eve Clute.
(Councilmember Baisa returned to the meeting at 2:10 p.m.)
MR. WANGDU HOVEY (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):

Hi, aloha. Thank you for . . . our opportunity to speak here today. Appreciate it.
Just want to touch on a couple things about Honolua Bay. A lot has been said
already, it's really magnificent, beautiful place that is really one of a kind, unique, only
there in the world. So, you know, do your best to insure that it stays that way forever,
hopefully.
When I looked at all the people here today, you know, I think we made up a good
base of the community of Maui when it comes to ages, through ethnicity, to religions,
to, you know, I think we're all here today. So, I challenge the opposition to fill the
room with as much diverse people in, you know, pro development, pro all this to, you
know equal it out because I, I feel, you know, we all really come out here and poured
our hearts out to you folks.
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Lastly, I don't know, I'm born and raised in Hawaii as well, and my whole life I've
been growing up watching, you know, different save projects. Save Hapuna Beach
on the Big Island, you know, save Makena, save Maalaea, now it's save Honolua.
And it's really a shame that we have to save our natural resources, our natural
beauty I think, you know, it's public, public rights, you know.
The view, just because someone has a million dollars doesn't mean they can build a
big mansion to block the view of Molokini or something from everybody else. So I
feel that, you know, Maui should really set the standard for conservation around the
world, you know, because this is all we got.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Hovey.
Any questions for the gentleman? Okay, if not Mr. Hovey, thank you so much.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Eve Clute, followed by Melissa Bundek.
DR. EVE CLUTE (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Good afternoon, Councilmembers.
My name is Dr. Eve Clute, I am a Doctor of Public Health I'm speaking today as a
concerned individual and thirty year resident of West Maui.
My testimony is in favor of the resolution and I ask that you please submit the
resolution to either the Policy or the Land Use Committee. That way you will have a
nine member committee to, to look at this. And I think all of your input is extremely
important on this issue.
I have worked for the past sixteen years on water quality issues as a member of the
Department of Health Watershed Task Force of West Maui.
The most memorable event was the nuisance algae that clogged beaches from
Kaanapali to Kapalua from 1989 to 1992. I worked with the U.S. Environmental
Protection Agency, the EPA, at Lipoa Point. We found that it is vulnerable to
degradation due to runoff.
I worked with Maui Land & Pine managers and wrote "Best Management Practices to
Prevent Runoff During Pineapple Cultivation." Despite best efforts, runoff did occur
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and water quality was degraded when trucks and machinery worked the land above
Lipoa Point during pineapple cultivation and the rainy season.
We learned that there are no methods that will prevent runoff from the land into the
ocean when there is loose dirt during heavy rains or when there is concrete for the
rain to fall on. And we all know that Lipoa Point gets very heavy rains at almost any
time.
Imagine how much more runoff will occur from construction trucks and landscaping
tools. Concrete driveways, tile roofs, garages, will all cause the rain to come onto the
land very heavily and push any loose dirt into the ocean. And that is what we must
prevent because that is a protected area.
In addition, while working with the EPA, we found bleaching of the reef at Honolua.
And this was caused by private swimming pools above Honolua Bay dumping their
swimming pool water that had chlorine in it, and that was going into the ocean and
causing the bleaching of the reef.
In my professional opinion, leaving the area around Lipoa Point as undeveloped
open space in perpetuity is the best action.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Dr. Clute.
Members, any questions for the doctor this afternoon?
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
Dr. Clute, thank you very much for being here. Do you have any documentation
regarding the bleaching of the reef and, and, you folks were able to make an
ascerta--you were able to ascertain for sure that it was coming from runoff?
DR. CLUTE: Runoff-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Of the pool.
DR. CLUTE: --bleaching was from swimming pool chlorine. That we found out. The, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But that's my, that's, that's my interest, is, is.
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DR. CLUTE: Private swimming pool, chlorine bleach was being released and that was

going into the ocean and bleaching the reef.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so you have-DR. CLUTE: --bleaching means kills it.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right, so you have documentation of that happening.
DR. CLUTE: This was in the newspapers. We, we published it in the newspapers. That's-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Could you get that information for us.
DR. CLUTE: Uh-hum.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I mean you have documented proof that swimming pool
owners were draining their water off the cliff into the ocean.
DR. CLUTE: Uh-hum.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'd like a copy of that if I could get it.
DR. CLUTE: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further questions for the doctor this afternoon, Members. Having none,
Dr. Clute, thank you for your testimony.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Melissa Bundek, followed by Tamara Paltin.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Once more, Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Melissa Bundek?
Tamara Paltin.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we'll move on and then give them another opportunity.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Alan Akana.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, do we have. Okay we have one of them coming forward.

MS. TAMARA PALTIN (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Aloha. My name is Tamara Paltin and I'm an ocean safety officer and a West Maui
resident and a Save Honolua Coalition supporter. Thank you for hearing public
testimony this afternoon. I'd like to formally request more hearings on the west side
specifically to take public testimony on issues regarding the west side.
Also, Honolua is a historical site for the County of Maui, and each district should be
afforded the opportunity to give public testimony on this resolution.
That said, I live and work on the west side and I see the changes going on and I do
not like them. Change is inevitable and development is necessary for growth, but the
types of development taking over the west district do not benefit our community.
There was a time in Maui's history when we needed more development for jobs and
for opportunities. That time has passed, now we need to shift our focus to serious
conservation efforts so future generations can enjoy what we took for granted as our
human rights.
I feel we are entering an era of accountability, and in order the change our ways of
thinking and our worlds, we must keep dangerous people from destroying it. These
are serious moral issues that are emerging at a global level. Will we allow a rich
minority to exploit and destroy community treasures and natural resources? It's time
for a new start, help us work together towards a better future for everybody here_
Follow the West Maui Community Plan and pass Resolution 07-128 [sic/ Preserve
open spaces for people and not profit. Promote and preserve sustainable ways of
life. Resolution 07-128 [sic] is a valid solution regarding stewardship issues for future
generations to enjoy this area. No more golf courses, no more development that is
not in line with our community plan.
Resolution 07-128 /Sic] has bipartisan and community support. The current changes
in West Maui today reflect the wants and needs of outside influences looking to make
a profit, not our community and not our children.
Land conservation is not only about protecting natural resources, but about
protecting human values and cultures. Preservation of current lifestyles leads to
preservation of quality of life. At times the problems facing West Maui seem too
numerous and overwhelming to address. However, the solutions to these problems
are in our community plan.
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Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Paltin, thank you very much.
Any questions for the lady this afternoon, Members? Having none, Ms. Paltin, thank
you so much for your testimony.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Alan Akana, followed by Eddie Alfonso.
MR. ALAN AKANA (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Aloha, County Councilmembers, Chairman. Thank you for letting me speak today.
First off, I just want to say that Hawaii education system, there's nothing wrong with it
today because I saw today--and standardized testing in no good, in my opinion-cause these kids had heart and spirit and it's just, it was awesome. So I don't need
to speak no more about Honolua Bay and this and that because they did enough and
everybody did enough.
I want to touch on what Wangdu said that was awesome about them coming up with
non-paid citizens from the community to backup like we did today, okay. Not, that
means not on their payroll, okay. Because they have their cultural advisors, this and
that advisors but they're on their payroll. The guy gets paid by them. So how can
you be a cultural advisor for a, the company who's, you're going to get paid by.
That's a conflict of interest in my, you know, in my eyes. I don't know, I'm not a
scientist, but I just want to say that.
And also, the, Mr. David Cole as the President of the company insulted me and
everybody in my family in his letter that he wrote on the, what was it Sunday, this
past Sunday. Because, because I go to the bay everyday I'm a vandal, I'm a thief,
I'm an alcoholic, I'm a drug dealer. No I'm not, neither are my sons, okay and all my
friends I hang with. That was insulting to me. To me that was, he was slapping me
in the face, okay. What it comes down to is this, too little, too late.
Okay, they were owners, the managers, the stewards of this island, over that
property for how many years? Fifty years, somewhat, or more than fifty years. Okay,
what did they do in those fifty years? Trash cans would have been easy enough to
put out there. Porta-potties in the last twenty years, porta-potties have been big all
over the world. What's wrong with that? Too little, too late.
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And no I don't support them at all, I don't support them at all because they're totally
against what we're here for today. They want to develop it, now they change their
minds because all of a sudden they found a little hui was getting together and they
come up and, and who was their advisor from the community? Two surfers that they
knew, okay.
Because I'm a lifeguard for the County, does that make me I'm a lifeguard? No, I'm a
human being, okay. I'm not a surfer, I'm a human being. Because I surf, I'm a surfer.
Because I ride bicycle, I'm a bicycler. No, I'm a human being.
Okay, it's not just about the surfing, it's about the whole place, itself. It needs to be
saved. They say they want to work with us. How come they didn't open the, the
streams twenty years ago when they said about . . when they did the, for the
Honolua to keep it a conser--whatever, whatever it is now. Why didn't they, let, open
the streams since then?
You know, they say that they, in their little community informational meeting they
talked about the, they don't, they don't stop the water. What's a dam, what's a dam?
I mean as far as I know, that stops water right, they don't divert water. What's a dam
do, it stops water, that's a diversion, it stops it. So they need to open it up and let it
go, they need to open it up and let it go.
And you know what, no development, they need to put a moratorium. Because I
have a good friend in this building today and he's a contractor, and he had the best
idea I ever heard at all these meetings, moratorium on all buildings. Slow down,
stop. And he's a contractor, that's taking from his pocket. He turned down millions of
dollars for Kapalua Land Company offered him some jobs. He turned it down
because his heart, he has two, he has a baby daughter and he has two boys in high
school, they're teenagers.
And, urn, you know what, you guys, Council, we . . . we showed up with this much
people today, okay, now we're going to show, we're going to keep adding on, this is
the first time we came here. Now I'm talking about votes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Akana, you need to conclude your testimony, please.
MR. AKANA: Just keep in mind, you know, we're here to back you up and vote for you so
you got to take care of us and help us out.
Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any questions for Mr. Akana? Any questions for Mr. Akana, Members?
Thank you.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Eddie Alfonso, followed by Douglas Pitzer.

MR. EDDIE ALFONSO (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
An act of war, an act of war. I'm just quoting from the President Cleveland, what this
is all about. Okay. Good afternoon, my name is Ed Alfonso, Thank you for letting
me speak on behalf, for letting me speak. I am here on behalf of the Kingdom of
Hawaii Nation Ministry Trust and to support the Honolua Coalition.
Yesterday, I don't know if any of you are aware of this but, yesterday there was a
Court Case No. 06-1-0425(1). The plaintiffs, the Maui Pine & Land had failed to
prove clear title, they, they failed to prove clear title, this is BOC Docket No. 2002005579 through 2002-005580, TMK: 2-1 through 6, all, all, all, island of Maui,
Molokai, Lanai, Kahoolawe deed. The plaintiff is a corporation and not a descendant
of the inheritance and cannot go back to 1776, 1776.
An act of war. Okay. This is what the President, on the afternoon of January 17,
1893, a Committee of Safety that represented the American and European sugar
planters, descendants of missionaries, and financers deposed the Hawaiian
monarchy and proclaimed the establishment of a Provisional Government.
Whereas, in a message to Congress on December 18, 1893, President Grover
Cleveland reported fully and accurately on the illegal acts of the conspirators,
described such acts as I quote again an "act of war, committed with the participation
of a diplomatic representative of the United States and without authority of
Congress," and acknowledged that by such acts the government of a peaceful and
friendly people was overthrown.
Whereas, President Cleveland further concluded that quoting "substantial wrong thus
has been done which a due regard of our national character as will, as the rights of
the injured people requires we should endeavor to repair, repair" and called for the
restoration of the Hawaiian monarchy.
Now in conclusion of this court case.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Alfonso, you need to conclude your testimony at this time or we will
be happy to provide you three more minutes after the others have spoken.
MR. ALFONSO: Okay, I'm finished.
Okay the case was stricken.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, if you're finished, you're finished, Mr. Alfonso.
MR. ALFONSO: Okay.
The case was stricken and the motion was withdrawn. So the Kingdom of Hawaii is
here and always will be to stop corporations and agents from any furthermore
development.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Alfonso.
Members, any questions for Mr. Alfonso on his testimony. Okay, thank you,
Mr. Alfonso.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Douglas Pitzer, followed by Chuck Martin.
MR. DOUGLAS PITZER (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Hi, my name is Doug Pitzer.
Thank you Council for being here today and listening to us. I'm a general contractor
in West Maui, been here twenty-five years and enough is enough.
We need our infrastructure, we need our water catchments. We haven't had a
drought since 1989, 90, what's going to happen on our next drought. There's been
no facilities or infrastructure to be able hold any water catchment. You know, once
we get this next drought man, you're going to really have an eye opener, you know.
And, Honolua Bay is beautiful, I wouldn't trade it for the world. Taught my kids how
to surf there, they love it. I want to see my grandchildren surfing there.
And we need to up our tax base. I mean we're letting, we have the lowest permit tax
base next to Alabama. We're giving permits for homes in gated communities for
$4,000. Okay, these should be forty, eighty, $100,000 permits.
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Everyone of these people would pay that money to go to your funds to help your
permitting system, your engineering system, facilitation of permits, salary raises
across the board that would help the infrastructure. It might be too late, in the last ten
years you've let billions of dollars slip through our fingers by low permit fees, you
know for these gated communities.
I'm cutting my right hand off here today, you know. I, I work in Kapalua right now on
some homes and
probably work there again if, you know, I don't get stricken, but.
You know, it's, it's very important to this community. We need a building moratorium,
we need it now. Everything that's on the books ... to low income housing has been
approved, you got to follow your legal system and let those projects go through.
But they can take the golf course, eighteen holes towards Lahaina, from the village,
they're closing that and making that a private golf course that you could have Maui
Land & Pine trade Lipoa Point and give them more density for low income housing
above Napilihau.
You know, where's all the workers going to come for these eight hotels? All the
unions coming in every morning, every flight, union workers coming to work in the
hotels in West Maui to build them, you know. We, we need to, you know, have,
where are all the workers going to come for these eight hotels, you know. Hyatt
expansion, Westin, Royal Lahaina, the Westin Starwood, you know, Honokaa, the
Kapalua Bay Hotel, you know.

I mean it, it's, it's really getting bad, and wait till we have our next drought, we'll really

wake up. We need to improve our infrastructure.

And I've been up to every valley there between Lahainaluna and Honolua Valley and
seen every water gate. And every water gate is leaking. All the gates that dam the
water are about to burst. Your pipes are rusting, you know, it's, it's going to happen,
you know, there's only one six inch main feeding all of Kaanapali.
And thank you for letting me testify. Aloha.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pitzer, thank you.
Any questions for Mr. Pitzer.
Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, thank you very much for being here.
And you know, I know it's tough because this is your bread and butter, you know the
construction industry.
But when you speak about people being imported for labor, is it just the workers in
the hotels or is it also the construction labor. Because I've been informed that
because there's shortages of labor, that like the whole entire redoing of the, I believe
it's the Ritz Carlton, most of that is all imported labor from the mainland.
MR. PITZER: Yeah, every flight coming in in the morning, if you're trying to go over to
Honolulu on the 6:00 flight it's all from the union all their, you know, project managers
and, you know, carpenters, laborers, plasterers, masons. They're sending over all
their workers and clearing their bench because we don't have enough workers here
to do the construction.
And I keep my construction company small so that we can just be good and clean.
And-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah and.
MR. PITZER: --right now the ones that are building, supposed to build the Ritz, hey they're
not going to build the Ritz in, in six months, that's going to be a two year project,
$196 million, you know.
You're going to have two, no hotels for the Mercedes this year. And you know,
Kapalua is going to, you know, I don't know how they ever proposed that and
publicized their going to have a permit and, you know, start in July. That's-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So, so if they-MR. PITZER: --you know, and, and do it all for $96 million. It's crazy.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: If I understand what you're saying then is that one of the
reasons you want some kind of building moratorium or just enough is enough is
because we don't have the labor to do all this right now.
MR. PITZER: Well, no, it's not that, it's the infrastructure, it's the schools, the roads, the,
you know, our water, it's, it's all the above that we all know about, you know. We got
a two lane highway in and out. I've had three babies, hey I drive like . . . in a racecar
driver have a baby, you know. You know, and there's a fire, caught the other day
hour waiting for a small fire at Launiupoko in. You know, four lane highway right now
with a center divider out of cement blocks would save a lot of lives, you know. Just
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put a center divider and four lanes and you save a lot of money. You know the State
would be liable.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thanks very much.
MR. PITZER: All righty.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for the gentleman?
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, thank you, Chair.
Mr. Petzer, thank you so much, Pitzer, for coming forward today. What percent do
you think of the construction workers on this island are from somewhere else? That
are not living and working residents of our County.
MR. PITZER: I, I don't have any facts to prove, to back it up, but I just know from going to
Honolulu on business in the morning and seeing the union crews come over.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So you don't know project by project-MR. PITZER: I don't know from facts, I don't have, but I mean, you know, there's a lot of
people being imported to do the Ledcor project for Honokaa, but like I don't have any
figures or data to back it up.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And then the other thing you said is that we have the
cheapest permit fees of any place in the nation besides Alabama.
MR. PITZER: Yup.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: What would a-MR. PITZER: I did all, I did a ohana two years ago in Santa Cruz for my mother-in-law.
Permit fees were $28,000 for a 900 square foot ohana and they had a list of CalTrans gets two grand, parks and recreation a thousand, and right down the line to the
public schools they had a percentage of what each department got out of these
permit fees. So the permit took less than two weeks to get, cost a bit of money, but
it, it had money going to each and every public works department there is and how
much is going, itemized on the receipt.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So for, what would be the going rate for a million dollar
house, let's just say.
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MR. PITZER: I would say about 50 grand.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay.
MR. PITZER: But you got to have, have a sliding scale for the local people, first time
homeowners, versus a gated community. I've built, you know, over a, two dozen
homes in Kapalua and there's only two residents still in those houses that I built for
originally.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Actually living there.
MR. PITZER: Yeah. They've taken their money and, you know, flipped it and went
elsewhere.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you for coming and sharing your knowledge. We
appreciate it.
MR. PITZER: All righty. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for the gentleman?
Mr. Pitzer, thank you so much.
MR. PITZER: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chuck Martin, followed by Andrew Quine.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Once more, Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chuck Martin? Andrew Quine?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, move, move on, we'll give them one more opportunity after we go
through the list.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Kim Ball? Kim Ball? Jill Laffin?
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MS. JILL LAFFIN (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Hello, my name is Jill Laffin. Thank you for having me. Thank you for, to Jo Anne
Johnson for inviting us all here.
I am here on the behalf of my dear friend Honolua Bay. I was first introduced to
Mabel in the fall of 1992 by some of her most faithful lovers. I've had the honor and
privilege of facing my greatest challenges and receiving my greatest
accomplishments with her.
We all know what has been allowed to happen on West Maui is criminal. Since the
departure of the pineapple industry for West Maui, I'm assuming that Maui Land &
Pine has filed genus names of grasses to maintain their water rights, grasses used
for golf courses.
Everyone in this room knows that Honolua Bay should not be developed. And we
have elected you folks to be responsible for the highest and best good of the island
of Maui and her residents and her clean water.
I had to have an extended trip to the mainland over the last few months and every
time I told somebody I was from Maui, with pride and aloha, they were like "oh, I've
been to Maui, yeah, I'm not going to go back there again, overdevelopment, etc.,
etc."
So when I got home last week, of course I went straight to the bay and walked from
Subs all the way around the edge over to the Windmills. And as I'm walking back I
heard her laughing saying "oohh, they don't have me yet". Next morning I see the
notice from the Save Honolua Coalition about this meeting and I remember her
laughing that they don't have me yet.
So she'd like you all to close your eyes. All of you here, close your eyes. All of you,
thank you. Take a deep breath. Uncross your hands, uncross you legs. Take
another deep breath, picture your most loved memory of your mind and of your heart
of Honolua Bay, and feel it and feel her loving you back.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any questions for Ms. Laffin, Members? Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
April 20, 2007
Page 97

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Lynley Welte?

CHAIR HOKAMA: Once more please.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Lynley Welte?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, next.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, we are presently going to proceed with
individuals who submitted testimony requests after the convening of the meeting.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Proceed.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Angie Hofmann, followed by Lucienne deNaie.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, for those of you that are in this category, according to the rules of
the Council, you have your three minute opportunity and you have no opportunity to
return after all others have spoken.
MS. ANGIE HOFMANN (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):

Aloha. My name is Angie Hofmann, I grew up on Maui in Kihei. Here to support
Honolua Coalition and also here to, on behalf of Hawaii Wildlife Fund. We support
this proposal to acquire the land around Honolua Bay. I would like to thank Jo Anne
Johnson for bringing this forward.
Honolua Bay is a marine preserve and even with its protection, the reef is dieing and
so it needs to be developed less, not more and more protection.
This area needs to be preserved and kept wild. Development is rampant on the west
side as it has been in my hometown of Kihei, as you all know; I semi-bitterly refer to
as Waikikihei now. This rampant development will continue to harm our island
lifestyle. There are infrastructure issues, water issues and we are losing our open
spaces rapidly.
I want all of our grandchildren and great grandchildren that come after us to
experience the spectacular natural beauty that Maui offers. And I want them to
respect us for making the right decisions.
I'd like to end my speech by reminding us of Hawaii's state motto "Ua mau ke ea o ka
aina i ka pono" "the life of the land is perpetuated in righteousness".
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Mahelo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Hofmann.
Any questions for Ms. Hofmann?
If not, Ms. Hofmann, thank you very much.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Lucienne deNaie, followed by Jordan Phanphongja.

MS. LUCIENNE deNAIE (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Thank you. Good day, Councilmembers, thank you for your patience in this
testimony. My name is Lucienne deNaie, I'm here testifying today on behalf of Maui
Tomorrow as its Acting President.

I want to thank you all for entertaining this very, very worthy resolution and

Mr. Hokama for his remarks that it will be referred to committee. I do echo the
observation that it would be good to have this in a committee that included all the
Members of the Council because I think you each have unique wisdom to bring to
these things.
And also, although this is a resolution, it's only the first step because there needs to
be the commitment. I think what we've heard here is that our people need our
leaders to step up to the plate. We've had a lot of decisions made about a lot of large
areas of land over the years. And yet, along the way we find we have a shortage of
places just for our own people to either do what their parents or grandparents have
enjoyed or pass something on to their kids.
And we need to dream big enough to hold the hopes and wishes of the keiki that we
heard this morning. We need some big dreams and these dreams include sizable
places like Honolua and Lipoa that are already enjoyed by the community. Places
like Makena that actually need more land and more care. Places like Baldwin Beach
and the north shore that are beloved to the youngsters growing up there.
If, if you had resolutions on any of those places, you'd see this room fill again
because this is the passion, these are the places people can go for free. This is the
places they can make their memories with their friends. These are the places that
families can bond and kids can learn new skills and improve their worth. And these
places are priceless. You know, yes, they would worth, be worth more on the tax
base and so forth and so on, but they really are priceless in terms of the quality of life
here.
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So I challenge you to dream big. My only association with Honolua Bay is cleaning
up trash there and I admit that it needs some improvement. I've, I've rappelled down
cliffs to bring up trash there with Sierra Club expeditions. And yes, the cultural sites
need care, there's a lot of care that is needed. But I believe that we see in this
community, the people who are willing to care for this place. I think they need the
mandate, and I think that a partnership of County and State and a, and local
community funding can bring that in, into a, a dream that the whole community can
support.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. deNaie.
Members, any questions for the lady this afternoon?
Ms. deNaie, thank you so much for your testimony.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Jordan Phanphongja, followed by Chad Prepose-Pali.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Proceed.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: George Wavenson?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we have the gentleman coming forward.
MR. GEORGE LAVENSON (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Mr. Chairman, Councilmembers. I'm George Lavenson and I first came to Maui and
worked here forty-five years ago in the early sixties and fell in love with it. And I
finally got here and I live here now.
And it has changed. And the only shoreline that is now pristine and open to
everybody but for a narrow strip is the approach from the Pali into Lahaina and
Honolua Bay. And I'd like to see us keep that.
When I hear the word development I cringe now because develop is supposed to
make something better and, but if used excessively and irresponsibly, it can make
something worse. And we have such value here; I cringe that it be made worse.
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We're told about the trash cans up there. I've been up there, I don't see a lot of trash,
everybody's been nice and friendly. I like to watch the surfers that are about a
hundred times better than I am, and see the bay and it's just great. I think that's kind
of an excuse, you can, if there is a trash problem, we can fix it up without putting, you
know, forty, million dollar homes up there and a golf course. That's not a good
excuse. Then we hear about the frosting, we'll put a few paths in and this and that,
and that's frosting to cover what's really going on.
You know, as far as having this committee, it was brought up today, in my experience
in bureaucracies when something isn't going your way, you can fall back and say let's
put a task force or a committee and then try to work it another way. And I think this is
so valuable for all Mauians, the youth we saw today, their children in the future, that it
needs to be, you know, kept in perpetuity in someway so it's always there and the
zone can't be changed or something can't happen.
I was struck, I read a article in the Hawaii, the magazine titled Hawaii and it was an
interview of the leader of this company saying that he wanted to make Maui over in
his image and its bottom line of a company. I don't think that's the image of most
Mauians. And I also read where, what they were going to do with Honolua Bay is,
you know, put in the homes and the golf course for the millionaires and then they
would see how many more could come in without hurting the bay.
And it sounds like we're all going to be left out. So I do hope you'll consider taking
action to keep Honolua Bay safe in perpetuity for all Mauians.
Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Lavenson.
Any questions for Mr. Lavenson?
Ms. Anderson.
Mr. Lavenson, can you return, please.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, thank you, Chair.
MR. LAVENSON: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You're quoting an article that you saw in Hawaii
Business or just Hawaii.

MR. LAVENSON: It was a, the magazine Hawaii, Hawaii.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, and, this was an article quoting David Cole.
MR. LAVENSON: Well, I didn't want to name anybody in particular. It was the leader of the
company, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And that's Mr. David Cole. And he was, he was
envisioning what he thought should happen there.
MR. LAVENSON: I have a copy of the article.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Maybe we need to send him a copy of our community
plan.
MR. LAVENSON: I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I said maybe we need to send him a copy of our
community plan.
MR. LAVENSON: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
MR. LAVENSON: I understand, I agree.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for the gentleman, Members?
Mr. Lavenson, thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Von Mark Quibar, followed by Sean McKee.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, move on, please.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Ke'eaumoku Kapu.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: I believe Mr. Kapu is here.

Who's next after Mr. Kapu, Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Kaipo Kekona.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, if Mr. Kekona is here, if he could please be prepared.
Thank you.

MR. KE'EAUMOKU KAPU (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Good afternoon, County Councilmembers. My name is Ke'eaumoku Kapu, I'm from
Lahaina.
I remember, gee, I don't know five, six years ago I stood in front of you, I felt like I
was the mouse that was roaring in the valley from where I'm from. It's good to see
some great participation on the west side based upon development issues. And as
of today, I'm a strong advocate based upon those, those types of development that
supposed to basically reflect our island concept of what Maui is all about.
So, you know, I'm, I have a lot of reservations based upon the resolution. I favor the
resolution based upon trying to create some kind of medium between the commu-community's concerns versus the developments concerns. And I know the, you
know the developer basically has a problem.
It's lands that are filled with history, with culture, with identity, with character. A lot of
components that have to do with this type of development always has a tendency to
use this type of word and it's called cultural complex, cultural complexity which we all
faced on, face with dealing with those types of issues everyday.
So, like for me myself, I would like to basically place a challenge out there because
the bottom line when it comes to our culture, it always becomes a part of the, part of
a sales pitch.
Like the word ahupua'a, that's the buzz word for developers. Yeah, that we going to
develop this so called gated community to reflect in, an ahupua'a kind of thing just so
we can take the mindset of the people that basically purchasing lands for comfort.
Yeah, to see whether or not they can find them a nice little castle on the top of the
mountain.
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But the ahupua'a concept, the, the olelo alone that are being basically robbed from
the Native Hawaiians of these islands, of this wahi pana, as you, are used only
basically for profit. So moratorium, I place a challenge on all of you to look into those
areas. Anything that they talk about that has a lot to do with our culture, yeah, that
they using it for profit, a corporation using our olelo no'eau for profit, that kind
nonsense got to stop already.
They only buttering up these, you know, you go on a plane you look at every airline
magazine, you see one wahine lying down on one nice white sandy beach, black and
white photo trying to convince the people that coming to this place looking for a place
just for comfort, saying that you can find a place over here and, in Hawaii, white sand
beach. Then all of a sudden that so called P.R. in a magazine has to do with a 680
home development. All those kinds of things.
We got to take into con--into consensus that, you know, there's a bill that basically
passes in the Senate, it's 1853 Senate Bill, which was put together by Kalani English,
but that bill came from Mele Carroll.
And that bill is the aha moku bill. It talks about encouraging a lot of our communities
to get involved based upon what is right versus contemporary manage--management
system versus traditional management system.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Kapu.
MR. KAPU: We need to look at those kinds of things.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I would ask, respectfully, if you could please conclude your testimony.
MR. KAPU: Okay, so, within that contemporary management system, that's, that's what we
doing right now. We looking at the kind laws and rules that were passed in California
and we adapting these things based upon our island concept which has nothing to do
with our island concept.
So we looking for kupunas in the community, practitioners and all those types to bring
the traditional management system back to our islands, yeah, so we no have the
developers determining or making, dictating based upon what is right for the benefit
of the Native Hawaiians.
I'm appalled so, you have a hard task ahead, I no envy you, yeah. But at the same
time, you know what, mahalo ke akua, what the peoples are wishing for, make it
come true, but then look up 1853, that aha moku, it will be beneficial for all of us as
an enforcement agency to protect our lands.
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Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Kapu.
Members, Members, any questions for Mr. Kapu, this afternoon?
If not, thank you for your presence.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Kaipo Kekona, followed by Keith Breitbach.

MR. KAIPO KEKONA (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Aloha, my name is Kaipo Kekona. I sit on the County's GPAC. I'm testifying here
today on behalf of myself and Kuleana Kuhikahi.
I support the resolution. Kind of, kind of concerned about how things would be put
together as far as, you know. I know the County being that we operate a non-profit
organization out of one of the County parks, I know that they have problems with
maintenance and fees and all of that. So 1 can understand not wanting to purchase a
large lump sum of land and turning it into another park because of all of that issues of
maintenance and all of what, etc.
Our non-profit is trying to acquire a lease, and like maybe that's another option that
you guys can look at. There's a lot of people out there like the coalition that would be
more than willing to malama aina, yeah. So, can look into them.
And, you know, I don't know, much to say, I kind of scared of that Sunshine Law
violation kind of stuff, eh but, right now I no really care. I born and raised on Lahaina,
I live about a quarter mile away from the bay.
My dad work for Kapalua Land Company for at least thirty-one years I think now.
He's one, he was their chemical specialist, so I know a lot about all those chemicals
and all of that. And they talk about using organic fertilizer and what not. But in reality
all that going do is it's still damages the reef cause what it does is it gets in there and
it, and it doesn't necessarily kill the coral, yeah, but it helps the limu grow faster than
it normally does and the limu just smother the reef, yeah. So, the fish no can keep up
with the limu. But, so I speak on behalf of them too.
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Other than that, you know, you can look into the, the Go Airlines, they get one pretty

interesting magazine on top there, talk a lot about Kapalua. They probably might pull
'urn out because some of the stuff in there is interesting.
Also they get one website, I don't know, a lot of people aren't familiar with it it's ww, I
no go on 'urn cause I scared. I scared of the computer, ww.pico.com , check it out.
They kind of limit you, you get the password, you can get in and go deeper. But like I
said I scared, but, cause, you know, you going read urn.
They going talk about the families that work for them, 600 employees or something.
And they worried about their employees and the housing ah, but, so they tell you that
they going provide fifty-six homes or something like that for the, for the workers,
yeah.
In the house that I was raised in was provided by the, by Kapalua for all of their
employees and was ten cents a square foot and that was about fourteen years now.
So, when you look at, you know, what they going sell the homes for now, it's really
not reasonable. And 600 employees down to fifty-six homes, they all going be living
together like Lahainaluna, all the Filipino's up there. They all gotta share house,
yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Kekona, can you please conclude.
MR. KEKONA: So, sorry, that's it.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Kekona.
Any questions for Mr. Kekona, Members?
If not, Mr. Kekona, thank you so much.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Keith Breitbach, followed by Barry Brown. Barry Brown?
Nathan Nishiki.
MR. BARRY BROWN (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Good afternoon, Councilmembers, appreciate you giving us the time to talk.
I got, kind of two different things to think about today and one of them, of course is
the beauty of Honolua Bay. And, you know, and, in the United States there's some
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places that I just hold really dear to my heart, they're the most beautiful places.
Mount McKinley National Park, Big Sur, Yosemite, Yellowstone, and you know a lot
of people would include Haleakala. Okay, now envision Haleakala with a golf course
in the middle of it.
And that's how I feel about Honolua Bay. I think Honolua Bay, Lipoa Point, the whole
area around from, from the bay all the way around to Windmills is absolutely right up
there with those places I just mentioned, totally. And I think there's a lot of people in
here that would say it's even better.
It's a world class surf spot bar none. My future grandson, his father's the world class
long board champion, it's his favorite wave, you know. And John Spheverson, the
father of modern surfing made these shirts, this is big. We can't ignore it, we can't let
it go. We can't let Honolua die.
So, hopefully this will be the start of a partnership that the County can go in with the
State maybe and possibly the Federal government and, and definitely quasi-private
people donating to get this out of corporate hands.
You know the second part of my story is corporations aren't made to, you know, help
the people. They are made to make money. They are made, for one purpose, to
benefit the stockholders. And you know the Cameron's aside, you know, that was
back in the plantation days when they were, they sort of had an obligation to take
care of their employees and, but that's over.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Can you get back to the microphone, please.
MR. BROWN: That, I'm sorry, that, they had an obligation to take care of their employees.
They built towns, they built water systems, they did this and did that and you know,
they're still living on that image but it's over, you know.
They're hiring CEO's from huge corporations to come in and run places now that
don't really care and they, you know, they have all these cloaks like, you know, the
green language to camouflage the real deal, which is let's make some more money.
Well, you know, we have to look at our constituents here and our grandkids like I said
and not look at the dollar any more, even though I know that that drives the economy.
You got to remember that the economy can also go down in the toilet if we don't have
that special stuff like Honolua Bay and Haleakala. I mean, that's the reason people
come here, my god. And for our kids sake, you just got to try.
Thank you very much. Aloha.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
May we ask for you to state your name for the record, please.
MR. BROWN: Oh, I'm sorry. Barry Brown.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Brown.
Any questions for Mr. Brown, Members?
Having none, thank you for your, for your testimony.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Nathan Nishiki, followed by Micah Nickens.
MR. NATHAN NISHIKI (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Good morning. Oh, my name is Nathan Nishiki and I'm here, I have two jobs and I
had to make time to come out here to speak on behalf and thank you guys for having
the meeting, for letting us have a chance to talk.
Growing up, we spent a lot of time at the beach. And on the weekends, and if you
ever down in Lahaina or Kihei on the weekends, the beach parks are just packed to
the gills. We need three times as many parking stalls and open space in these
areas. This is what, you know, they're speaking about quality of life and this is what,
you know, everyone goes, hangs down at the beach and go surf. So, this area is a
great opportunity for, for us to preserve it and save it. And we definitely can use
more open space and so it's just a great place for it to be.
And, the other thing I was just talk about is the water and the reef in Honolua Bay
does need help. It's not, you know, as healthy as it could be.
There's places where I've surfed and if you just touch the reef, it would just slice you
up. And this is not, you know, really one of the places that can, I guess do that, you
know, it just, it just needs, the water quality, the reef does need help. And whatever
we develop up there and around it will have an effect on the water below. Whatever,
you know, they build, their golf courses; all that water runs off down right into the bay.
And Maui Land & Pine has been using this place for I don't know how many years
and when it does rain, I've been down there, that mud and everything just runs
straight down right into the water. And, they could have done a lot more to prevent
that from happening, but you know, they didn't. So I really hope that you guys can
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help the people here, help, help us out by saving it and protecting the water, the reef
and helping the quality of life for all of us.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any questions for Mr. Nishiki?
Having none, Mr. Nishiki, thank you.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Micah Nickens, followed by Keith Breitbach.
MR. KIVA REEF RIVERS: I'd like to ask to take Micah Nickens spot if possible because he
had to go to work and he said I could fill in, if possible, so I'm just asking if I can-CHAIR HOKAMA: Have you signed up to testify.
MR. RIVERS: I have not signed up to testify. But I can sign up now and speak at the very
end or right now.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I would prefer that so that, you know, we treating everyone-MR. RIVERS: Sure, sure, okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --according to procedure, so thank, we appreciate that.
Thank you.
Mr, Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Keith Breitbach? Amen Hughes?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Hughes.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Palani Wright.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we have Mr. Wright coming.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
April 20, 2007
Page 109

MR. PALANI WRIGHT (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Aloha kakou. Chair and Board and Maui community, howzit. Aloha, my name is
Palani, born and raised in Napili, which is like not even two minutes from Honolua
Bay.
I currently work for West Maui Mountains Watershed Partnership so I know what it's
like to deal with conservation work. And I, I do a little work with Maui Land & Pine
and their conservation work. And, I just feel like through all this problems and stuff, I
have a natural ability or knowledge to understand traditional ways of management of
lands and stuff.
And we, I just think that forming a non-profit or some kind of organization for the
public or the community, you know, giving them a chance to show the people that,
you know, our culture as people and our values that we do learn growing up here in
Hawaii in our islands, that we can make it possible with our people here to land
manage something better than trying to say that a golf course is going to manage
land, or it's going to benefit people.
But I feel that if you just give the people a chance or some kind of organization or,
you know, Honolua Coalition, you know. Give them a chance to go out and just do,
like land management, you know, from the mountains into the ocean, to water,
plants, just anything that has to do with conserving our, our, our place.
You know, my father grew up surfing there, my uncles grew up surfing there, I grew
up surfing there. I hope one day my kids will go, grow up surfing there too. But not
just surfing, but learning of, of the, the Great Bays of Piilani.
Piilani was a great Chief of Maui and there's a lot of history and culture not just in
Honolua Bay. Honolua Bay is one bay of Piilani. You have six bays of Piilani.
I just feel that, you know, you, just give the people a chance to show that we can take
care of it as a, as old, you know, as a po'e kahiko, instead of trying to bring Tiger
Woods over here. Tiger Woods, who that, I don't care about that guy. He no mean
nothing to me. They come over here spend money, but the money not going
anywhere but back in that cycle to, to what, benefit people who sitting in their homes
right now, smoking one cigar, drinking, drinking wine, whatever.
I just feel give the people a chance to, to show that we know how malama aina. And
that we care about our aina and our culture and our character and our identities for
more than, for future and just forever. So, that's all I get for say.
Mahalo.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Wright, thank you very much.
Any questions for Mr. Wright?
Thank you, thank you for being here.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Pete Gapero, followed by Jennifer Durnin.
MR. PETE GAPERO (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Good afternoon, Chair, Councilmembers. My name is Pete Gapero. I'm here today
to testify for the Coalition of Honolua Bay. The reason I'm here, today's my birthday,
by the way and-CHAIR HOKAMA: Happy Birthday.
MR. GAPERO: --it's good to be here to testify even though ifs my birthday. I, I've heard a
lot testimonies today and I've seen a lot of people that are of different races. I was
born and raised on Oahu so I know that development is not good, that's why I moved
to Maui. And I don't want my kids to be raised and my grandkids to be raised on
Oahu.
And in order to stop this it's in the Councilmembers' hands, I'm pretty sure a lot of you
have been brought up back in the old times, you know, this . . . and everything else
and hopefully you're making the right decisions today and help the community out on
this resolution.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Gapero.
Questions for the gentleman?
If not Mr. Gapero, thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Jennifer Durnin, followed by Miranda Campbell.
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MS. JENNIFER DURNIN (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Aloha. Again, my name is Jennifer Dumin and I'm here to represent actually the
turtles and the dolphins that live in the bay. I've been working on a charter boat for
seventeen years here in Maui as an underwater videographer and the bay is one of
the places that we go to pretty much on a regular basis. So, I have spent numerous
days, hundreds of days filming underwater and seeing the degradation of the marine
life over the past seventeen years.
And has anybody here snorkeled there recently and seen the horrible tumors on the
turtles. It's, it's very, very disheartening and they've been there for years. And a lot
of those turtles I've filmed over the past seventeen years have pretty much grown up
there and they've had no tumors to start with and now have got tumors covering their
whole body.
And it's very sad so basically what I want to say is what we do to the land affects the
ocean, okay. So any kind of development, anywhere, is always going to affect the
water quality no matter where it is and the bay is a perfect example of barely any
development up there. And it still degrading from runoff.
Also the dolphins come into that bay on a regular basis to rest and that's one of their
sanctuaries as well. And we talk about it being a conservation area. And it's weird to
me that a conservation area is pure, we're here trying to talk about conserving it. If
it's already been a conservation area, why are we here trying to protect it. It should
already be protected in the situation where we shouldn't be fighting for it any more. It
should be done and protected for this little guy right here and for everybody else who
has kids and grandchildren.
So, you know, I'm just here to represent them because I spend a lot of time in the
water there. I've spent many, many years and I've got a lot of footage, if you ever
want to see anything of damage of the tumors on the turtles, I have it. You know, I've
seen the damage, I've seen it get worse.
So, let's save it and protect it for everyone to enjoy not just for the surfers, but for the
little kids and everybody who wants to swim there and hang out. So, please don't
develop any land around it, it's only going to make it worse.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Durnin.
Any questions for the lady, Members?
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Ms. Durnin, thank you very much.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Miranda Campbell, followed by Kazuo Flores.

MS. MIRANDA CAMPBELL (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Hello, I am Miranda Campbell and I'm really nervous so, I just wanted to start out by
saying true wisdom comes from nature.
And, I want to talk a little about Punalau, also known as Windmills, also known as
Left Off. It's out past the bay and I hang out there everyday, just about. Haven't had
a car the past month so I've been a little short on getting my fix but I really love it up
there. And it's beautiful and I really don't think there's much trash or that it's trashed.
I also want to say, I was hanging out there the other day and there was kind of a pile
of like tires, an old car, it was left there and I looked at my boyfriend, I was like oh, we
need to drive down here and pick this up. Within one minute, this guy just drove out
of nowhere, pulled up and threw all the trash in the back of his truck and drove off.
Like it was magical, you'd, people are amazing and that guy he wasn't an official or
anything, he's just like you or me, you know.
And, I also wanted to say I learned a big lesson today about perception and how we
all perceive the world differently. And that beauty really is truly in the eye of the
beholder. Because I saw that guy come up here and say that it was trashed and
that's like one of the most beautiful places in the world to me. I mean, we truly do,
you know, see things in a different light and you know, you create your reality in my
opinion. And maybe, you know, he really does think that about the land and maybe
that's why people don't care about it as much as other people cause it looks different
to them. You know they just don't have the same values and I kind of have a lot of
scattered notes here so.
I also want to say I agree with Al, I'm not sure if he's still here, but he was talking
about, you know, where were they the last fifty years, Maui Land & Pine, a little too
late or whatever he was saying. A little, whatever. Anyways, I just want to agree
because I live in Napili, I live across the street from the pineapple fields. I have a lot
of friends who get sinus problems, anxiety attacks, and eye problems.
And I also have a friend who did a report on Maui Land & Pine for school and first of
all she had a really hard time getting a hold of them. I think it came down to her mom
or her teacher had to actually set up the meeting because they wouldn't call her back.
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I mean just a little, for your information. And, when she did get a hold of them, you
know, they said they don't use DDT anymore but they still do use Diazanon.
And I looked up on the internet about Diazanon and it says some of the symptoms
that you get when, in an area with that chemical is eyes, eye problems, sinus
problems, and anxiety attacks and stuff, So, I know that they are affecting the
community and as of right now I don't think that we're in their best interest.
But I had a whole bunch more to say but that's okay. I just want to say I really, really
love that spot up there and that should just be enough.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Campbell.
Any questions for the lady, Members?
If not, Ms. Campbell, thank you.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Kazuo Flores, followed by Narciso Billianor Jr.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you for that. Next.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Narciso Billianor Jr.
MR. NARCISO BILLIANOR JR. (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Hi, my name is Narciso Billianor, I live right in Honolua Bay.
In the last couple of months starting from June of last year, I moved down to the bay
due to the fact because first of all I am the fourth generation that owns a piece of the
land there.
And, by staying there, I meet a lot of tourist, talk to them and came to one point
where I was the person that put out a donation sign that were made back in '92 and
was okayed in '92 by Mr. DeLeon and our Governor now Linda Lingle. I brought the
sign out as a donation to bring in two porta-potties which helped not only the local
people here, it helped a lot of tourist.
And while this were going on, I was being harassed by Maui Land & Pine. The
promises they told me didn't work. They shut off my, my road, my only safe road,
they blocked it off, which I had to take the porta-potty out of there.
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Until today I met couple people, tourist that came back and the first impression is
Jimmy what happened to the porta-potties. The only thing I could tell them, go see
Maui Land & Pine.
I mean, you know, the bottom line is this, we as locals, okay, Hawaii is Hawaii, aloha
is aloha. I myself is bringing something in, on the property to show how much aloha
we have for the, the visitors. They come here spend their money and go back home.
But how can you do anything good like this when you have something like that
because they want to develop comes down there and try to put you out. And slander
on top of that.
I hate to tell you this, but you know what, for me whatever Maui Land & Pineapple
say, I don't believe a word. Like they say the place is dirty, it's clean. Why, I'm a
single parent, I got four kids. Every week, we walk that walk and we pickup every
trash on that area. And every Sunday I empty the trash at the dump.
Thank you to hear me out. Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Billianor.
Any questions for the gentleman?
Okay, having none, Mr. Billianor, thank you so much for coming this afternoon.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Faye Brigoli, followed by Jeffrey Balinbin.

MS. FAYE BRIGOLI (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Hello, my name is Faye Brigoli and I am actually born and raised in the mainland. I
came up here for a vacation and I've learned a lot in the past couple days that I've
never learned in my life.
The first time I came here I visited Honolua Bay and to me it was the most beautiful
site I could ever see. In the mainland we don't have views or oceans you can swim
in cause basically it sucks. Being Hawaiian and knowing stuff that I've learned in the
past couple days, I enjoyed every minute of it and I would never take it back.
As being Hawaiian in the mainland, you don't get to learn what you have here. It
takes us to come here to learn and its hard because we don't get taught that. And
I'm so glad that I get to come here and learn the things that I've learned in the past
couple days. And I will cherish it because I'm not going to get it taught where I'm,
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where I live. Everything that being Hawaiian, you guys get to cherish. We don't get

to cherish that in the mainland, because we have to come here.
So please save what you guys have because we have nothing to save in the
mainland. And we will help you guys cherish what you guys have to keep because
being Hawaiian we want to help you guys from the mainland.
And I thank you guys for everything you've taught us and give us the opportunity to
take, to learn what we know now and I'm glad and I will never regret anything that I've
learned. So I thank you very much for everything you guys have done for us
Hawaiians in the mainland.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Brigoli. Ms. Brigoli, can you please return. Take your
time, Ms. Brigoli, but I believe we have a question for you so if you'd please return.
Thank you for returning.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair. I'm not sure I got your name correctly.
Your name was-MS. BRIGOLI: Faye Brigoli.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good afternoon and thank you for being here.
You bring a very unique perspective, you know, we've heard a lot of people today
and most of them are either kamaainas or people who have moved here and, and
are a part of us, a part of our ohana. But you bring a different perspective.
You mention you live on the mainland. Where do you live?
MS. BRIGOLI: I live in Carson, California.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I see, so you're not anywhere near a beach.
MS. BRIGOLI: Urn, nowhere near one and if it is near, it's pretty, it's about twenty minutes
from us and even the beaches there, you, I wouldn't swim in it personally. I don't
know if, some people love to surf so I guess that's all they have. So, I, to me
Honolua Bay was the first actually bay that I got introduced to when I first came here
in December.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: What was your first impression?
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MS. BRIGOLI: Oh, it's beautiful. It was, finally got to see water you can actually see the
bottom and even see the reef or, you know see how much cleaner it is.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You, do you feel from a perspective of a visitor that this is
something that is worth our community fighting about.
MS. BRIGOLI: It is, to me it's worth it because I mean if you get rid of one bay, you have
couple other bays that you guys have, I mean, who knows if you get rid of this one,
then they're going to go to the next one and the next one. So I would keep
everything you have now because obviously you have people like me who come here
just to cherish what you guys cherish cause we'd like to share the same thing.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well I really appreciate your being here and I, I understand
your emotion, it's been a very emotional day for us too.
Thank you.
MS. BRIGOLI: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you so much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any other questions for Ms. Brigoli?
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Jeffrey Balinbin, followed by SeaRay Beltran.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Proceed.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Matthew Mercado.
MR. MATTHEW MERCADO (testifying on County Communication No. 07-124
Hello, Chair. Thank you, Council for giving us all this opportunity to speak.
I'm 37 years old, my parents moved over when I was five months old to Maui from
California, And, the reason my parents moved here is for the beauty of Maui.
And, it's been very unfortunate to see all the change from one stoplight down in
Kahului to the mass craziness that's going on in traffic and everything. It's very sad
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and Honolua Bay is one of the last gems on the island and we need to protect it.
And, thank you, Jo Anne Johnson for this resolution.
And I came home one day, I'm also an ocean safety officer, I'm off on Thursdays and
Fridays, and I came home on my day off from surfing at Hookipa and I turned on
Akaku. And I watched, there was a meeting going on and Michelle Anderson was
speaking and she had all the negatives against developing this project. And, I think
there was some other Councilmembers that were also against it, but not sure what
happened. We come to this stage and I think it's a good thing where we are now
because as far as I knew it was approved already. But now everyone's stepping up
and protesting it.
And I'd like to say the, I forgot his name with the blue shirt, the Hawaiian man, that
was up here earlier. What he was saying that it should be returned to the Hawaiians
and made it a cultural place.
And you know, Maui Land & Pine, all the runoff is destroying the reef right now and
it's been doing it for a long time and we need to stop it. So maybe something bad
like them wanting to develop is actually going to turn into a good thing so we can give
it back to the Hawaiian people and turn it into a park. If not a County park at least
give it to the Hawaiians to do as they see fit as a cultural and sacred site because the
ocean, it's a reserve, the oceans a reserve, the land above it should be a reserve too.
There's a lot of history that we don't know about the Hawaiians, like he was saying let
the kupuna tell us all the history about it and let them decide on what it should be
done with it.
And, I love to surf there and it's a good place for locals and tourist alike. That's why
the tourist come here to enjoy the beauty like we're enjoying it. So if they come and
see what the damage has been done, they're going to stop coming. And already the,
the development that's being done up above when I'm out in the water and I look up
and I see those houses, that's like, makes me sad. I can't believe that the building is
going on the other side of the bay. So, the line has been drawn already, should be
done, that's it. Enough is enough.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Mercado.
Any questions for the gentleman?
Having none, thank you, Mr. Mercado.
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I will share with the remaining audience that it's the Chair's understanding there is no
request of application before this body to approve anything for Lipoa Point.
Stating that Mr. Clerk, let us move forward.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Kiva Rivers, followed by John Seebart.
Mr. Chairman, Mr. Seebart is the last person to submit a request to testify.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
MR. KIVA RIVERS (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Aloha. Hi everyone, my name is Kiva Rivers, thank you all for being here to listen to
us today. I also wanted to thank Maui Land & Pine for still being here to listen to all
of us today, but, I guess they're gone. Oh, I'm sorry, I'm sorry, Kalani is still here.
Thank you for being here to listening to all of us.
I think a lot of stuff that I was planning on saying has already been said. I am Tide's
twin brother, we have grown up here our whole lives, seen a lot of changes on the
island and of course realize that Honolua Bay is also a very, very special place that
needs to saved.
You know driving over to Lahaina now, seeing the development, you know, of the five
big cranes on Airport Beach now, or North Beach above Kaanapali and now all the
big cranes developing the new Kapalua Ritz Hotel.
And really from Ukumehame development which is, by the way it's so beautiful
before it started getting demoed by all these tractors. But just to see all those
tractors going up into the valleys now and knowing that on the next rainfall it's going
to bring all that, you know, runoff into the ocean. And knowing that Ukumehame
water right now is so pristine and so clean and beautiful, and to know that that runoff
eventually is going to start damaging those reefs is enough to already, you know, put,
put me over the edge.
I have heard rumors of over 10,000 and don't quote me on this exactly but I've heard
that there might be over 10,000 applico—applying permits for Maui County people. I
mean whether it be affordable housing, you know, local housing, luxury housing, but
my, my question to everyone here is if we really do have 10,000 permits waiting to be
processed and ideally approved, you know, people applying for those permits are
hoping that they get approved.
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After we clear those next 10,000 permits, I'm assuming that's going to be at least
20,000 more toilets and like you know 20,000 more sinks and 50,000. I mean where
are we going to be with our water supply then. And those are, and, and that's just
what, what we're supposedly dealing with now. Ten thousand permits that haven't
even, even been approved.
So where are we going to be when we do approve those 10,000 permits. You know
to me first of all we should just be only looking at affordable housing permits being
approved period. You know the luxury home applicants can wait, you know what I
mean. We got to deal with the local people, people that have been paying Hawaii
State taxes in Hawaii their whole lives including myself that actually live here all year.
You know, what, what is the best decision for us and for the local kids and for the
Hawaiian kids. Now I'm born and raised here. I know I look haole on the outside or
whatever, I, I feel a lot of Hawaiian, you know, Hawaiianness inside growing up here
as a kid. And I just not only feel bad for local kids like myself who are like hapa, but
like the true Hawaiian blooded kids that are being born and raised here. There's
going to be nothing left, there's going to be no water left.
You're giving away all our resources to all these wealthy mainlanders who are living
here for one month out of the year and chasing away all these local kids to god
knows where and leaving them with nothing. I mean it just makes absolutely no
sense to me and the only real bottom line that I can see in making sense to anyone
on the other side is the money.
So, I think if we can just take that into consideration, that'd be great, you know. Just
deal with those first 10,000 permits, see where we're at, then with the water issue
and then we'll take it from there.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Rivers.
Questions for Mr. Rivers?
Okay, Mr. Rivers, thank you very much for your testimony.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: John Seebart, followed by Russell Kuamoo.
MR. JOHN SEEBART (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Hello. My name is John Seebart, aloha to the Chair and the Council. I was born
here on Maui. I was gone for quite a while, I moved back about five years ago. I'm
here part of the time and I'm gone part of the time.
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I didn't really plan on speaking today, but there's a tangential issue here that I noticed
and that is the, the Maui Land & Pine said they were not going to build this golf
course and I understand that's been taken off the table, there's no permit.

But there's an issue that's been bothering me a little bit all along about ag land
conversions. And I, it's my understanding, 1, 1 went to a Planning Commission
meeting last week and became aware that if you subdivide ag lands for, I guess you
can build your house on anything you want.
You can do it with two acres and, this doesn't even require a hearing, they can just
subdivide the ag land and sell these lots with no, no consideration to anybody. This,
I mean I'm sure they need permits but. That's one of the two points.
The other point is, is on these ag lots, they're building houses that are extremely,
extremely expensive. And these people are then going to pay ag rates for their lots.
Now talk about an inconsistent and unfair taxation here. And I don't know if it's a
State law or whether it's a, I mean I really don't know, but I know that they can pay ag
rates, which is just crazy from my perspective, where these extremely rich people are
paying less than people that live here all the time. So, that was pretty much what I
had to say.
Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Seebart.
Any questions, Mr. Seebart, we would request your returning please.
We have a question from Ms. Anderson.
MR. SEEBART: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much, Mr. Seebart for testifying. You
say you live somewhere else, and, and welcome home.
MR. SEEBART: Thanks.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You say you live part-time somewhere else?
MR. SEEBART: Well, sort of, it's, it's a little bit complicated. Urn, I was, I spent my working
career with the Long Beach Fire Department on the mainland in Los Angeles area
and retired from there. And I still go back there, I have a, a, a, thirty-six foot sailboat
that I intended to go sailing on someday, but I'm, I was, been here fixing up my house
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that I have here. And once, once I'm done with that, I intend to sail around a little bit
and then end up here again, so, that's.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, the, the reason Pm asking is you, you say that it's,
seems, it seems unusual to you that people can subdivide ag, ag land without any
kind of public hearing, any kind of public input.
MR. SEEBART: Absolutely, I mean-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, would you have any experience in California where,
when they do a subdivision on ag land, that they have any kind of public hearing.
MR. SEEBART: I, I think that if you, if you, I mean I do not know. I mean it's not, it's outside
of my expertise. But I think this is, it's shocking here to me.
I mean, I think that in California, well I know that in California if you, if you, if you own
a house and you live in your house, your taxes are based on the purchase price of
your house. So if you bought land that would be the land basis and then the cost of
construction would be added to that. And it's one percent of, beginning, and then it
can increase at two percent of that per year.
And that goes back to the seventies, in, when we had Prop. 13; which everybody was
really afraid of. But it actually stabilized and the State of California seems to be doing
well without that massive, I mean people were going to be taxed out of their homes at
that time and that's why they stopped it.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: We're having that same problem here.
MR. SEEBART: Terrific inflation, yes, I'm aware.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well I just want to clarify because a comment that you
made about the golf course being off the table. And I think, Mr. Chair, we need to
clarify this for everyone. The gentleman that spoke earlier mentioning that he heard
me on Akaku talking against this project. I think he's confusing it with the Wailea 670
project that we are, you know, that we have in front of us right now, that we are
hearing and will take up again in June.
The Honolua, Maui Land & Pine project that they're proposing is only in it's very initial
stages. And I think the only reason they're proposing it now is in hopes to get it
accepted in the General Plan Advisory Committees urban boundaries. And in doing
that, that would foreclose or, that would allow them to forego having to get a
community plan amendment because currently the community plan would not allow
that development at that area.
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And, and, so if they get urban growth boundaries in the General Plan, then they don't
need to get a community plan amendment. And if that happens, they don't need to
do an environmental assessment which is a requirement of a community plan
amendment.
So, we are many, many months, if not several years away before their proposal in
whatever form it takes, whether it gets on the urban growth boundaries or not, before
it ever comes to this body. And so I just wanted to say that because I think there's
confusion with some of the people that have been testifying.
What's on our agenda today is the resolution and we appreciate you being here.
MR. SEEBART: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other, further questions for Mr. Seebart, Members?
Having none, thank you for your testimony.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Russell Kuamoo, followed by DeGray Vanderbilt.

MR. RUSSELL KUAMOO (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Howzit. My name is Russell Kuamoo, I live in Kahakuloa Valley. I grew up on Oahu
and I seen the injustice all my life, you know. I think it's enough, I think it's time to
work for the people and do things for the people. You know, give the people what we
need. We need hospitals, we need better roads, we need housing, we need schools.
We don't need no more homes--we need homes for us, we no need homes for the
rich, you know. We can't afford it. So anyway that's all I had to say and save
Honolua Bay and hopefully one day.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Kuamoo.
Are there any questions for Mr. Kuamoo?
Okay, thank you very much for your testimony this afternoon.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: DeGray Vanderbilt.

MR. DeGRAY VANDERBILT (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
Good afternoon, Mr. Chair and Members of the Council. My name is DeGray
Vanderbilt, a thirty year resident of Molokai and I want to thank you for listening.
Being from Molokai I thought it would be best to just wait until everybody else had
had a chance to testify and so I'm, I'm glad I, I have a chance.
You know, I'm retired so I came over here to the County for another matter and, but I
have the flexibility. So, when I see somebody like Nathan Nishiki, who has two jobs
and took time off to come here to testify and all the others, that really makes me even
more appreciative of people that, that, that really give their time to testify to what they
believe in.
You know, people on Maui are, are, are just becoming more frustrated each year by
injustices as they get squeezed more and more. And it's been a real meaningful
experience for me to be able to listen to and absorb all the heartfelt testimonies
today. You know I know the people on Maui really enjoy watching meetings on
Molokai. And so when I came up today to just look in to see what all the commotion
was, I went wow, I thought I was back on Molokai.
But I can guarantee you that the people on Molokai will really appreciate watching
this telecast today. And, it's just something that is, is just from the heart and I really
appreciate watching all the Councilmembers because everyone of these
Councilmembers has sat through all of these testimonies and listened intently and
that, that is something that you, you should feel real proud of.
But, but before I leave, I'd like to read a, a government, a government document here
and it says "In the very beginning, when people first came to these islands, they
began to use up resources of the land. As three generations passed and the
population grew, the resources of the land began to dwindle. They knew they had to
change to survive."
"We are at another point in Hawaii's history when we have to relearn how to take
care of the land. We need to understand the wisdom of the past and let that wisdom
guide us today. Now money is the guide. Protecting the land won't work if money is
the ultimate goal. When money is the guide, it becomes a destroyer."
And it goes on and it goes on and it says that "We must follow our na'au, our gut,
and not just our intellect. Communities want to draw from the past, but it's difficult
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now they have no power. They know, they knew how dependent they were on the
environment in the old days and they all worked together to make sure their
resources were preserved. We think we need to think like that again."
And the people are looking to you guys to help provide them the power. And, and
this is a document that's passed out by the Planning Department and a lot of the
words that went into this were from Kumu John Kasimikaua. But this is from the CZM
Coastal Management Laws and you can pick it up. And I asked a couple of people in
the Planning Department if they'd ever read this and they said no. And it's really a
good document, so I'm taking this back to Molokai. So there aren't any more left at
the Planning Department, so they're going to have to reorder, but anyway. I'm going
to leave this with my testimony, and thank you again, and thank you for letting
somebody from Molokai testify.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Vanderbilt.
Questions for Mr. Vanderbilt?
Having no questions for the gentleman, thank you very much Mr. Vanderbilt for your
testimony.
Mr, Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, we are at the end of testimony.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Is there anyone else wishing to provide testimony, please come forward
and we will give you, you an opportunity to share your thoughts with the Members of
the Council.
MR. TIDE RIVERS: All right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Did you speak before?
MR. RIVERS: Yeah, just once already, but I wanted, I thought, when everyone was all done
we-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Oh, right, he was supposed to come back.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: He said he'd come back.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: He said he'd come back.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: He said he was going to come back.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. TIDE RIVERS (returning to complete his testimony on County Communication
No. 07-128):
Just, I'll make it real quick.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Please, state your name again for the record, please.
MR. RIVERS: Tide Rivers.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
MR. RIVERS: And just real quickly, being a kid growing up on Maui, Hawaii and my parents
being very proactive, always encouraged me to get out there and stand up for what I
believe in, when, you know, if it's wrong or right. And in doing so over the years,
whether it's my brother and I and all of our friends standing up on the side of the road
protesting out to Maalaea or one thing or the other.
Without fail, I kind of feel like the people in the community are kind of just like a
bunch of ants. They're always lifting up these signs, don't do this, don't do this, don't
do this, and then the greed and the money comes and it's like a big bulldozer,
BRRRRRR, we just get smashed right over.
So, please put some faith back in the people of Maui and especially the kids and
listening to everyone up here today and make the right decision. Because it's very
discouraging year after year standing up for what we as a Maui community feel
should be done and then to, you know, two weeks will go by or a month will go by
and looking at the front cover of the Maui newspaper and seeing that something has
been approved.
I almost feel like the community is almost in a sense, wasting their time already
because there's just constantly money and greed always bulldozing over the local
people of Maui. So, just do your best to make us feel like we're not, you know,
holding up these signs and putting all this effort year in and year out and just to get
bulldozed over again and see, you know, a month down the road in the Maui News-approves the, the Honolua Point project.
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We really have come here with a lot of heart and sole and I hope you really see that.
And just that, you know, it's time for us to really be heard and see the action be
heard. And you know, I'd like to see an article in the Maui newspaper couple months
down the road saying that you have objected on this project. And all that, and that
would really install, you know, my, my faith in, in the Council once again. That's
about it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Rivers.
MR. RIVERS: All right, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Rivers. We have a question from you, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much, Mr. Rivers. I remember you from
very small kid time. You look the same only bigger.
I just want to clarify again, that, so that you don't think that the Council. In other
words, that you're not, if you don't see this in the newspaper in the next month or two,
that the Council has, you know, not listened to what you folks have all said here
today.
MR. RIVERS: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The procedure is that Jo Anne Johnson's resolution is as
a County Communication on our agenda today. The procedure is for that
communication to go to a committee and we're hoping it will be a nine member
committee. And then the Committee Chair will bring that up on their agenda and we'll
have a committee meeting to discuss specifically that resolution and then we'll vote to
adopt it or not to adopt it. And that would be another time, those of you who want to
testify have again that opportunity at that time.
So just to make it clear what the procedure is so that you all know. All we're doing
today is accepting this communication and passing it onto committee for deliberation.
MR. RIVERS: Okay, great.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you.
MR. RIVERS: Awesome, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much.
Mr. Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chairman.
Good afternoon Tide and, and you know, you mentioned your brother Kiva, you know
you guys make me feel really old. I remember when you guys were at Kalama
School and I appreciate, I know the, the Civic lessons and Social Studies, it's great, it
worked, you guys are out here and making your voices heard. That's awesome.
Now the roles are reversed, please educate me. I'm not, you know, surfer, and I
haven't been out to Honolua Bay a lot. Can you tell us, you know the committee, or
the Council here, how much people come out there, you know, especially on the
weekends, I mean is it really choke, really packed.
MR. RIVERS: I mean, just kind of in a, in a brief summary, I, there are a ton of people that
come to enjoy Honolua Bay. I for one have never seen a motor bike or, or quad up
there in my entire lifetime. I've never seen a drug deal go down there in my lifetime.
All I've seen is a ton of tourist, you know, hooting and hollering their heads off, just
completely ecstatic watching surfers ride these incredible waves out there. A sense
of community, a sense of, you know when you show up to Honolua Bay, shaking a
bunch of hands, everyone welcoming one another, complimenting each other on
what great rides everyone has had.
And then, you know during the summer time, a lot of tourist snorkeling, what not,
down below, in the, in the snorkeling area, what not.
Teaching surf lessons myself, I often recommend that people go up there and check
it out. And in continuing with the same clientele with the, the week or two when they
come back to me, they come back and they just always say how mind blowing it was
to watch these people surf out there.
Honolua is kind of rare in the, in the sense that it almost gives you a bird's eye view
to be able to go watch the surfers. You kind of get a chance to walk down to the
cave section and where you're literally almost right above the people as they're
surfing under you. And that's a perspective you don't really get much of a chance to
see on Maui unless you're in a helicopter.
And for the most part, I, I rarely ever see trash up at Honolua Bay. And anyone who I
see up there, whether it's tourist or local, as far as what I've seen, and this is about
fifteen, twenty years now, have always been taking care of their trash.
And, and respecting the place because just being in the presence of Honolua Bay
you feel the sense of just wanting to take care of it. So, in the big picture, things,
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people are just always really, you know, blown away with, with the bay and really get
a kick out of watching the surf. And, and I know thousands and thousands of tourists
who have been able to come up there over the years and scream their heads off and
just have really felt a privilege to be out there and checking all of the surfers doing
their thing.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thanks for doing your part to keep the area clean, and good
to see you folks again.
MR. RIVERS: All right.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chairman.
MR. RIVERS: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other test--questions for Mr. Rivers?
Okay. Do you wish to testify? Have you testified prior? Please come forward.
MR. SHAWN REID (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):

Good afternoon, Councilmembers, Chair.
Mahalo for allowing all of us to come today and share our soles with you. I purposely
waited last, I was the first one here this, this morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: May we have your name, please.
MR. REID: Oh, my name is Shawn Reid, by the way. I'm sorry.
Mostly because I'm really tired. I didn't sleep one wink last night because I was
worried about my testimony. I kept going over it and over it and over it and I couldn't
get any sleep done.
And I had to come down and give tee-shirts and, and, you know, and everything and
just, we've all been working so hard, you know, I mean really diligently.
And I applaud all of you today. Thank you for, for what you've done. You, you make
me feel so strong today, you know. And your folks ears, I, I see you're listening. I
see that you are hearing what we have to say.
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And I believe in my heart, I want to believe that the rumors are false. That you're all
going to do the right thing on this and I really believe that you will, okay.
I have spent half the night, also trying to write my testimony and it was about
eighteen pages. Three in the morning . . . I e-mailed it to her and I said oh my god
help me. I need to condense this. So I'm not going to read much of this today, I kind
of think I said how I feel about it, but, and you know, you've heard me before in other
meetings.
I want to speak a little bit more about overall, you know. We're all concerned about
Honolua and I'm hoping that we can actually do what we set out to accomplish with
your help and possibly use this as a new model, you know. Let's start a ripple and
build a tsunami out of it to do something different than other islands, than other
developers have done.
You know, let's start putting the, what is it, horse before the cart, you know, so to
speak instead of the other way around. Looking at our infrastructure there is talks of
a moratorium.
Jo Anne I was at the DOT meeting last night for the road widening thing. And I, I
apologize if I rain on anybody's parade, but I was just being realistic when I said,
everybody was talking about all these different alternatives and where they're going
to move the road from Maalaea to Ukumehame, no to Launiupoko and hook up with
the bypass originally, okay.
Lot of kupuna and elderly folks were there saying, you know we've been waiting
thirty years for this bypass and twenty years for this bypass. And that was
twenty years ago they needed it. They needed it twenty years ago.
Now, they're almost going to get it 2020 I think and we're trying to play catch up here
and I said it's a little, too little too late. I think that we need to really take a time out
here in, in any kind development approvals. I know there's a lot slated, I think it was
16,000 on the west side is what I've heard so far. And let's get our infrastructure
together before we start allowing more development and that's pretty much it, really.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any questions for the gentleman, Members.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good afternoon, Shawn.
MR. REID: Good afternoon, Gladys.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And thank you for coming.

MR. REID: Thanks for having us.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You know, I want you as well as others to know that we are
listening and that we care very much. You know the reason we sit behind these
desks is because we care about our community. And even though we get some bad
press, that's part of the job.
MR. REID: I know.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: But I know after working with this team as closely as I have the
past few months that they're very dedicated, care very much, and are willing to do
whatever it takes to try and make the right decision. And you know it's not an easy
thing for us because there's so much to deal with. But I also want to thank the
Coalition and all of you who came today because I know it's hard to do community
action, I've done it. And-MR. REID: Especially now a days when you work two jobs to, cost of testimony has cost
me a few hundred bucks today-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. REID: --as many.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm very sure that, you know, this is an expense, personal,
emotional and everything-MR. REID: Sacrifice more.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: --yes, but you know, that's what we do for the good of Maui
and our community. So I want to thank all of you very much.
MR. REID: Thank you for listening. Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any questions for the gentleman?
Okay. Is there anyone else who has not spoken that would like to give testimony,
please come forward. Okay, if there's anyone else, please make yourself known at
this time so we can prepare to let everyone who wishes to speak that opportunity.
Please, state your name and begin.
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MR. GITAN LEWIS (testifying on County Communication No. 07-128):
All right. My name is Gitan Lewis and I'm just here to bring up one thing that hasn't
really been brought up yet and it's kind of the drug problem on Maui. And, I've lost
some friends to drugs and it's pretty sad.
But, pretty much the best anti-drug in the world is surfing, the ocean in general. So,
you know how you take away beach access and certain surf spots, especially
Honolua Bay, which is pretty much one of the crown jewels in the whole surfing
world, you know the whole world. So that's pretty big.
And you know, you take that away from us, it's going to take away our main outlet.
And, I can just see, you know, little kids, fourteen years old doing ice. If you want to
go surf Honolua and they go out there and see big houses everywhere and kind of
makes them feel separate from what's going on. Makes them feel a little lower when
someone can come in and build a big giant house in a beautiful place that they grew
up and they can't go there anymore just cause someone can afford it. They don't
have the spiritual connection to that place so, you know, a lot of despair, builds up
inside them, depression, leads to drug use.
And surfing is probably one of the best things on Maui that's kept kids away from
that. So, I know it's not really a strong correlation, it's not the economy, it's not
anything like that but it is something that you guys should just think about a little bit
and no one else said it so figure someone should. All right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much.
Okay, anyone else?
Having no one asking for recognition Members, with no objections, the Chair will
close testimony for today's meeting.

MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, so ordered.
With no objections, the Chair will accept written testimony presented for today's
regular Council meeting. Any objections?

MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered.
THERE BEING NO OBJECTION, THE WRITTEN TESTIMONIES
RECEIVED, WERE MADE A PART OF THE RECORD OF THIS
MEETING.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, we shall stand in recess till 4:15.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 3:58 P.M. AND WAS
RECONVENED BY THE CHAIR AT 4:23 RM., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: The regular meeting of 20 April 2007, for the Council of the County of
Maui shall return to order.
Members, we have just completed receiving public testimony for today.
Mr. Clerk let us proceed with the agenda.

MINUTES
The minutes of the regular Council meeting of March 16, 2007 was presented at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you.
I MOVE THAT THE MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF
MARCH 16, 2007, BE APPROVED.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson to adopt
the minutes of the regular meeting of 16 March 2007.
Discussion, Members?
Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
I would like to move to amend, actually to correct a statement of mine that's in the
minutes. I happened to go on-line and look at the draft. It's not that I have the time
to read all this, but I was looking for a specific comment actually to see if I made that
quote that was in The Maui News. Turns out I didn't.
But I did find an error that needs to be corrected, it's on the top of page 55. And it
reads "The Administration, by law, is supposed to make all their administrative
decisions in concern with the community plan". And I said "in concert with the
community plan".
So I'd like to have that corrected, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, did you make a motion to amend? Was that a-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I hadn't made the motion yet. I was just trying to
describe the problem. But is it necessary to move to amend?
CHAIR HOKAMA: This is what the Chair would recommend to the body this afternoon. I
will be happy to direct the Clerk's Office to recheck the audio tapes of that specific
meeting, Members. And I believe it is not a substantive change to the, to the minutes
at all. And I will direct the Clerk's Office to re-review those tapes and to make the
appropriate non-substantive adjustments so that we are accurate in what we are
finalizing for the adoption of the minutes.
So if, with no objections, if the Members feel that is sufficient to take care of the
matter brought up by Ms. Anderson that would be your Chair's recommendation how
to move forward.

MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much.
The Chair will then direct the Clerk's Office to re-verify and make the appropriate
non-substantive change to the comments made by, brought forward by
Ms. Anderson.
There is motion to adopt the minutes. Any further discussion? Having none, all in
favor of the motion please say "aye."
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
The following committee reports were presented.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
07-49
- WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE:
Recommending that BILL NO. 12 (2007), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
RELATING TO THE DUTIES OF THE BOARD OF WATER SUPPLY", be PASSED
ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
MOVE TO ADOPT COMMITTEE REPORT 07-49.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Ms. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Victorino to adopt
Committee Report 07-49.
Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
Your Water Resources Committee met on March 17, 2007 [sic] to discuss the
attached bill to our committee report, and adopted this committee report, passed it
out of Committee for the Council's consideration. The bill is called "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE RELATING TO THE DUTIES OF THE BOARD OF WATER SUPPLY."
At our March, excuse me, twelfth meeting, we adopted this bill in order to establish a
board, an appellate board to hear appeals on decisions of the Director of, of the
Department of Water Supply. This bill reestablishes the authority for the Board of
Water Supply to be the appellate board for appeals to the Director or the
Department's decision.
We've been four and a half, almost four and a half years without an appellate body to
hear appeals for this important issue. And, the Committee felt very strongly that it
was time for us to establish this authority within the Board of Water Supply and so,
we have forwarded a bill, that by the way at least two years ago was submitted to the
Board of Water Supply for their review and approval. And they recommended
approval of this bill and they're happy to take on the duties as the appellate board for
appeals to the Department of Water Supply.
I would note that I have passed out a floor amendment for the Members to consider
dated April 18, Members, floor amendment to a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR
AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO THE DUTIES OF THE BOARD OF WATER
SUPPLY." And if you look, turn to page two, those items underlined are the changes
that I am going to be recommending through an amendment that we make. And the
reason is that when we first adopted this, or approved this bill out of Committee, it
was not made apparent to us that there is a 30 day calendar period within which to
file a notice of appeal.
And so on Section 14.11.010 under "Appeals." the addition it reads "Any person
aggrieved by a decision or order of the director may file a notice of appeal within the
board, with the board" and then the addition would be "within thirty calendar days
after such, such decision or order is issued in writing." This is pretty much standard
for all appeals, you have a certain period of time with which to file an appeal.
The other change would be number two, under "Standards of appeal." Currently it
reads, "a majority vote of the entire voting membership", is necessary in order to
affect an appeal of the director's decision. Through the Offices of Corporation
Counsel, and Members there is a County Communication item on the docket this
morning that attaches an opinion from the Corporation Counsel addressing this very
issue as well as the one I just mentioned. And the Corporation Counsel feels, and I
agree that it would be more, I guess, effective if we had a majority vote rather than,
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rather a, yes a majority vote rather than a two-thirds vote. Sorry, it's been a long day,
Chair. Currently it reads two-thirds vote in the bill before us, Members.
And so in order to be consistent with the appeal vote on all the other boards that hear
appeals, majority vote would be the standard that we should use. And so I'm asking
the Members to support that. And, and that would be the, and I'm going to read it in
it's entirety. And I'm sorry, Chair, I will make a motion to amend.
"The board shall review the director's decision or order and, by a
majority vote of its entire voting membership, may affirm the
decision or order, or may reverse or modify the decision or order if
the board finds that the substantial rights of the appellant may have
been prejudiced because the decision or order is:
Based on a clearly erroneous finding of material fact,
improper procedure, or erroneous application of the law; or
2.

Arbitrary or capricious in its application; or

3.

A clearly unwarranted abuse of discretion."

SO, MR. CHAIR, I'D LIKE TO MOVE TO AMEND THE MAIN
MOTION TO INCLUDE THESE TWO AMENDMENTS.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we have a motion to amend made by Ms. Anderson, seconded by
Mr. Victorino. Members, the Chair would again direct you to page two of the
memorandum to the Chair and Members of the Council dated 18 April, 2007 from
Ms. Anderson.
We are under discussion. Further discussion, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: No, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, discussion on the motion to amend.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I am very pleased to see this finally come forward. As
the former Chair of the Water Board, we had sat on many appeals by the general
public and with the understanding that the appeal had no bearing and no force of law
except that the Director would take it highly under consideration. And I think it was
very frustrating at times to sit there and make decisions knowing that, you know,
that's all you did is made a decision, advised him and he still said no to it.
So I think the Board has very competent, intelligent people that are very capable and
willing to do it. That's why they came to serve, to assist this County.
And I think this amendment, the amendment and as well as the ordinance itself will
help them to do what I think needs to be done so the Director or the Department will
be properly guided by the different rules and regulations that the Board of Water
Supply was initially charged to apply.
So I'm glad to see this come forward, I support it wholeheartedly and I ask all my
fellow Members to support this, this amendment as well as the main motion.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion on the motion to amend?
Okay, having none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Members, we are back to the main motion, as amended.
Further comment?
Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, Mr. Chair, thank you.
You know four and a half some years ago, when the Charter amendment took the
authority away from the Board of Water Supply and gave it to the, the Council as a
policy making body and the Administration as the body who administers the policy,
set forth by this Council for the management and development of water resources in
this County, many people felt that, that the body, this, this body did not have the right
to give any authority back to the Board of Water Supply.
So I'd just like to make, make it clear on the record that in the Charter amendment, it
did change the authority from the Board to the Administration and, and the
Legislative Branch. But I'd like to read onto the record that it also gave the, under
powers and duties and functions of the Board of Water Supply it also reads, number
three under Section 8-11.4. of the Maui County Charter That the Board of Water
Supply shall perform other such, perform such other duties and functions as shall be
prescribed by law." We're the law makers, Mr. Chair, and we're prescribing this for
the Board of Water Supply.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Members, further discussion on the motion as amended.
Seeing none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried. We have nine "ayes".
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, for the record BILL NO. 12 (2007).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
The following County Communications were presented.
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COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS
NO. 07-120 - THOMAS M. PHILLIPS, CHIEF OF POLICE,
(dated March 30, 2007)
Informing of the Police Department's intent to expend $25,000 in Federal Forfeiture
Funds for its Employee Development Program.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-120.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina to file
County Communication 07-120.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Mr. Chair.
This communication from the Chief of Police is informing Council, the department
intent to use the forfeiture funds for use related to its Employee Development
Program to fund training and related expenses.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any further discussion on the motion, Members? Having none, all in
favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 07-121 - KALBERT K. YOUNG, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE,
(dated April 10, 2007)
Transmitting thirty-nine contracts for March 2007 for the Council's information and for
filing with the County Clerk.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY CONNU-COUNTY COMMUNICATION
NO. 07-121.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion to file County Communication 07-121, moved by
Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
This communication from the Finance Director transmits issued contracts for the
month of March 2007. On April 13, I sent out a memo to all of the Members
requesting that they no--notify me if they had any contract that they would like to be
referred to the committee for more discussion. Having not received any requests,
Members, I request to file County Communication 07-121.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Is there any requests regarding contracts for the year, for the month March 2007?
Okay, having no requests, all in favor of the motion to file please say "aye."
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAlSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 07-122 - CHARMAINE TAVARES, MAYOR,
(dated April 4, 2007)
In accordance with Section 2.41.040, Maui County Code, informing of a vacancy on
the Affirmative Action Advisory Council due to the resignation of Rudolpho J. Esquer
(dated April 2, 2007) received on April 3, 2007.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr, Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
CHAIRMAN, I MOVE THAT COUNTY COMMUNICATION
NO. 07-122 BE FILED.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to file
County Communication 07-122.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, in accordance with County Code Section 2.41.040, this
communication reports the vacancy on the Affirmative Action Advisory Council due to
the resignation of commission member Rudolpho J. Esquer on April 3, 2007. There's
no additional action required on this matter. Mr. Esquer is no longer able to
participate in a number of the committee activities and has chosen to, to resign.
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We wish him well and express our gratitude to him for his generous services to the
people of Maui County.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye"
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 07-123

CHARMAINE TAVARES, MAYOR,
(dated April 4, 2007)

In accordance with Section 2.41.040, Maui County Code, informing of a vacancy on
the Maui Redevelopment Agency due to the resignation of Douglas P. McLeod
(dated March 30, 2007) received on April 3, 2007.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
CHAIRMAN, I MOVE THAT COUNTY COMMUNICATION
NO. 07-123 BE FILED.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to file
County Communication 07-123.
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Mr. Mateo.

VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, again in accordance with the County Code Section
2.41.040, this communication reports the vacancy on the Maui Redevelopment
Agency due to the resignation of commission member Douglas McLeod on April 3,
2007. No additional action is required on this matter. Mr. McLeod has submitted his
resignation.
We wish him well and extend our gratitude to him for his generous services to the
people of Maui County.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, any further discussion? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 07-124 - MICHELLE ANDERSON, WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE CHAIR,
(dated April 13, 2007)
Transmitting a copy of a memorandum from the Department of the Corporation
Counsel, indicating the department's recommendations on the proposed bill entitled
"A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO THE DUTIES OF THE BOARD OF
WATER SUPPLY".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-124.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Ms. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Victorino to file
County Communication 07-124.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
This files the, the communication that was transmitted through my Committee from
the Department of Corporation Counsel indicating their, their recommendations for
the amendments that we just passed.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 07-125

- G. RIKI HOKAMA, COUNCIL CHAIR,
(dated April 13, 2007)

Relating to the matter of a performance audit of the HR/payroll system and its
operations and procedures.
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-125 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
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NO. 07-126

- FREDERICK PABLO, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated April 12, 2007)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE
FISCAL YEAR 2007 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO
THE DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION, TOTAL OPERATING
APPROPRIATIONS, AND TOTAL APPROPRIATIONS (OPERATING AND CAPITAL
IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS)".
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-126 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 07-127

- JEFFREY S. HUNT, DIRECTOR OF PLANNING,
(dated April 9, 2007)

Informing that he has initiated a Community Plan Amendment of the West Maui
Community Plan and Change in Zoning action for the proposed North Beach Park
and the Charles Nunes property.
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-127 be referred to the Land Use Committee.
NO. 07-128 - JO ANNE JOHNSON, COUNCILMEMBER,
(dated April 10, 2007)
Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "URGING THE ADMINISTRATION TO
NEGOTIATE FOR THE COUNTY'S ACQUISITION OF LAND AT LIPOA POINT,
WEST MAUI".
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-128 be referred to the Planning Committee.
(COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-128 WAS REFERRED
TO THE POLICY COMMITTEE LATER IN THE MEETING.
See pages 147 through 160 for discussion.)
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NO. 07-129

- JEFFREY S. HUNT, PLANNING DIRECTOR,
(dated April 3, 2007)

Transmitting the following:
1.

A proposed resolution entitled "MAKING APPOINTMENTS TO THE LANAI
COMMUNITY PLAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE";

2.

A proposed resolution entitled "MAKING APPOINTMENTS TO THE MOLOKAI
COMMUNITY PLAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE"; and

3.

A proposed resolution entitled "APPROVING THE ORDER OF UPDATE FOR
THE LANAI AND MOLOKAI COMMUNITY PLANS".

The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-129 be referred to the Policy Committee.
NO. 07-130 - VANESSA A. MEDEIROS, DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND
HUMAN CONCERNS, (dated April 10, 2007)
Transmitting a copy of the 2007 Affordable Sales Price Guidelines and the 2007
Income Limits and Affordable Rent Guidelines prepared by the Department of
Housing and Human Concerns.
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-130 be referred to the Policy Committee.
(COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-130 WAS FILED LATER IN
THIS MEETING. See pages 160 through 162 for discussion
and action.)
NO. 07-131 - JEFFREY K. ENG, DIRECTOR OF WATER SUPPLY,
(dated April 5, 2007)
Transmitting copies of the Department of Water Supply's Monthly Source Report and
Groundwater Use Report for the month ended March 2007.
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-131 be referred to the Water Resources Committee.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Clerk. Members, you have the Chair's
recommendations of referral to the various standing committees of the Council
regarding County Com—Communications 07-125 including and up to County
Communication 07-131.
Ms. Johnson.

DISCUSSION RELATING TO
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-128
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair.
On County Communication No. 07-128, because of the fact that this really is
something that I believe is either a policy direction or a land use decision, I felt that it
was really important and I know that we have only so much time, that I really felt that
it should go to a nine member committee.
And also, because of the subject matter, I did ask the subject matter Chair of Parks to
actually assist in co-sponsoring this measure. And because he's not on the Planning
Committee, I felt it would be better for all Members to have an opportunity to
participate. And because of the 01P opinion where we can't even attend, and
advocate for things that are really important to us, I thought that is driving my request
to respectfully ask that it be sent to a nine member committee.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that request, Ms. Johnson.
The Chair in reviewing the workloads of all the committees is recommending the
Planning Committee to the Members at this time. I am very much aware of our nine
member committees, the three, Budget and Finance, Land Use and Policy's
agendas.
And the Chair's comments to you this evening is that, you know, if the Members want
to move it to the nine, a nine member committee, then it will have to wait its proper
turn in the priority of that committee, through it's Chairman. The Chair felt that this
was something that might be able to be taken up sooner to one of our committees
that would have that ability through its calendar workload in my esti--review and
assessment to be able to take it up in a more quicker and timely manner.
And that is why the Chair is making his recommendation this evening to, the way I
am proposing it. Again, as your Chairman, 1 make the recommendations, you know,
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it is up to the body to make the final decision should it wish to make an adjustment to
the referrals that I am suggesting to you-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --as Members of this Council.
Yes, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I humbly respect your opinion and I know your years of
experience and on these matters and others, it's greatly appreciated by a person like
myself who is a freshman in, in this body.
However, I think this particular issue is extremely important. It'll be, I would consider
landmark in its entirety because we have an opportunity to really preserve and
enhance our open space policy as a, as a body.
And, not being a Member, and until we have an 01P decision, even though I know,
Mr. Chair, you did propose, unfortunately it was not passed by this body, a remedy
for this type of issue. But being things are the way they are, if it has to wait a while
before it comes on, say Policy or Land Use, I think it's important enough that all of us
need to be involved. I think a nine person committee needs to be a part of this
decision making, especially a big issue such as this, the Honolua Bay issue.
So, I humbly ask for your consideration in moving this from another committee and I
will yield for my other colleagues to make their feelings known to you.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino.
Any further comments, Members?
Mr, Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
First of all upon hearing your recommendations I, I too initially had thought quite
possibly a nine member committee would be a, a good consideration. But you've
mentioned the workload for, I guess this item could possibly be referred to my
committee as well as maybe Member Mateo's committee, both nine member
committees. But as we all know, we do have a heavy, heavy workload in both
committees.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
April 20, 2007
Page 149

But, you mentioned the fact, for the sake of expediency if this matter is really
important it can be heard a lot sooner in the Planning Committee as you had
mentioned. So, if, in my opinion, if we want to hear it at a faster, I guess, what's the
word I'm trying to look for, if we want to, we want to hear it sooner, it would make
more sense to have it heard in the Planning Committee.
And every Member can participate even though we do have this Sunshine Law issue.
You can come up and testify before the Committee. You can monitor it either by
staying here in the gallery or on TV. Or if you dare to, you can come here and sit at
your seats and participate. What is the OIP going to do to us? Are they going to put
us in jail if we want to participate? So, I, I, I share this with my colleagues.
I mean when you think about it, we, 1, I, we still have not heard anything from OIP yet,
unless you have Mr. Chairman. But we have still received nothing in writing. So they
are, there are still other ways to get involved, Mr. Chairman. So I can support your
recommendation and if we do want to get it heard sooner, I think it would be more
appropriate to go to the Planning Committee, which, which is your recommendation.
And based on the workload Mr. Mateo and I have, and again we try to be fair with all
applicants and all issues on as, on basically a first come first serve we try to maintain
that to be fair to all our citizens and all the many issues that occur in our community.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Excuse me.
You know, this OIP opinion that's still out there somewhere waiting to happen. If, you
know, they were so adamant about it over the phone and here we are weeks, and
months-CHAIR HOKAMA: Months, months.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --months-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
April 20, 2007
Page 150

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --waiting for a written opinion. While all of us are being
highly inconvenienced. And I do respect Member Molina's opinion; however, I
already tried that route.
I wanted to get involved in Ms. Balsa's committee in regards to the vacation rental
issue. Was that the issue? It's all a blur now. And, I was told by the Director of OIP,
this is my phone conversation with him, that no I could not come and testify; and that
no I could not come and sit in the room and observe; and that no I could not offer any
written testimony that could in any way be deemed to influence the outcome of the
sitting Members of the committee.
So I was in essence shut out entirely from these Chambers. And that disturbs me a
lot because I wasn't elected to be shutout of any major issue that affects any of our
constituency.
So I just can't wait to for that written opinion, Mr. Chair, because I've already got my
response written and I don't even have the opinion.
But, that's neither here nor there, the issue today is how we can most effectively and
efficiently hear Ms. Johnson's resolution. 1 don't, I don't see it as an option to be in
any other committee but a nine member committee.
And I, I, you know I respect both of the Chair's of the committee, 1 know that both of
their agendas are full. We all have full agendas, Mr. Chairman, none of us are going
to be able to address everything that's on our agendas in this term. It's, you know,
physically impossible.
But when we have a, a timely issue, something that is, is important as this. And I
think, you know, people who may be listening today, we've all talked about the
resolution, nobody said much about what the resolution says. And basically what it
does is request that the Administration proceed in some manner to look at
purchasing this property.
And a resolution is only this body's statement to whoever we're sending it to, whether
it's the Administration or the Legislative branch. Has no force and effect of law, it's
only a position statement that the body makes.
And I think it's something that we all need to participate in so I would respectfully
request that it be sent to either the Policy Committee or to the Land Use Committee.
And mind you, this is something that is going to be, you know, ongoing for some time.
They're not even close to doing any kind of permitting so I don't think that there's a
fire under this.
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But I think everyone of us sitting here today can take an action next week towards
putting funds in, forward as seed money and as a statement by this body, not only to
the public, but to Maui Land & Pine as to how we feel about development of the
Honolua area and Lipoa Point. So that's an action that we can also take pending the
resolution coming forward in Committee.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
I as everybody knows am the Chair of the Planning Committee. And less there be
some misunderstanding that we have nothing going on there, I checked my calendar
and we have approximately thirteen more Council meetings and I have about
twenty-two issues in my Committee right now.
So, that tells you that we have more than enough work to do; however, this is a very
important matter and if it is the body's wish to give it to the Planning Committee, then
as your Chair, I will commit to move it up as quickly into being heard as we can.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Well we had, do have a request so before the Chair asks the Members to make the
decision of where it will be going, let, let me clarify and tell you how it, I'm perceiving
it through my thought process, yeah.
Okay, one, again I already shared with you why I believe, at, for this point in time,
where we are regarding this consideration, why a five member committee is
appropriate for you to consider.
Should the Administration in their efforts, working with the community and those that
wish to participate come to some type of proposal, which will, is as the resolution is
requesting acquisition, then of course that by our own committee structure needs to
go to the nine member Policy Committee. And if need be, then we would also, if
need be, have an accompanying consideration to Budget and Finance for the
appropriate financing of the consideration if we approve acquisition and there is need
of County funds in the purchase of the property.
So Members, it is, you know, again, the way I see it, the nine member committees
will get involved if we pass step one. And we are far off of doing step one.
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The key of the committee of the Council, whatever committee gets it, is to assist in
getting information. Allow the community and public and all others interested to
provide comment and recommendations and we will see what then the Administration
would do with that information.
Okay, but I would say until there is an actual acquisition request, to place it in the
budget as specific line item, may be premature, especially with the comments this
afternoon of the potential to use Legacy funding that may or may not be there. I'm
not sure, I haven't verified it. But there's other sources of non-County revenue that
may be appropriate for the consideration.
Stating that Members, the Chair is open to a motion to have this item referred to a
specific committee.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair.
I MOVE THAT THIS BE SENT TO THE LAND USE COMMITTEE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I would say, if you want to send to a nine member, the appropriate
committee more than likely, and again, by rules this should be going to Public Works
and Facilities, by rules, okay--would be Policy.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
OKAY, THEN I RESTATE MY MOTION THAT I MOVE THAT THIS
PARTICULAR ITEM BE SENT TO THE POLICY COMMITTEE.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we have a motion by Ms. Johnson and seconded by
Ms. Anderson as it regards only to, Members, Communication 07-128, that this item
be referred to the Committee on Policy.
Any further discussion?
Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair, and, and I totally respect and understand
where your position is and, the workload is at times unmanageable.
I think one of the other things that was said that is very important from the testifiers is
that this would probably in all likelihood have to be a special meeting anyway.
Because I believe that out of respect for the community, they asked that it, the
hearing or the meeting on this particular subject be held in West Maui.
I believe it, you know granted it may take a long while to hear testimony, but I just
think that when something impacts a community, out of respect for the time that they
took away from their business and their jobs, that we accommodate that request. So
I don't envision this as being in conflict with a regular normal meeting schedule.

I would respectfully request that if this does go to Policy that it, that it be heard in,
either an evening meeting or start late afternoon, something of that sort. So that's my
thought and also because I think what it does is so many times, if you know that it's
going to a five member committee, and if you only get three people in that committee
that let's say support the issue or the measure going forward. And I'm not saying
that's what our five member committee would do, but I think the community always
feels relieved when they know that all nine Members are participating. And if people
have concerns that they express them at the committee meeting level.
Because of the 01P opinion and because of our inability to actually conduct normal
business as usual, this is not normal. What will happen is the committee will conduct
its business basically on the Council floor. So it's either we're going to deal with it in
a nine member committee and then if we support it either with a majority vote there
probably will be at some point a certain level of support or a certain level of comfort
on the part of the community knowing that oh, wow, at least we have the votes. So
that's my rationale and that's why I respectfully ask that it go to Policy.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. An--I recognize Ms. Anderson first.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: As the seconder of the motion, Mr. Chair. You know
with all due respect to everybody on this body, we all have very heavy agendas. And
there's always going to be something coming up that we're going to have to squeeze
in.
I will say again there's no fire under this. The, the Policy Committee is constrained
by certain requests from Corporation Counsel that have timely issues that need to be
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addressed in, within certain time periods and so he's not necessarily free to bring this
immediately forward. But, if he can find a space in his agenda, after we get through
budget, you know, in the next several months, then I think that's soon enough.
It's not like the Administration doesn't know about this issue. It's not like the
Administration doesn't know about this resolution. It's not like they're not going to
know what happened here today. So, I'm sure they've already got it in their mind to
try to find a way to address this. They're not going to wait until we send them this
reso. As I said it's only a policy statement. So, I myself would like to participate and
the only way I can participate is if it's in the Policy Committee.
I did want to also mention that I was going to do what Mr. Molina mentioned and just
rush the Planning Committee and show up. I was ready to do it. But the Chair of the
Committee was advised by our own Council Services that if I showed up at the
meeting, she would have to cancel the meeting in order to protect all of the Members
on the Committee from being in violation of the Sunshine Law, potential violation of
the Sunshine Law. Just in case Les Kondo might have been watching the meeting
from Oahu.
So, you know, given the constraints that we have, Mr. Chairman, I would like to see
this go to a nine member committee so that we can all participate. I think the public
expects that. We don't want to have long drawn out discussions in Council, Let's do
it, let's do it in committee and when Vice-Chair Mateo can find a slot in his schedule,
it's his prerogative to schedule this.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilia.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
When you made the assignment to the Planning Committee, I myself was going to be
setting aside some time to attend that meeting and hopefully like Member Molina, you
know, if the guy ain't watching Akaku, you know we could make some comments.
But if it's going to go to a nine member committee, then it's fine with me.
But as far as the funding, once the committee agrees that we should put, set aside
some funding, at that time, you know, the Budget and Finance Committee will take up
that issue.
Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair.
Is there any updated information you can give us on the OIP because we're hearing a
lot of this and it's all fragmented. And as Councilmembers individually, we don't get
the whole picture. You know, we're hearing what Member Anderson said about her
response from 01P. We're hearing about what Member Balsa was told by Council
Services. We're hearing what Member Molina said about just charging the meeting.
Is there any update from you Chair or from Corp. Counsel about, you know, how we
look at this. Because seems like that's what's driving whether, you know, we go to
five or nine. Of course the reasons to going to the nine member committee have
been expressed, but is there any update because it's hard to make any decisions
because it is, you know an oral opinion, so we have nothing in writing to look at to
guide us.
So I'm asking for your, you know, advice on this or Corp. Counsel.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair will, can state for, to you this evening with certainty that my
office has not received any written communication from the Office of Information
Practices which is under the directorship of Mr. Kondo.
I can tell you that a OIP is consistent in providing oral interpretations to requesters.
OIP is also very consistent in not following up with the written document for us to
either review, have our attorneys such as Mr. Moto consider whether or not we
should appeal the ruling as well as take it to the Legislature for legislative remedy by
amending the State law so that it is practical and reasonable in its application.
And that is what I believe is the problem with the law currently. We need an
administrator that uses practical, reasonable decision making in the application of this
law. Unfortunately Mr. Kondo is in the dots of the "i's" and the crossing of the "t's"
and has been very narrow and restrictive in his interpretations whereby it limits public
officials elected by the community to not be able to participat--participate in public
forums and functions which is, in your Chair's opinion not the intent of the Legislature
in passing the Sunshine Law. It was for public officials to conduct its business in an
open forum, not to restrict and deny their participation in an open forum.
So, of course the Chair shares your frustration, I'm not disagreeing with you. I have,
again as your Chair, my job is to provide you with a avenue of how to proceed with
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conducting the business in a manner that is fair and timely in our response to the
community. And that is why I make the recommendations that are provided to you
and we, and the Chair puts it to you to make the final determination as the rule states
so.
Mr. Moto you have anything you wish to add regarding our, our famous verbal
comment from 01P.
CORPORATION COUNSEL BRIAN MOTO: Good evening Mr. Chairman.
No, I have no information beyond what has already been discussed. In, in fact some
of you because you've, some Members have had direct discussions with Mr. Kondo,
some of you actually know more about his position than I do.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto.
Yes, Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Just to follow-up. Thank, thank you, for expressing your
idea of, you know, the transition and the evolution of this. However, you know, you
did mention that historically the 01P has not come about in a written opinion after
giving oral opinion.
So maybe this is the venue to force the or--the written opinion by showing up at a
meeting that, you know, is a five member committee. And if we're not going to get a
written opinion, how else we going get one unless. We're not trying to be defiant, but
we trying to get a written opinion and seems like we don't, we won't get one because
we haven't gotten one for all these months and seems like that's not forthcoming.
And it's, it will continue to jeopardize and affect the procedures of this body.
So I, I'm concerned that, you know, we haven't gotten a written opinion. And you
know, maybe I'm with colleague Molina and, you know, we're just going to charge it,
you know. But that's my feelings and I, I respect, Mr. Chair, your prerogative to make
the assignment to the committee you feel it would best serve this, Member Johnson's
action, here, but and I appreciate, you know the expressions of the colleagues about
going to a nine member committee.
But, but it's hard for me to make a decision because I, I just don't know how we
proceed without a written opinion.
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Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Yes, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, I just want to add since I guess I'm the only
Member here that's had any personally communication with Mr. Kondo since this all
came down. And, I have spoken to him on several occasions and the most recent
was last week actually, wondering where the written opinion was. And I was told that
it would be sent within a month, which means we got a month to wait before we get it.
And I was not able to speak with him directly, this last conversation, so this was given
to me second hand by one of the, the attorney of the day.
So I wasn't able to get any interaction on it. If I'd talked to Mr. Kondo, I would have
asked him what's taking so long since you were so adamant three months ago that
this is what we had to do. But anyway, I thought I'd just add that so you'd know-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --that we've got another month at least to wait until we
get that opinion. And yeah, I'm all for storming the Citadel but, not if it means we
have to cancel the meeting, you know. That's not fair to people who come to
participate, to the Chair of the committee or the staff or anybody involved.
So, it puts us in a very difficult situation, Mr. Chairman. Which is why I support the
nine member committee.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
The Chair notes that Mr. Molina and Mr. Mateo have some kind, but let me just
interject at this time Members, as your Chairman.
What befuddles your Chairman more about this rule that is impacting our ability to
conduct business, the people's business is that here we had today, on the agenda
notif--notice of this resolution. We received public comment. All nine Members were
here, all nine Members has participated already on the subject matter.
Now we are being told that four of the Members who have participated in today's
meeting now cannot participate in the next step of the Council's business. So it is
quite contradictory that today all of you have participated in some manner and now
by their interpretation, four of you cannot continue to participate in the same manner.
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So, you know, for me it is something that we may need to have the Legislature
amend the State law so that we can still protect the public's interests but have a
practical reasonable application.
Stating, hold on Ms. Johnson, so.
I just share that with you because I just want you to take that into consideration,
Members. Nine people have participated in this very meeting today, okay.
I don't know if it was Mr. Pontanilla or Mr. Molina that first had asked for recognition.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chair.
You know what, Member Mateo had his hand up and I had my turn on the mike. I'll
yield to Mr. Mateo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Mateo,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much.
I think the demonstration of concern that was shared this morning was quite notable.
And, listening to, to the Members, as Chair of the Policy Committee, Chairman, I will
abide by the wishes of this body so everyone has that opportunity that we are
restricted with, in having this forwarded to a lesser numbered committee. So if the
wishes of this body is to send to a nine member committee, Chairman, I will abide by
those wishes.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you so much, Mr. Mateo.
Further discussion?
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: You, you know and I had a thought and, and it may not be
possible, but on occasion what we have done is we've had special meetings or
community meetings called for the purpose of discussing this.
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Because this is a West Maui issue, if we have the full Council as the Council body
participating in West Maui, I would feel much better then at least if we are able to
meet in the community. That's principally why I'm asking because I think it's all im-it's important to my community that they see all of us, not just five of us.
So, if it's possible to have all nine Members participate at that point, because the
official action would really take place at the Council level when the measure comes
forward for a full vote, because it's only just committee recommendation.
If, if that's something that can happen, and have a Special Council meeting, in West
Maui, then I have no problem with it going to Ms. Balsa's committee of which I'm
Vice-Chair. I don't know if that's possible, though.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair would have to take that under advisement and talk to our
professional staff to see if that's doable, Ms. Johnson. But I appreciate that
suggestion and recommendation.
Okay, Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Can I request a two minute recess or less?
CHAIR HOKAMA: You folks, you folks want a little longer break so that, we'll stand in
recess till 5:30.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 5:20 P.M. AND WAS
RECONVENED BY THE CHAIR AT 5:32 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: We shall reconvene the regular Council meeting of 20 April 2007.
At this time the Chair will recognize Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair. Thank you very much for the recess.
And at this time, I withdraw my motion because I think that Mr. Mateo has an
announcement or you have an announcement.
Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. The Chair accepts the withdrawal of the motion and by rules and
parliamentary procedure that is all that is required as a request to the Chair. The
Chair rules there is no motion on the floor at this time. The Chair is-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Excuse me, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Point of information.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The--let me finish.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair is going to adjust Communication 07-128 to Policy.
Is there any further request to the Chair regarding referrals of communications to the
various standing committees?
Mr. Mateo.

DISCUSSION AND ACTION RELATING TO
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-130
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much.
I MOVE THAT COUNTY COMMUNICATION 07-130 BE FILED.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, thank you, Mr. Mateo.
Okay, the Chair will accept that motion.
I, I, you caught me a little off guard, Mr. Mateo.
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Okay, the Chair recognizes a motion by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to
file County Communication 07-130.
Mr. Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman, the communication recognizes the 2007
Affordable Sales Price Guidelines and the 2007 Affordable Rent Guidelines prepared
by the Department of Housing and Human Concerns.
These guidelines are based on the Federal Department of Housing and Urban
Development Median Income for the County of Maui. With the enactment of Chapter
2.96 of the Maui County Code, these Affordable Housing Guidelines are consistent
with the informational requirement of the, of Maui County's Residential Workforce
Housing Policy.
The Department of Housing and Human Concerns is in process of posting the
information on our Housing Division's website so it can be easily accessed by the
general public.
And there is no action required on this matter and I ask the Member's for their
consideration in the filing of this communication.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo.
Is there any further discussion on the motion?
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, I would also request, Mr. Chair, that possibly
Vice-Chair Mateo could, in transmitting this copy, or actually they're transmitting it to
us_
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: That maybe the Department of Housing and Human
Concerns could also put on their website, specific clauses within the Fair Housing Act
so that everybody knows what their rights are when they go to apply for affordable
housing under these guidelines. And also those, those developers who are offering
applications to people for affordable housing. I think they need to be aware, too, of
what the nondiscrimination clause is in the Fair Housing Act, so that everybody gets
an equal shot.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: We can forward your, your comments to the department, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Is there further discussion on the motion before you, Members, regarding County
Communication 07-130?
Having none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Any further request to the Chair? If not, all communications remaining shall be
referred as revised by the Chair to the various standing committees of the Council.
Any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION,

CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered.
Oh, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: No objection, Mr. Chair, but I would like to have my, my
point of information heard.
CHAIR HOKAMA: State your point.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, sir.
When we withdrew the motion-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --that Ms. Johnson made, I had done a second. Is, is
there no requirement for me to withdraw my second?
CHAIR HOKAMA: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members, we've completed County Communications.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, proceeding with ordinances.
The following bill for second and final reading was presented.

ORDINANCES
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.
11 (2007)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
THE FISCAL YEAR 2007 BUDGET FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO ESTIMATED REVENUES,
THE DEPARTMENT OF WATER SUPPLY,
TOTAL OPERATING APPROPRIATIONS, AND TOTAL APPROPRIATIONS
(OPERATING AND CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS)
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE TO PASS ON SECOND AND FINAL READING BILL
NO. 11.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina to pass
Bill 11 on second and final reading.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
The adoption of this bill amends the current 2007 Budget as it pertains to the
Department of Water Sup--Supply to acknowledge increase in the Department's
carryoverisavings resulting from excess revenues and cost savings and an increase
to appropriations in plant operations to satisfy greater than anticipated electricity rate,
increases in pumping requirements. I urge Members to support this bill.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, further discussion? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried, we have nine "ayes". Bill 11 passes second and final
reading.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, proceeding with Unfinished Business.
The following committee report under "Unfinished Business" was presented.
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UNFINISHED BUSINESS
COMMITTEE REPORT
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
07-48 - PUBLIC WORKS AND FACILITIES COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
13 (2007), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
That BILL NO.
AMENDING SECTION 19.510.010, MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO
APPLICATION AND PROCEDURES", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and
be ORDERED TO PRINT; and
2.

That County Communication No. 05-255, from the Director of Public Works
and Environmental Management, be FILED.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, I would further add that pending before the
Council is the main motion duly made and seconded to adopt Committee Report
No. 07-48, dash 48 and a motion to amend the main motion duly made and
seconded.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members, the Chair is aware that you have two communications,
or, or memorandums, one from Ms. Anderson and one from Co-Chairs Medeiros and
Victorino.
Do you have that in your presence or do we need to take a short recess for you to
have those two documents provided for you? I'm asking so that we don't have
additional, is there a need for, are, do all the Members have those documents.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Mr. Clerk, will you restate for the Members the current
motion to amend so that the Members are clear with the sta--to, to explain the status.
And I believe the motion, the amendment was pro--proposed by Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Do you need some time, Mr. Clerk.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Just a minute, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, don't move Members, we're just going to do a very short technical
recess. Recess subject to the call of the Chair.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 5:40 RM. AND WAS
RECONVENED BY THE CHAIR AT 5:43 RM., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: We shall reconvene this regular Council meeting of 20 April 2007.
Thank you, Members.
We are on Committee Report 07-48 with the status of the main motion with an
amendment to the main motion.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
Members have my nine--April 19, memo, and in that memo is a revised amendment
that I would like to propose. And so therefore I would withdraw the amendment that I
made at our last meeting, Mr. Chairman. I think it would be a quicker, easier way to
deal with it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the Chair accepts the withdrawal of the amendment.
Before you, therefore what is before you Members is the adoption of the main motion,
which is to adopt Committee Report 07-48.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
If the Members would please look at the April 19, memo that we passed out.
Exhibit "A" is the second page of that memo and it has the proposed amendment
revised as of April 20, '07.
Shall I make my motion before I make a discussion on this, Mr. Chair, or shall I
explain it first.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I, I would prefer you make the motion to amend, Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
So Members, the only change in this amendment from the amendment that we, that I
proposed at the last meeting is a reference on item "3" that says "as required by
19.510.040" that is just referring to something that's already in the County Code and
just further clarifies the amendment.
SO I MOVE TO AMEND "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING SECTION 19.510.010, MAUI COUNTY CODE,
PERTAINING TO APPLICATION AND PROCEDURES" TO
INCLUDE UNDER SECTION 19.510.010(C), ITEM NO. 2.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
FOR ALL APPLICATIONS DEEMED COMPLETE, THE
PLANNING DIRECTOR SHALL PREPARE A REPORT THAT
SHALL INCLUDE AN ASSESSMENT AND DETAILED
EXPLANATION FOR EACH REQUIREMENT SET-FORTH IN
SECTION 19.510.010(D). THE REPORT SHALL INCLUDE ALL
RELEVANT DATA, STUDIES, AGENCY REPORTS, AND ANY
OTHER INFORMATION RELIED UPON BY THE DIRECTOR IN
FINDING THAT AN APPLICATION IS COMPLETE.
3.
THE PLANNING DIRECTOR SHALL TRANSMIT THE
REPORT TO THE COUNCIL AND PLANNING COMMISSION AS
REQUIRED BY SECTION 19.510.040 OF THIS CHAPTER.
THAT'S THE ONLY SECTION DIFF--THAT'S THE ONLY
LANGUAGE DIFFERENT IN THIS AMENDMENT, MEMBERS.
4.
THE PLANNING DIRECTOR SHALL PREPARE AN
UPDATED REPORT FOR EACH AMENDMENT MADE TO THE
APPLICATION AND TRANSMIT THE UPDATED REPORT TO
THE COUNCIL AND PLANNING COMMISSION.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we have a motion to amend made by Ms. Anderson, seconded by
Ms. Johnson. And again, Members, it is part of Exhibit "A" which is page two of that
memorandum dated 19 April 2007 to you the Members of this Council.
Ms. An--before I recognize Ms. Anderson, and a lot of the Members, I will inform you
that we have the presence of Director Hunt, Department of Planning, who again I
would at this point say thank you for your patience and willingness to be available to
the Council this evening, should you have questions, prior to a decision-making.
Okay, we are under discussion.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I have also handed out a section of the County Code to the Members so that,
because I want everyone to understand that we are not adding anything here that
isn't already a requirement of the Code. If you look at a requirement actually of a
change in zoning application, which is what this is all about.
Section 19.510.020 title "Applications which require a public hearing." Members, the
handout that I gave you I highlighted the section, "The planning director shall transmit
a report on the application to the planning commission".
And then under "Change of zoning!' on the next page, 19.510.040 under change in
zoning this gives specific instructions for applications that require a change in zoning.
Under item two "Upon closing the public hearing and upon reviewing the report, the
report and recommendation of the planning director and all other applicable
information on the application, the commission shall prepare a report which includes,
but which is not limited to, the commission's findings of fact, conclusions of law,
recommendations, and any recommended condition which the commission
determines to be necessary". And then item three "Upon appropriate action by the
commission, the director of planning shall transmit the report of the commission to
the county council".
So I wanted the Members to see that especially new Members who haven't got much
experience on this yet that I'm not asking the Planning Department to do anything
that they aren't already required to do. All this amendment does is further clarify
what constitutes a complete application.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
April 20, 2007
Page 169

Now all of us sitting here have had some experience with the Wailea 670 application.
That application came forward six years ago Members, from the Planning
Commission to this body. And in those six years, we have received over 2,000
pages of further documentation. Information that this body and the Land Use
Committee has had to ask the Planning Department or the applicant to provide. That
takes up staff time, that takes up committee time, that takes up Planning Department
time. That takes up all kinds of time just trying to get the information necessary for us
to make an informed decision.
And Members, for those of you who haven't had the opportunity to pass too many
change in zoning applications, I would direct your attention again to 19.510.040 and I
did pass this out at the last Wailea 670 meeting which lays out the criteria for
approval in a change in zoning,
"The county council may grant a change of zoning if all of the following criteria
are met:
The proposed request meets the intent of the general plan and the
objectives and policies of the community plans of the county,
The proposed request is consistent with the applicable community plan
land use map of the county,
The proposed request meets the intent and purpose of the district being
requested,
The application, if granted, would not adversely affect or interfere with
public or private schools, parks, playgrounds, water systems, sewage
and solid waste disposal, drainage, roadway and transportation
systems, or other public requirements, conveniences and
improvements,
And finally, the application, if granted, would not adversely impact the
social, cultural, economic, and environmental character and quality of
the surrounding area."
Now Members, these are the determinations that we must make. We must find that
the application would not adversely affect any of these things. And that's why we
need the information, Mr. Chairman. And the, the requirements for all of the
information that, that would allow us to make that determination is delineated in the,
the application requirements. And the problem is we often get applications that don't
address all the application requirements. And so we're left, you know, after the fact,
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trying to get more information that wastes our time, that wastes the applicants time,
that wastes the department's time, that wastes our staff time and our precious
committee time in this Chamber. It costs a lot of money to run a committee meeting,
not to mention the time involved in it.
And, and, how many times do we have a committee meeting when all we do is ask
for more information and then we have to wait for the information to come. All that
information is supposed to be in the application and this amendment would require
that. It's not going to require any further work on the part of the department because
the onus is on the applicant. All the department has to do is say, well wait a minute
you've given us a, a, a traffic impact analysis report that hasn't received the review of
DOT and that's a requirement of your application.
Wailea 670 has given us four traffic impact reports over the last six years, none of
which have received approval from DOT. So, if we're to make informed decisions,
we have to have this information. The applicant is responsible for submitting that
applica--that information in their application. And this amendment requires that ap-that information in the application before the Director can deem it complete. He
doesn't have to do any more work. All he has to do is go down the list of application
requirements and ask the applicant, go back and get the information and when
you've got it in your application, I'll deem it complete. Until then don't waste my time,
don't waste the Planning Commission's time, and don't waste the Council's time.
And that's why so many applications take so long, Mr. Chairman, because they don't
come in complete and we have to ferret out the information. It's not our job to do
that. It's our job to make an informed decision. And we can't make an informed
decision unless the information is there. The Planning Department in their report to
us should have already ferreted out all the impacts and told us you need to mitigate
these impacts with these conditions, so that we're not doing it hour after hour after
hour, ending up with forty some conditions because it wasn't addressed in the
application.
So I, I'm just trying to make this easy for people to understand. You know, with all
due respect to the Planning Department, I know they're overwhelmed, but Members,
somewhere in my packet here we got a breakdown from the Planning Department as
to how many change in zoning applications they get, just in case any of you think this
is going to unduly burden them. They only get six or seven applications a year. So it
seems to me it'd be a pretty easy thing to tell the applicant, until you get all your
information together, don't bother coming forward with an application.
And, you know, we had this problem with Makena Resort rezoning, which ended up
forcing us, this body, the Land Use Committee to spend hours trying to get the
information and working late into the night. I can remember the last committee
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meeting on Makena Resort. You folks were meeting until 12:30 at night crafting
conditions, trying to protect the public interest, to make sure that all the impacts, the
possible impacts would be mitigated—forty some conditions.
That's not the way to do smart growth, smart planning or smart building. So, you
know, we're too loosey goosey, Mr. Chair. It's time to tighten up and follow our
County Code. And if it's necessary to add additional information as to what
constitutes a complete application, then let's do it. Take the work off our backs, take
the work off the Planning Department's back, and put it where it belongs, with the
applicant.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, the Chair is, before I recognize Ms. Johnson, the Chair is going to ask, is
there any, or a request for Mr. Hunt?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, Mr. Chair, I'd like Mr. Hunt up here to address any
questions that we may come up because I do have one or two that I will bring up
after, whenever I'm recognized.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Mr. Hunt, why don't you join us on the floor next to the Public
Works Director, please.
Ms. Johnson, it's your opportunity.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair, and I, I share some of the frustrations
because I was one of the people sitting here at 12:30 at night trying to draft some of
these conditions on the fly so to speak, as well as a number of you with Makena
Resort.
So I think anything that creates a level playing field, anything that brings consistency
and further delineates what is required. How many times do we get asked well, if we
had known what the exact requirements were, if you were more specific then it does
not leave a lot of this room for interpretation. I think it's very clear, it's very concise, it
creates a level playing field so no one can say, "oh, I didn't know that". Or no one
within, and I'm not saying that the Administration would do this, but many times, we
as Councilmembers and the public question on similar issues very diverse
interpretations and very diverse actions on the part of the Administration, so many
times, this comes up.
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I totally support this measure because anything that we can do to bring that
consistency, to make sure that we're very clear to the Administration about what we
expect, that to me is something that we should be striving for. So I appreciate the
amendment and irrespective of whether some people feel that it might add to their
burden or the burden of the developer, you know what, we, if we deem that it is
necessary to bring that clarification or to make abundantly clear what we mean, then
we're the policy makers and other people will have to follow.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, Mr. Chair.
Mr. Hunt, you've heard and have been able to read these changes that are, not
changes, I guess corrections that are being brought forth. What is your feeling in this
matter?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Director Hunt.
PLANNING DIRECTOR JEFFREY HUNT: Thank you, Chairman.
The, the Planning Department supports the original bill from Public Works clarifying
the process on accepting an, an initial application. We think that removes a
unnecessary step and helps in streamlining and, and workload.
The subsequent amendment to that bill, or proposed amendment, the Planning
Department has some concerns about it and we suggest that it be taken up as a
separate matter and given full analysis. There's a number of options that, under
which we could do that. The, the Planning Department has budgeted, or in our
proposed budget for next year a comprehensive review of the, of the County zoning
ordinance, and this would be an opportune time to take up some consideration of the
processing of applications.
One of the problems with our zoning ordinance is it has had piecemeal amendments
to it and we believe a comprehensive review of that is a, is a better approach or it'll,
at the minimum at least take it up as a separate matter so it doesn't cloud the, the
original bill which we think is, is a simple clear bill without any complexities and it, it
should be, it should be passed.
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Some, some of the concerns we have is, with the proposed amendment is, is just the,
the way that it would work. The, the amendment is inserted into a section of the
Code where the application is deemed complete. Well that, that's at the, that
deeming complete term is, occurs at the very beginning of the whole process so it
appears that, that we would have to submit a report at, at that time and that report
would go to the Planning Commission as well as the Council. Subsequent to that
there's, there's revisions quite often with these applications, so we would have to
then submit subsequent applica--reports and it seems like the information would be
coming into both the Planning Commission and the Council in a piecemeal fashion.
We think it, it's better to have the, the process as it's outlined now where the, the
application, one step is the Planning Department reviews it, sends it to the Planning
Commission. They review it and then they send it to the Council, so each step is a
complete application from that step going on.
There's questions on how we would send this report to the Planning Commission. It,
it would have to go in, in their packet. It would be part of the public review. The
public would, would see these reports of pending applications and likely want to
comment on it even though it's not on the, even though it's not on the agenda.
Similar to what happened today with, with Lipoa Point, where it wasn't really a,
intended to be a public hearing on that application, but the public sees that and they
want to come out and testify on it.
So we have some, we have some strong concerns about the bill, the amendment,
pardon me, the amendment. We understand the concerns of Member Anderson and
Member Johnson. We just think there's a, it'd be better to set it aside as a separate
matter and we can take it up as a separate matter.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Director.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussions or questions for the Director? Okay, if there's none, I'm going to
thank Mr. Hunt and release Mr. Hunt. Is there any further request for Mr. Hunt by the
Members?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I have a fast one.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Mr. Hunt, I, I've heard you in regards to your concerns
regarding the amendment. So, as, as, as the Planning Department looked at the
original, for you its workable.
PLANNING DIRECTOR HUNT: The, the bill as proposed by Public Works?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah.
PLANNING DIRECTOR HUNT: Yes, we support that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: And then the other one would be, but you may have
some problems with it going forward.
PLANNING DIRECTOR HUNT: The amendment, yes we have some strong concerns.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: And what would be the resolutions to those concerns
as pro--being proposed.
PLANNING DIRECTOR HUNT: My recommendation would be to wait until we review the
zoning ordinance in a comprehensive manner that we proposed in our budget,
assuming it get, it remains in the final budget and then take a look at the, the whole
comprehensive process of, of zoning and how we process applications.
An alternative would be to set it aside as a separate matter and you could take it up
in a committee as a separate matter. But my recommendation would be the former,
take it up-COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, thank you.
PLANNING DIRECTOR HUNT: --comprehensively.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any other questions for Mr. Hunt?
Mr. Hunt, if we provide you the funding in the upcoming proposed budget year, how
long would it take before you come back with recommendations for consideration?
Six months? One year?
PLANNING DIRECTOR HUNT: Mr. Chairman, I, I can't say for sure, we haven't even got
an RFP at this point. We, we don't have a response from the-CHAIR HOKAMA: What would be your estimated time that you would want to get this done
and have a consideration be prepared.
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PLANNING DIRECTOR HUNT: --I think we would want to do it within a year. I think six
months would be overly optimistic.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
Chair will offer one last opportunity with Mr. Hunt or the Chair will thank his presence
and have him released.
Mr. Hunt, thank you very much for your patience and participation this evening.
PLANNING DIRECTOR HUNT: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we are on the motion as amended, Members, we are under
discussion. Is there anyone else, I would like to give Ms. Anderson the ability to be
the final speaker on the motion to amend.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I would like to speak now, please.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Please.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
As the maker of the motion, you know, I think Mr. Hunt has done nothing but cloud
the issue. If the Members will look at the bill, and, and, and before I get into this, I'd
like you all to recognize the fact that the bill that we have before us, aside from my
amendment, all it does is change the, the person who accepts the application as
complete from the Public Works Director to the Planning Director. I mean, I don't
know how simple it could be, you know.
And you know how long it took for us to get this bill brought forward from, after it left
the Council's committee and went to the Planning Commission. Took a year and a
half, a year and a half for just that simple change.
Now either we step to the plate and, and take ownership of the authority given to us
by the elect, electorate as the policy making body, and use our authority. We're the
ones who have to make the final decision here Members, in a change in zoning.
We're the ones that have to depend on the information that we get. We're the ones
who have to ask for more information because it's not in the application. It's no skin
off the department's nose once they pass it on to us.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
April 20, 2007
Page 176

Members, if you look at the bill, the original bill there's already a requirement. And
I'm going to read this in order so everyone knows because Mr. Hunt led everyone to
believe that this is an extra step that has to be taken. It falls right in line with, which,
which is, which is already required, review of applications, I'm going to read this
Mr. Chairman.
This is what's currently in the County Code, currently required. And I'm going to read
it as we are amend--are as we are amending it to change it to the Director of
Planning from the Director of Public Works. "Review of applications for
completeness by the planning director. All applications re--required by this title shall
be submitted to the director, to the planning director. Not more than fifteen business
days from the date upon which an application is received, by the planning director".
It's hard to read the changes here "upon which an application is received, the
planning director shall review the application to determine if the application is
complete or incomplete". That's already a requirement. "If the planning dir--if the
planning shall do, review if the application is complete or incomplete. If the
application is complete, the director shall continue processing the application. If the
application is incomplete, the director shall provide the applicant with a written
statement that identifies the portions of the application determined to be incomplete."
Now, Members, that's a requirement currently in the County Code. It's been a
requirement since we adopted Chapter 19.510. And all we're doing here is further
instructing the applicant as to what they have to do to make sure they have
completed the application. And that is "For all applications deemed complete, the
planning director shall prepare a report that shall include an assessment and detailed
explanation for each requirement set forth in 19.510.010", and that is the list of
application requirements.
Now, this is no different than, I mean, it, we could take all this out that I'm adding in
and you'll find if you keep reading on, that the director is already directed to develop
a report for the Planning Commission. And then after the Planning Commission
hears it, they're supposed to develop another report and send that on to us with their
recommendations and their findings. And I'll tell you Members, what's been
happening is the Planning Department develops a report for the Planning
Commission and then what they do is they forward that report to us. They don't give
us a separate report after the Planning Commission has heard it. They might add on
their recommendations, and sometimes their findings and conclusions of law, but
basically the report that's developed initially is the report that we get. And that's why
Members, when we go into committee deliberation we start asking for information
that's not in the report.
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And it seem to me that it be a very simple thing when the Director makes his
determination as to whether or not the application is complete. All he's got to do is
say you know what, we've got to do an assessment for everything in the application
as to whether or not you've included it. And if you haven't included it, I'm not going to
deem this report complete. Go back and get the information." That's all we're asking
here.
And this is for our benefit Members. You want to spend six months hearing an
application because you're waiting that time for information that should have been
forthcoming in the application. Fine, don't accept this, let the Director go and do
some study for two years and keep sending us incomplete applications and waste
this committee's time, waste the public's time waiting for more information. Like
we've been doing with Wailea 670.
This will streamline the process Members because it puts the responsibility on the
applicant to fulfill the application requirements as already stated in the County Code.
Otherwise, we're just going to get a report that says whatever it says. The applicant
tells us this, the applicant says that. You know, the County Code requirement for an
application Members is very specific in what is required. And it says, and I'm just
going to say one Mr. Chairman, I'm not going to belabor that because either you,
either you Members are going step to the plate and take the responsibility that's been
given to you to adopt policy that will, that will support what's already required in the
County Code or you're going to let the Planning Department keep on doing whatever
they're doing and giving us incomplete information, incomplete reports, causing us to
have to demand the information. Everything, everything that we've asked for from
Wailea 670 was required in the application. I mean, who's running the show here,
Mr. Chairman? The developers and their consultants or this body?
"Analysis of the secondary impacts of the proposed use on surrounding uses which
includes, but which is not limited to, increases in property values, populations,
housing, community services and facility needs, secondary jobs and employment
generated, and compatibility with surrounding uses, and if applicable, the affordable
housing program and comments from the department of human concerns of the
county, and other mitigation plans and comments from the respective governmental
and community services agencies."
None of this has been forwarded in any of the applications that we've received in the
eight years I've been here. So what, when it comes to us, and this body, we've got to
figure out what the secondary impacts are. Is that our job?
The body that sat here before us and adopted this ordinance did it so that we would
have the information. And so what are we going to do? Just blow it off and say it's
not important because it didn't come in the application because the Planning
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Department didn't think it was important, or because the applicant didn't think it was
important. How can we fulfill our responsibility to meet the criteria for approval if we
don't have this information.
I'm asking Members to step to the plate and don't wimp out because somebody
doesn't like it, somebody wants to study it. You know, if they don't like it, let's just
send that Wailea 670 application back and ask them where are all these twenty-four
requirements? See how they like that. And as far as, you know, confusing the
Planning Commission, please, any amendments that are made to the application
after we've received it, mind you Members, we asked for another report on
Wailea 670 cause it was six years since they sent us a report. With all the changes
that came in, the report wasn't valid anymore. So that's all I'm asking for that, if, if an
application should come in and there should be all kinds of changes and mind you,
there are.
When Wailea 670 first came forward it was a resort community. They had no, it was,
it was a gated resort community, Members. Read the Planning Commission minutes.
They had no intention of putting any affordable housing in that project. It was all
second and third home buyer lots, two million dollars and up for the lot. And a private
golf course.
Things have changed. No intention to do any kind of improvements to Piilani. None
of it. And all of that has changed since it went through the Planning Department and
the Planning Commission. And so why wouldn't we want an updated report,
Mr. Chairman. That's their job and mind you, if the report had been complete to
begin with, all of those decisions would have been in the original report.
So Members, I don't know who you think runs this County. Is it the Planning
Department, better known as the "Development Department" or is it, is it this elected
body? Are we going to step to the plate and demand adequate information from
these applicants so that we can meet our criteria of approval in good conscience
because all the impacts have been revealed and all the mitigation measures have
been put forward in the application. It's already a requirement, Members. And we're
just sifting back and letting them give us fluff.
You read those reports, ninety percent of the language in those reports comes
directly from the consultant or the application, applicant's application. It's not
generated by our department. It's cut and paste, and I don't know about any of you,
but I sit here to protect what we've got left of this County and to make sure that
anybody that comes up and wants to develop in this County, they have met the
County Code requirements. They're here for a reason, Members, it's not something
that we can just say oh well. They're here for a reason so that we know what the
impacts are.
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The analysis has already been done and all we have to do is determine whether or
not the mitigation measures will take care of those impacts so we can say, in good
conscience, I can approve this project because I find that this project, on the
information provided will not adversely affect my community. It will not adversely
affect our schools. It will not adversely affect our parks or our public facilities.
We can't do that now because there's no analysis as to the actual requirements of
the application. You know, I'm not going to belabor it but, but of these twenty-four
some application requirements, at least half of them weren't even considered in the
report or in the application.
I've said my piece and I hope Members can see the value of this. All this does is
further define for the Planning Director what he has to have in order to deem an
application complete. And mind you, if this language was in the County Code, in this
section of the County Code when Wailea 670 first came forward, there's no way they
would have sent us an incomplete application and put the onus on us and our staff to
write letter, after letter, after letter asking for more information. Because the
information would have been in there before the Director determined the application
complete.
Again, it's the job of the applicant to provide this information. And if the department's
going to accept an application without this information, what are they doing to us?
What respect are they showing us in our decision-making process and in the criteria
for approval that we have to meet. It's like it's your problem now Council, figure it out.
No, it's their problem, it's their problem to do what the County Code says they should
do, And I'm sick of it, Mr. Chairman.
In my eight years with Councilmember Nishiki and when he was Chair of the Land
Use Committee, those of you Members who were here, when we had the Makena
Resort application, letter, after letter, after letter, we had to write asking for more
information. Information already required in the Code. Is that the way you want to
run this County? Begging people to give us the information that they're required to
give us? I don't think so, Mr. Chairman. I hope the Members here recognize the
authority that they have.
This County Code requirement was adopted by a body who sat here before us for
very good reasons. And all I'm asking is for us to add specific language that would
force the department to make sure that every single one of those application
requirements have been met before they deem the application complete. It's the
least they can do.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your comments, Mr. Anderson.
Members, we are under discussion on the motion to amend.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
First of all in terms of rules of the Council here, are we going to be allowed to speak
no more than twice per motion, am I correct, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That is correct unless there is an approval by the body to waive the
rules.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Well, I'll speak. I know I spoke on it at least one time
at our last Council meeting so is that a carryover or are we just basically-CHAIR HOKAMA: We have-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --erasing it. You know what I mean, I just want to make sure
that we're following rules here. So, if-CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair will rule, Mr. Molina, since we do have now before you a new
motion to amend, that every Member has by rules two opportunities to speak on the
motion.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Two oppor--thank you, okay.
First of all, Mr. Chairman, upon hearing the comments I can appreciate them, but I
think we need to really, really stay away from picking on a certain application, okay. I
mean I don't think that's what this bill that we're considering about today is about one
particular application and I keep hearing the name of that one application, so-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I said two.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --I just wanted to make sure that we not keep emphasizing
only one particular applicant, Mr. Chair. Okay, because, you know, again, we want to
make sure we don't walk a tightrope and violate any Sunshine Law issues here,
Mr. Chairman.
And as far as seeking information from any applicant prior to any committee meeting,
any one of us can request information. I know there's concerns about the use of
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committee time and so forth. While that may be true, but at the same time what is
also true prior to any committee meeting, Members can request information from the
department so you have that information before you when the meeting begins so
maybe some of your questions can be answered at that point.

So, another thing we need to stay away from at this point because we have all stated
from the beginning of this term, we want to work with the Administration. We have a
new Planning Director, we have a new Mayor and I don't think it's fair for us to take
pot shots and characterize certain departments as this or that in a negative term. So,
I want to make my statement on that. I think we need to be civil towards each other,
the Administration and the Legislative branch. It's about working together. So,
otherwise we would seem like hypocrites when we're at the start of the term saying
yes, we're all going to work together and, this is not the way to work together when
you start taking pot shots at the departments. So, let's stay away from that, that's
my, my take on it. Let's work together, let's settle ourselves down, catch our breath
and work through this.
So it's a two way street, Mr. Chairman, and upon hearing the comments of the
Director, I think we have to take that into consideration as well. So, I don't know, Mr.
Chairman, cause, I, I, I, think in order for us to work together, we have to respect
what, what, what their concerns are too. We don't do that then we end up, you know,
defeating the whole intent of this bill which was to expedite the process.
Now, I, I, I can see if it's necessary, address this proposed amendment as a separate
item, I think there may be merit for that as well. So, these are the guys, the
department, they are the guys who have to do all this work with the applicant, you
know. By the time it gets to us it's been through, it's been run through the mill,
Mr. Chair. So just leave it at that, Mr. Chairman, but let's all try to work together
and again, try to make sure we comply with what's on our agenda.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
You know, I asked the question of the Planning Director and he gave us his
recommendation. But as, looking at the amendment that is being proposed, you
know, and looking at the existing Chapter 19.510 the only difference is, well couple
differences. One is having the onus now on the Planning Department. And the
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second one is to ensure that whatever the twenty-four items that's, that's listed here,
that they need to do is done.
So, the amendment has merits, but again I don't want to stop the department from
requesting funding to make a con--comprehensive study on, on, on the ordinance.
That, the Department should do.
So Chair, you know, Ill give leeway to the depart--making more amendments if, if
they need to or reviewing the, the zoning process if need to. But the amendment,
you know, will make sure that whatever comes to the Council is up to date.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members on the motion to amend.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you.
I think my interest in the amendment Chairman, it, it takes me back to the last Council
where we can--where I can clearly recall the Chairman of the Land Use Commission,
of the Land Use Committee then, having a real difficult task and taking a strong
position that prior to hearing applications in his committee, purpose and the intent
was to secure a completed application. And I can recall the former Chair along with
his committee staff, really following up and having difficulty in doing the connection
between the department and the applicant in, in being able to secure the added
information that we needed as a body to be sure that the decisions we made were in
fact based on complete information.
I don't see the amendment, Chairman, as a deterrent and I don't see it as providing
additional cumbersome responsibility on the Department. In fact, Chairman, I see
this as the opportunity for the Department to be able to expedite their work more
efficiently and not be drawn or dragged into the need to provide extra steps in
securing the added information that we need.
I see the, this as an opportunity for the applicant, we've always heard that time is
money, and in order for them to not waste their money, that in fact they should submit
completed information. As a matter of fact, it, it's really, it should be no difficulty for
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them, they hire consultants to do their application processes and that is one of their
responsibilities.
And third, Chairman, it would help to alleviate perhaps the burden of our existing
Land Use Committee in being able to process and work more diligently and more
efficiently in being able to assure that the information we have in front of us is in fact
complete.
And lastly, Mr. Chair, I, I don't see any difficulty in the Department who says they're
going to review the ordinance and it'll take them probably a year. I don't see a
difficulty in them taking a look at total ordinance, include, inclusive of the amendment
and they can come back in a year. It can always be amended. But it'll give them the
opportunity to take a look and understand the needs of this body.
We've heard throughout the whole afternoon how pressed and how demanding it is
for each committee. And all we're asking for at this time is if you want us to do our
work efficiently, effectively, and expeditiously, we need the Department's help and we
need the applicant's help. And I believe, Chairman that this amendment will ensure
that.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, I will be supporting the amendment although it may be
not exactly what the Planning Depart—Director will be comfortable with. I don't find it
too onerous in terms of change. I think it just clarifies what is expected. And I would
also encourage us to work with the Department if they are going to pursue a revision
or a, you know, better way of doing these things and come back with us, to us in a
year and say I'd like to amend this, then we can look at it then.
But, I, I just wonder how we got here. Because to me it's kind of simple, if we get an
application from the Department and they say it's complete and it's not, why don't we
just give it back and say you go pursue this until it's done. So, you know, I think this
is a chicken and egg thing and it keeps getting worse and worse. But I will support
the amendment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, Mr. Chair.
I too will support the amendment. Not that I need to step up to the plate because as
someone has said today, that we have to take onus of our actions. But I wanted to
make sure that what was requested that the Planning Director be consulted, be
advised was done. Okay, I don't see a major challenge in getting this work done. I
think it will help them.
I'll give you a case and point, Mr. Chair. Yesterday afternoon I went downstairs to
the Water Department because I wanted to ask a question on a certain item and I
happened to sit down with an engineer who was going over a certain, and I will not
mention which project. And he was making all these red lines and I said what is this?
And he started to explain the things the consultant did not put in. The plans are in
the Water Department, and the consultant did not put in basic things like where
hydrants needed to go, where certain stand, I mean valves needed to go, certain
types of size of piping that needed to be in there. And I said, by the way does this
happen all the time? And he looked up to me and he says, yes.
So, I, all this time I've let everybody else speak, but I realize the same challenge that
these developers come to us and say we're taking too long to get . . . the Planning
Department is taking too long. Well I have to tell them this. Get your plans done
correctly, obey whatever the policies are, whatever the one through twenty-four that
needs to be done. Bring it to us complete and I almost guarantee you, if it's done
right, it's out the door. But if it's not, it's going to go back and go back.
But why should it come from the Planning to us to send back to Planning to send
back to the developer. It should really be the Planning Department to say yes, and I'll
put one more statement with this. Mr. Hunt I really encourage you and I hope we can
fund your study that you want to make those changes because I think changes are
necessitated. This is just one step for us to help you do your job better and that's all
we're here for. And make our job the last stop in this whole equation and like I said,
it's out the door.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino.
Lets see, Mr. Medeiros.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair.
And, you know, I, I do play a lot of softball and I do step up to the plate. But what I
was waiting for was to hear the more tenured colleagues speak on this matter
because we don't have any history to base our decision on as far as new
Councilmembers. So it was good to hear Member Anderson express a strong case
for her amendment and I appreciated also Member Molina's expressions of, you
know, we can, we can do this, we can work well with each other and we just have to
stay away from, you know, pointing fingers at anybody.
And, I think, finally the, Member Mateo who is always, you know, very soft and but
eloquent, to me expressed the good reasons why this should be considered and
should be supported. And with all of that, you know, I will support the amendment.
And I think later on, if we need to make some changes, we can do so. But in the
mean time, I think the amendment will help to be sure that the final product that gets
to the Council is something we can work with and will be more expeditious in us pro-proceeding with it.
So, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion?
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
Just a short comment. You know, as a person that reviews plan—former life--the red
ink becomes very handy. And, I haven't seen a perfect plan for I don't know how long
I've been with that company come through. We always use red ink and, and that's
the reason why you get this back and forth before you get a real completed plan.
And once you get the completed plan, the approval process, you know, just moves
you on fast. So that's my last comment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Molin--Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
For the second and last time with regards to this proposed amendment. You know
on this brick it says "one brick at a time". So, and I appreciate the comments from all
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of my colleagues and, and I will step up to the plate as I have in other things. I don't
need to be told by anybody that, you know, you need to step up to the plate.
Stepping up to the plate can be interpreted in many different ways. It's also taking an
opposite perspective from what other people feel should be right. So speaking, is
stepping up to the plate, whether you're for something of against something, so I just
want to make that clear.
So, upon, you know, giving this thorough analysis, and, and this is a process we
have to follow, this is what engaging in debate and dialogue is all about. I think,
maybe I, I might have opened a, the whole can of worms at our last meeting by
saying "can we get some comments from the Planning Director." And then next thing
you know it snowballed and, and here we are it's almost 7:00 here at night and we've
been spending a lot of time just on this one proposed amendment.
I'll respect the wishes of the majority
But either way, it's a process and you know
and will give it an opportunity. Take it one brick at a time and if it doesn't work, then I
would hope that the body considers down the road maybe possibly reviewing this
issue again, Mr. Chairman.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'd like to make a point of information, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Please state your point.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Not to speak to the motion as I've had my two, two
opportunities. But I just want to make it, for Members who, who don't know, new
Members, that we got an opinion from Corporation Counsel during the Makena
hearings. We tried to send the application back and get it complete. But we were
told by the Corporation Counsel in a written opinion that once the Department, and at
that time it was Public Works, now it's going to be Planning, which I think is the
appropriate department, but once the Director deems the application complete, we
cannot send it back. We can ask for more information, but we have to keep the
application as it was transmitted to us. So that's why this amended--amendment is
important.
Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Before the Chair calls for the question on the amendment, motion to

amend, 1 need to keep track for you, Members.
The Chair would just say one thing. I have sen--returned prior to official acceptance,
documents that I have, I deemed insufficient to the department, as your Chairman, as
I, I think I stated in the previous meeting.
I would also say that one thing that nobody wants, but it is in your authority to do
also, Members, as another option is to deny the application and then they can start
all over again from ground zero. Okay. You have that option also. So, you know,
there's more way to approach this, that's one way. 1 think Member Anderson is
offering you a less financial impact and time consideration.
But what the Chairman is saying is that your other option, if you folks are unhappy
with what is submitted is to deny it and then they have to go back and start again as I
stated from the very, very beginning. Which is redo the application, you got to go
back to filing with the departments, it needs to go through its review again, then it'll
go to Planning Commission for their turn and it'll be two years before we'll see it
again. And I don't think they want that either. So, I would say that is in your current
scope of authority by Charter.
Okay, any further comment?
Did, did you have a point, Ms. Balsa
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Just a quick comment on this idea of returning things that are
not complete. 1, I'm learning about County law in great detail and 1 appreciate the
wisdom of the senior Members who have more experience than we do. But I come
from the world of applying for Federal grants and they give you all the requirements.
And if you leave something out, your application is finished. It's, it's rejected because
it's not complete, you don't have a second chance.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Baisa.
Members I would, am ready to call for the question on the motion to amend.
Is there any further discussion? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BA1SA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
The Chair would just request that I believe I am open to entertaining a motion under
point number four that you have just adopted in the motion as amended, that under
number four on the very last sentence, I would be open to a motion to amend to add
the word "appropriate" before "Planning Commission", at the very end of the-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SO MOVE.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion to amend by Ms. Anderson, seconded by
Mr. Victorino to insert the word "appropriate" under point four, last sentence between
the words "and" and "Planning".
We are under discussion? Is there any need for discussion? I'm just saying now it
needs to go to the appropriate commission, we have three commissions under our
current setup. Okay, if there's no con--further discussion?
All in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We're under discussion on the motion as amended, now. Further
discussion?
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Having none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: For the record BILL NO. 13 (2007).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, there is nothing further scheduled to come
before the Council.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, it has been a very, very long day. I thank you for, long week, it's going to
be a longer month, trust me. We have a lot of work to do with the budget, so before
allow general announcements, I will ask Mr. Pontanilla, Chairman of Budget and
Finance if he has any information to share with you regarding proposals to the Fiscal
Year 2008 Budget.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
As your Budget and Finance Committee, yesterday I told you guys to present your
final proposal to the Chairman or the staff-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: At 4:30-COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --at 4:30-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --today.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: That still stands.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thought I, you know-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Lighten things up.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --throw in that joke. But anyway if you can provide the
staff as well as myself the, your proposal by 9:00 tomorrow morning that would be
fine.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So that we have week, this weekend to, to work on the
Chair's proposal that will be presented on Monday.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members, you've heard the Budget Chairman's request for your
recommendations of adjustments.
Okay, we'll start, did you have a question before we start announcements,
Ms. Anderson?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I was just going to make a motion that we do away with
announcements so we can get home, start working on the budget. But-CHAIR HOKAMA: I, I think this-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --I, I took up a lot of time with my amendment so I won't
do that Chair. Thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We, we thank the Member from South Maui.
Mr. Medeiros you have any announcements?

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Members of the Council offered various announcements.
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ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business before the Council, the regular meeting of April 20, 2007,
was adjourned by the Chair at 7:01 p.m.

COY T. HI E
COUNTY CLERK
OUNTY OF MAU , STATE OF HAWAII
070420/11Am

